

RESOURCE/REFERENCE GUIDE CODE BOOK

www.NJECC.net

THIS BROCHURE WAS MADE POSSIBLE BY OUR PARTNER: CREDIT UNION OF NEW JERSEY FOUNDATION

Keep this book for your reference or share with a co-worker.

New Jersey Employees Charitable Campaign

The NJ Employees Charitable Campaign was created to provide New Jersey's state and local employees with a convenient, efficient and trusted way to support causes they care about.

More than 1,100 charities are eligible for contributions and all of them are asking for your support.

This is YOUR opportunity: plan your charitable contributions for the coming year.

Participation is voluntary – and appreciated by the charities

who will receive your designated gift.

2014 Chairperson's Award Winners

Civil Service Commission Campaign Coordinators:

Carol Goodman & Beverly Hamilton

NJ Transit Campaign Coordinators:

Sandra Check & Sherry Reed

Department of Transportation Campaign Coordinator: Nancy Ciaruffoli

Department of Education Campaign Coordinators:

Daryl Jones & Christopher Papp

Rowan University Campaign Coordinator: Margaret VanBrundt

2014 Campaign Manager Award Winners

Phyllis Persicketti Motor Vehicle Commission

Regina Brodi Mercer County Board of Social Services

Cynthia Gove Stockton University

Gerri Greco Office of Information Technology

John Kelly Taxation

Christina Holden Banking & Insurance



STATE OF NEW JERSEY
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
P.O. BOX OO1
TRENTON
O8625
(609) 292-6000

CHRIS CHRISTIE

October 2015

Dear Colleagues:

I am honored to thank you for your generous support for New Jersey's Annual Employees Charitable Campaign (ECC).

The needs of the more than 1,100 ECC participating charities have continued to expand because of your compassion and philanthropy. Some of these programs include medical research, literacy development, neighborhood revitalization, humanitarian and disaster relief, environmental education, conservation programs, early childhood education, senior citizen assistance and many other worthy projects. Participating in the ECC this year is an opportunity to support this work and make a difference in the lives of others.

As Governor, I am proud of the generosity, teamwork and commitment demonstrated by our State workers every day. You have already dedicated your professional lives to helping your fellow New Jerseyans, and your commitment to the ECC has provided millions of dollars to assist and support charitable organizations in our communities, throughout the State and around our globe. With your continued support, I am confident that the campaign will continue to grow.

I am pleased to join with Department of Education Commissioner David Hespe and Secretary of Higher Education Rochelle Hendricks, Co-Chairs of the 2015-2016 ECC, in encouraging you to participate in this year's campaign. No matter the amount, your contribution will go directly toward improving the lives of those in need. Again, your support is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Chris Christie Governor

Give

TOP REASONS TO GIVE THROUGH THE NJ ECC

It's Easy

✓ Each year, the ECC will remind you to plan and budget for contributions to causes you care about.

It's Convenient

- ✓ More than 1,100 charities are eligible for your donation.
- ✓ Search charities by keyword online and read about their programs.
- ✓ Pledge now and pay in 2016 Payroll deduction makes it easier to afford a more generous gift, allowing you to make smaller payments from each paycheck.

Quality and Choice

- ✓ More than 1,100 charities serving a wide range of programs are eligible for your gift.
- ✓ Charities must apply annually to ensure they meet stringent requirements.

Efficiency

- ✓ The NJECC's low administrative cost (10% of the prior year's campaign) is a lower percentage than most charities spend on fundraising and administrative costs themselves.
- ✓ NO STATE MONIES are used to run this campaign.
- Charities that receive ECC donations may devote their ECC funds to areas where they are needed the most. That's a value-add for the donor AND the charity.
- ✓ Designated charities receive one check quarterly for multiple donations.

WHAT YOUR DOLLARS CAN BUY...

- > \$2/pay provides home energy conservation materials for 3 low income families.
- \$2/pay provides respite care for a cancer patient
- \$2/pay supplies 3 flu shots for an uninsured senior citizen
- \$2/pay supplies twenty weeks of lunches for a homeless person
- \$5/pay pays for one hour of camp for a child with diabetes
- \$5/pay supports a Wildlife Rescue Team
- \$5/pay provides two patients complete medical exams
- \$5/pay provides 3 weeks worth of baby food for one child
- \$10/pay provides a refugee or a person displaced by a natural disaster with a year's worth of clean drinking water
- \$10/pay buys pneumonia vaccinations for ten senior citizens
- \$10/pay buys a week of groceries for three 4-person families
- \$10/pay provides diabetes risk tests to 500 individuals
- > \$20/pay protects one quarter of an acre of rainforest
- > \$20/pay ensures that a victim of domestic violence has a safe place to stay for 4 nights.
- > \$20/pay ensures six months of health education and awareness for the refugee community
- > \$20/pay buys books, videos, and developmental toys to furnish a children's playroom at a battered women's shelter
- > \$25/pay provides life skills and literacy training for 6 individuals
- \$25/pay educates six girls and helps protect them from human trafficking
- > \$25/pay enables a diabetic kidney patient to purchase a 2-3 month supply of syringes
- \$25/pay provides for one deep well, which provides more than 1,000 people with clean and potable water
- > \$50/pay provides one week feeding and care for approximately 800 disaster victims
- > \$50/pay provides psychological evaluation services for 24 special-needs children
- > \$50/pay provides childcare for low-income parents, assuring they are able to work
- > \$50/pay provides a family with an emergency kit (family-size tent, blankets, water filtration, stove and other equipment) to help families rebuild their lives after a disaster.

ID WRITE FIRMLY	NEW JERSEY EMPLOYEES CHARITABLE CAMPAIGN 1777 Reisterstown Road, Suite 354, Baltimore, MD 21208								If you prefer to make your pledge online, please visit: www.givingmatters365.org/_njecc					
_	PRINT NAME (LAST) JONES	FIRST JUDY	MIDDLE INITI	AL	PAYROLL NUMBER	000	าก			SOCIAL SI		NUMBER 45-6789		
WRITE	DEPARTMENT/AGENCY NAME DEPARTMENT O							WORK PHONE NUMBER (609) 555-1212						
WRITE	CONTRIBUTION: Fill in the blank show Write in the total of your annual contrib		Illotment, cash or check contrib	oution.	TOTAL GIFT	1	0	CHAR	TY CODE	0		\$260.00		
BALLPOINT PEN AND I	PAYROLL Payroll Deduction or Cash Contribution must be a minimum of \$52 to designate to a specific organization.	\$20.00	X 26 pay periods	\$			9	9	9	9		\$260.00	PAYROLL OFFICE	
LPOINT	Cash/Check Amount: \$(make check payable to the NJECC)	t: \$ Check Number: the NJECC) Date of Contri			10-1-15				1 4					
PLEASE USE BALLF	NJECC Organizations do not provide goods or services in whole or partial consideration for any contributions made to the organizations via this pledge card. DESIGNATED GIFT: To designate one or more charities or federated groups, fill in the charity code(s) and dollar													
	INFORMATION RELEASE (OPTIONAL) Any information you enter below will be released, along with your name, to the charity(ies) to which you made a					amounts above. Undesignated gifts are distributed among all organizations in proportion to their pledges. If the above designation requirements are not met, your contribution will be considered undesignated.								
	pledge. Do not enter your work address or email. Home Address 123 JONES ROAD PRINCETOWN, NEW JERSEY 00000 Personal Email Address JJJ WYZ.COM It is addition to my contact information, I authorize the State of New Jersey to release the amount of my pledge to the charity(ies) I designated above.					PAYROLL DEDUCTION AUTHORIZATION I hereby authorize any agency of the State of New Jersey by which I may be employed during 2016 to deduct the amount(s) shown above from my pay each pay period during the calendar year 2016 starting with the first pay period that begins in Jenember, and to pay the amounts so deducted to the New Jersey Employees Charitable Campaign shown above. I understand that this authorization may be revoked by me in writing at any time before it expires. SIGNATURE DATE 10-1-15								

Completing the NJECC Pledge Card – it's easy!

The NJECC Pledge Card is in three parts -

- WHITE COPY for the Payroll Office
- YELLOW COPY –for the Department Coordinator
- PINK COPY a receipt for your personal records

Be sure that your name, payroll number, Department/Agency name and work phone number are filled in appropriately.

If you are making a designation via Payroll Deduction:

- Your SSN# must be included (will only appear on the WHITE/Payroll Office copy).
- List the approved agency's Four Digit code in the Charity Code section.
 Codes are shown in the 2015 NJECC Code Book.
- Up to five designations can be listed on any one Pledge Card.
- The amount entered for any agency via Payroll Deduction is a minimum of \$52.
- If you have other than 26 pay periods, be sure to enter that number in the Interval section.
- Be sure that your "Total Gift" equals the sum of your "Annual Amounts."

If you are making a designation via CASH or CHECK:

- Make checks payable to: NJECC
- If designating to an agency, the donation must be a minimum of \$52 per organization.
 Show agency's Four Digit code in the Charity Code section.
 (Any amount less than \$52 will be considered as an "undesignated" donation.)

BE SURE TO SIGN and DATE YOUR PLEDGE CARD and then return the WHITE and YELLOW copies to your Coordinator.

...and THANKS for caring!

NJECC Online Giving Platform

Make your pledge quickly and easily... anytime, anywhere!

Make your pledge online through the online giving platform. This year you can make your pledge through **PAYROLL DEDUCTION** or **ONE TIME E-CHECK**. So, join us and let's give online!

To Begin:

- ✓ Visit the NJECC online giving website: www.givingmatters365.org/_njecc/
- Click the button to indicate it is your first time logging into the system, and follow the steps to register.
- ✓ PLEASE NOTE: Everyone must register. New online giving website. LAST YEAR'S LOGIN WILL NOT WORK!

Making Your Pledge:

- ✓ Follow the steps to fill out the electronic pledge form. Find the charity or charities of your choice to "add" to your pledge and allocate your total contribution as you wish.
- ✓ You will receive an email confirmation of your donation. Your pledge has been submitted and you need not do anything else.

For Your Records:

 \checkmark You can return to your pledge at any time to print a receipt. Simply log into

www.givingmatters365.org/_njecc/

Thanks for your donation!

Questions/Comments Contact Susan O'Brien 609.477-8306 sobrien@njecc.net

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Employees Charitable Campaign	2
Letter from Governor Christie	
Top Reasons to Give	
What your Dollars Can Buy	5
Completing ECC Pledge Card	6
NJECC Online Giving	
CODE # ORGANIZATION	
United Way of Greater Union County	9
United Way of Essex & West Hudson County	9
Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey, The	10
Community Health Charities of the Northeast	10
America's Charities	12
Global Impact	13
EarthShare New Jersey	14
Neighbor To Nation	16
Independent Charities of America	17
United Way of Greater Mercer County	26
United Way of Central Jersey	27
United Way of Gloucester County	28
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey (UWGPSNJ)	28
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Atlantic County	28
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Burlington County	29
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Camden County	30
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Cape May County	
United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Cumberland County	
United Way of Hunterdon County	
United Way of Monmouth County	
Community Chest of Englewood	
United Way of Ocean County	32
Unaffiliated Agencies	
Alphabetical Agency Index	

PLEASE NOTE: All information contained in this codebook was supplied by the various federations and agencies as of June, 2015. Errors, omissions and other problems are the responsibility of the organization submitting the information to this campaign.

United Way of Union County

- 2500 United Way of Greater Union County 908-353-7171 www.uwguc.org United Way of Greater Union County's goal is to improve lives and change conditions in our community by strengthening families through education, income, and health.
- 2502 Arc of Union County 973-315-0000 www.arcunion.org/ The mission of The Arc of Union County is to empower and support people with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their families.
- 2501 Atlantic Health/Overlook Hospital Family Service 908-522-2000 www.atlantic health.org/overlook This hospital serves as the hub for the New Jersey Stroke Network and treats about 40 percent of the state's stroke patients.
- 2503 Bridgeway Rehabilitation Services, Inc. 908-355-7886 www.bridgewayrehab.com Bridgeway Rehabilitation Services, Inc. is a psychiatric rehabilitation service organization, providing assistance for residents of Central and Northern New Jersey who have experienced psychiatric disabilities.
- 2504 **Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc** 908-354-4340 www.lsnj.org LSNJ strives to secure substantive and procedural justice for those living in poverty and provides free legal assistance to low-income New Jersey residents.
- 2558 Cerebral Palsy League, Inc. 908-709-1800 www.thecplinc.org The Cerebral Palsy League serves hundreds of infants, children and adults with developmental disabilities and their families in Union County and the surrounding areas.
- 2505 Community Access Unlimited, Inc. 908-354-3040 www.caunj.org Community Access Unlimited provides supportive services for adults and adolescents with developmental disabilities and at-risk youth aging out of the child welfare system.
- 2506 **Community Coordinated Child Care** 973-923-1433 www.ccccunion.org Community Coordinated Child Care is a resource and referral agency that attempts to meet the needs families face as they raise young children.
- 2507 Contact WE Care, Inc. 908-301-1899 www.contactwecare.org Contact We Care is an award-winning, volunteer-staffed caring and crisis hotline serving Central and Northern New Jersey.
- 2508 **Cranford Family Care Association** 908-276-3530 cfamilycare@gmail.com The Cranford Family Care provides resources such as utility and rentals assistance to residents of Cranford, as well as food pantry and every day needs.
- 2509 **Egenolf Early Childhood Center** 908-352-7508 www.egenolfearlychildhood.org Egenolf ECC provides the highest quality early childhood care and education to young children and their families.
- 2589 Elizabeth Coalition to House the Homeless, Inc. 908-355-2060 www.theelizabeth coalition.org ECHH serves the immediate needs of the homeless or near homeless and empowers individuals with tools to transition to safe, affordable, permanent housing
- 2510 Family & Children's Services 908-352-7474 www.facsnj.org Family & Children's Services is an independent non-profit behavioral health and social services agency serving those most vulnerable, at-risk, disadvantaged and under-served.
- 2511 Girl Scouts Heart of New Jersey 908-518-4400 www.gshnj.org Girls Scouts is dedicated solely to girls -where, in an accepting and nurturing environment, girls build character and skills for success in the real world.
- 2512 Groundwork Elizabeth, Inc. 908-289-0262 www.groundworkelizabeth.com The Groundwork program engages the public sector, the private sector and the community in addressing challenges in urban communities.
- 2513 Homefirst Interfaith Housing and Family Services 908-753-4001 www.homefirst inc.org Homefirst provides transitional, supportive and permanent housing, homeless prevention assistance, and social services to strengthen families and build communities.
- 2514 **Jewish Community Center of Central New Jersey** 908-889-8800 www.jccnj.org The JCC of Central New Jersey is a not-for-profit social service agency committed to serving both the Jewish community and the community at large.
- 2532 Jewish Family Service of Central New Jersey 908-352-8375 www.jfscentralnj.org Every day, Jewish Family Service of Central New Jersey provides skilled and compassionate vital Human Services to children, adults and families.
- 2537 King's Daughter Day School 908-756-7788 www.thekingsdaughtersdayschool.org The King's Daughters Day School commits its resources and talents to innovative, quality approaches to child care, education and related family support.
- 2515 Literacy New Jersey, Inc.-Union County 908-486-1777 www.literacynj.org Literacy New Jersey is dedicated to working with adults who need help with reading, writing, math and speaking English at the most basic level.
- 2516 **Neighborhood House Association** 908-757-7100 www.neighborhoodhouse-nj.org Neighborhood House Association's goal is to enhance the lives of the children and families in the Plainfield community by providing childcare, social services and transportation.
- 2517 Occupational Center 908-241-7200 www.occupationalcenter.org The Occupational Center of Union County (OCUC) is dedicated to preparing and providing individuals with disabilities life and work skills in a safe, supportive environment.

- 2615 Patriots' Path Council, Inc., Boy Scouts of America 973-763-9322 www.ppbsa.org Boy Scouts builds strong personal values, family values and character in young people by providing program activities that teach, support and encourage such values.
- 2518 Prevention Links 908-445-4191 www.preventionlinks.org Prevention Links is a private, not-for-profit organization, which takes a leadership role in the prevention of drugs, alcohol, tobacco and related issues.
- 2519 **PROCEED, Inc.** 908-351-7727 www.proceedinc.com PROCEED connects people to educational, health and human services; and enhances the capacity of other organizations to offer quality programs and services to their communities.
- 2520 Rahway Day Care Center, Inc. 732-382-0544 daniellesalley@yahoo.com Rahway Day Care Center provides day care services.
- 2542 Resolve Community Counseling Center, Inc 908-322-9180 www.resolvenj.com Resolve provides psychotherapy and counseling by psychologists, social workers, and mental health counselors for the people of Scotch Plains, Fanwood, and Plainfield
- 2521 **Restore Ministries** 908-352-5522 www.restorekids.org The programs and services offered through Restore Ministries are targeted towards economically disadvantaged and at-risk youth who are facing academic and social problems.
- 2522 Roselle Day Care Center 908-241-8787 Roselle Day Care Center provides day care services.
- 2544 SAGE Eldercare, Inc. 908-273-5550 www.sageeldercare.org SAGE Eldercare is a unique community resource that offers a comprehensive array of programs and services for older adults and caregivers, promoting independence.
- 2523 Second Street Youth Center Foundation 908-561-0421 www.ssycfoundationinc.org
 The Second Street Youth Center promotes better community relations by providing
 educational, vocational, cultural and recreational activities for youth and adults in
 this community.
- 2524 Streetlight Mission 908-820-8324 www.streetlightmission.org StreetLight's mission is a faith based community outreach center serving people struggling with poverty, mental illness, substance abuse and most of all hopelessness.
- 2525 The Connection for Women and Families 908-273-4242 www.theconnection online.org The Connection for Women and Families is a non-profit, women-led organization dedicated to enhancing lives and fostering community.
- 2526 The Nurse Family Partnership 973-268-2280 www.nursefamilypartnership.org
 Nurse-Family Partnership's maternal health program introduces vulnerable firsttime parents to caring maternal and child health nurse.
- 2527 UCPC Behavioral Healthcare 908-756-6870 www.ucpcbhc.org UCPC is a community mental health clinic providing mental health, addictions, and wellness and recovery services to the residents of Union County and North Plainfield.
- 2528 **United Family and Children's Society** 908-755-4848 www.Unitedfamily.org United family and Children's Society focuses on mental health services, adoption, foster care, special programming for pregnant and parenting teens.
- 2529 Urban League of Union County 908-351-7200 www.uloucnj.org The mission of the Urban League movement is to enable African Americans to secure economic self-reliance, parity, power and civil rights.
- 2531 Westfield Area Y 908-233-2700 www.westfieldynj.org The Westfield Area Y is a human service organization dedicated to developing the full potential of every individual and family through programs that build healthy spirit, mind and body for all.
- 2530 YM-YWHA of Union County 908-289-8112 www.uniony.org YM-YWHA's goal is to enrich the life of the general community by creating programs for the educational, cultural, physical and social needs of those communities.
- 2576 Youth & Family Counseling Service 908-233-2042 www.yfcsnj.org YFCS provides high quality affordable "family systems" based psychological counseling, prevention, education, crisis intervention and supportive services to all income levels.
- 2533 YWCA Eastern Union County 908-355-1995 www.ywcaeuc.org YWCA's mission: eliminating racism, empowering women, and promoting peace, justice, freedom and dignity for all.

United Way of Essex & West Hudson

- 1300 United Way of Essex & West Hudson 973-624-8300 www.unitedwayessex.org Focuses on what matters most to communities, developing innovative, targeted programs to address the root causes in the Essex and West Hudson region.
- 1301 AIDS Resource Foundation for Children 973-643-0400 ext.710 www.aidsresource. org Our agency opened the first home for children with AIDS in the country, and we continue to provide comprehensive family-centered Service to HIV+ individuals
- 1302 ALJIRA, Inc. 973-622-1600 www.aljira.org Aljira, a Center for Contemporary Art, fosters excellence in visual arts through exhibitions and educational programs as catalysts for inclusiveness, diversity, and promoting cross-cultural dialog.

- 1303 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Essex, Hudson & Union Counties 973-242-1142 www. bbbsmetronewark.org BBBSMN is the only organization in the greater Newark area solely dedicated to matching adult volunteer mentors with youth in caring and supportive one-to-one relationships.
- 1306 Boys & Girls Club of Newark 973-242-1200 www.bgcn.org The Boy's & Girls Club of Newark is a youth development agency providing Service to thousands of youth in the North, West, and Central Wards.
- 1304 CAUCUS Education Corporation, Inc. 973-233-9890 www.caucusnj.org To develop educational programs.
- 1305 Center for Empowerment & Social Justice 973-824-5700 www.thecesj.org To empower and prepare socially and economically challenged individuals, families and communities to become self-sustaining by providing comprehensive capacity building programs.
- 1364 **City Without Walls** 973-622-1188 www.cwow.org An art program that builds neighborhood pride for youth within the urban community by building murals for the twenty-first century though community collaborations.
- 1323 Focus Hispanic Center for Community Development, Inc. 973-624-2528 ext.125 www.focus411.org Prepares primarily Latinos in Newark, Essex County, and West Hudson areas with social, vocational and educational programs to enter the job market and become self-sufficient.
- 1307 Forward Ever Sustainable Business Alliance 973-494-9705 www.forwardevernj.com Forward Ever Sustainable Business Alliance promotes, support, and celebrate a vibrant and sustainable Greater Newark, NJ. by helping communities and independent businesses connect and thrive
- 1324 FP Youth Outcry Foundation, Inc. 973.732.4690 www.fpyouthoutcry.org To increase opportunities for success by providing programs, services and events to under-served youth and their families through experiences that Entertain, Educate and Empower.
- 1325 Glassroots, Inc. 973-353-9555 www.glassroots.org GlassRoots transforms lives underserved youth, by fostering life-long learning and creative self-expression through the wonder of glassmaking.
- 1326 Harambee Community Development Initiative 973-675-5000 www.harambeecdi. org Harambee provides education and enrichment programs that inspire excellence and promote achievement.
- 1308 Integrity Inc. 973-623-7237 www.integrityhouse.org Integrity, Inc. is a therapeutic community addictions treatment facility, which provides prevention, intervention, education and residential and outpatient treatment service in New Jersey.
- 1327 Ireform 973-596-4760 www.ireformeducation.com Education advocacy organization who mobilizes parents, students, and community stakeholders to improve student outcomes for Newark schoolchildren.
- 1309 Ironbound Community Corporation 973-465-0555 www.ironboundcc.org Provides a broad range of social, educational, health, advocacy Service for a largely low-income, immigrant community. Programs service 700 people on average daily.
- 1397 Kids Corporation 973-877-0980 ext.14 www.kidscorp.com Provide services for children in Newark through programs and services that bolster academic skills, promote healthy development and stimulate a love of learning.
- 1367 **La Movimiento Domicanos en Accion Lamovida** 973-943-2665 www.lamovidainc. org This organization facilitates workshops, educational programs and seminars that will meet the needs of the community in general.
- 1366 Leadership Newark 973-350-9200 www.leadershipnewark.org Provides a forum for emerging leaders to discuss public policy issues as they move towards developing solutions and potential programs which could better the community.
- 1310 Lincoln Park Coast Cultural District, Inc. 973-242-4144 www.lpccd.org LPCCD takes an integrated approach to sustainable urban design, energy, agriculture, green job training, economic diversity, the arts and historical restoration.
- 1311 Newark Renaissance House, Inc. 973-623-3386 x315 www.nrh.org Comprehensive, multidisciplinary addictions treatment for adolescents, women and children of substance abusers with the purpose of breaking the cycle of substance abuse in families.
- 1329 Newark Trust for Education 973-648-0300 www.newarktrust.org Dedicated to developing, coordinating and focusing ideas, resources and expertise for quality public education for all children in Newark.
- 1328 NJ Seeds 973-642-6422 www.njseeds.org Provides educational opportunities to low-income, motivated and high achieving students by ensuring they have the knowledge, skills, access and support to thrive at college.
- 1312 Project Re-Direct Youth and Family Services, Inc. 908-251-4748 www.projectre-direct25.org The mission of Project Re-Direct is to improve academic and social skills development; to lower the incidence of juvenile delinquency and child abuse and domestic violence.
- 1330 Stop Shootin' Inc 973-624-5000 www.stopshootininc.com Provides educational and economic opportunities to youth in the city of Newark.
- 1313 Supporting Our Sisters 973-323-7588 www.supportingoursisters.org Help women and teen girls develop into wise, confident, knowledgeable and productive individuals who will positively contribute to improve of themselves society and the world.
- 1355 Unified Vailsburg Service Organization 973-374-2000 ext. 11 www.uvso.org A multi-purpose human service and community development agency founded by clergy and residents of the Vailsburg section of Newark in 1972.

- 1316 Vacamas Programs for Youth 862-838-3023 www.vacamas.org Provide elementary school students with one-on-one homework assistance and educational activities including family involvement components at McKinley Street Elementary in Newark.
- 1314 Valley Arts, Inc. 973-674-0183 www.valleyartsnj.com The organization produces annual festivals, gallery shows, public art installations, neighborhood beautification projects and young artist design studio to engage and educate the community.
- 1315 **YMCA of Newark & Vicinity** 973-624-8900 www.newarkymca.org Provide the resources to bring people together to focus on the things that matter the most in our community from childhood obesity to homelessness.

The Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey

3000 Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey, The 732-588-1800 www.jewish middlesex.org, Jewishmonmouth.org Brings together people, partners and resources fulfilling critical needs in our community by caring for vulnerable, inspiring the next generation, and forging connections with Israel.

Community Health Charities of the Northeast

- 0500 Community Health Charities of the Northeast 732-251-5656 We unite caring donors in the workplace with our nations most trusted health charities to improve the lives of those affected by disability or chronic disease.
- 0543 **Advancing Opportunities** 609-882-4182 www.ADVOPPS.org Advancing Opportunities provides community-based services and support to people with disabilities and their families to they may live as independently as they are able.
- 0557 AIDS Resource Foundation (AMFAR) 800-392-6327 www.amfar.org Supports innovative AIDS research, educates patients doctors and the public about HIV treatment-prevention; advocates to protect the rights of all people affected by HIV-AIDS.
- 0560 ALS Association, Greater New York Chapter 800-672-8857 www.als-ny.org Funds cutting-edge research to find a cure for ALS and empowers people living with the disease to live fuller lives by providing them with comprehensive care.
- 0510 ALS Association, Greater Philadelphia Chapter 215-643-5434 www.alsphiladelphia.

 org The ALS Association helps people live with Lou Gehrig's Disease by offering free services for patients and families, and supports research for a cure.
- 0555 Alzheimer's Association, Greater NJ Chapter 800-272-3900 www.alznj.org/nj Provides support and assistance for local families affected by Alzheimer's disease. Services: telephone helpline, support group, respite assistance, education programs, advocacy and research support.
- 0570 Alzheimer's Association-Delaware Valley Chapter 800-272-3990 www.alz.org/ desjsepa Our vision is a world without Alzheimer's disease, until then we fund research, provide care and support for those affected, and promote brain health.
- 0501 AMC Cancer Research Center 800-321-1557 www.amc.org Dedicated to raising awareness and funds to support outstanding cancer programs in prevention, patient care, research, education and counseling services benefitting people across the nation.
- 0502 American Cancer Society (ACS) 800-ACS-2345 www.cancer.org Dedicated to eliminating cancer as a major health problem by preventing cancer, saving lives and diminishing suffering from cancer through research, education, advocacy and service.
- 0503 American Diabetes Association 888-342-2383 www.diabetes.org/nj To prevent and cure diabetes and to improve the lives of all people affected by diabetes through research, information and advocacy.
- 0504 American Hearing Research Foundation 630-617-5079 www.american-hearing. org The American Hearing Research Foundation funds medical research to find cures and treatments for hearing loss, and provides trusted information on hearing disorders.
- 0505 American Kidney Fund 516-336-8530 www.kidneyfund.org Provides direct financial assistance to kidney patients in need and education to those with and at risk for kidney disease.
- 0506 American Liver Foundation 212-943-1059 www.liverfoundation.org Mission is to facilitate, advocate and promote education, support and research for the prevention, treatment and cure of liver disease.
- 0507 American Lung Association of Mid-Atlantic 800-546-4872 www.lunginfo.org Serving PA, NJ, WV and DE our mission is to save lives by improving lung health and preventing lung disease through programs, research, education and advocacy.
- 0509 American Parkinson Disease Association 800-223-2732 www.apdaparkinson.org Dedicated to funding Parkinson's research, providing comprehensive medical information, extensive public/professional education and support services.
- 0513 **ARC of New Jersey** 732-246-2525 www.arcnj.org The ARC of New Jersey is the largest statewide, private non-profit organization providing services to and advocating for people with developmental disabilities and their families.

- 0512 Arthritis Foundation, NJ Chapter 732-283-4300 www.arthritis.org We help assist those living with arthritis, offering free programs, arthritis education, health fairs at corporations & throughout community centers for seniors including assisted living and hospitals.
- 0508 Autism Speaks 609-228-7335 www.autismspeaks.org Funds biomedical research into the causes, prevention, treatments and cure for autism spectrum disorders; increases awareness and advocates for the needs of affected families.
- 0514 **Be The Match Foundation** 612-884-8700 www.bethematchfoundation.org We support the National Marrow Donor Program. Together, we help patients who require a marrow transplant find a donor and receive the treatment they need.
- 0549 Cancer Research Institute 800-99-CANCER www.cancerresearch.org Cancer Research Institute supports and coordinates scientific and clinical efforts that will lead to the immunological control, and eventual cure of cancer.
- 0565 **Caringbridge** 651-452-7940 www.caringbridge.org A nonprofit offering many ways for people to care for each other during any type of health event.
- 0515 Cerebel Palsy International Research Foundation 609-452-1200 www.cpirforg CPIRF's goal is to enhance the quality of life of people with CP and to reduce the prevalence and impact of CP through funding research.
- 0566 City of Hope 213-202-5735 www.cityofhope.org Internationally recognized biomedical research, treatment and educational institution. Staff is dedicated to the prevention and cure of cancer, diabetes, HIV/AIDS and other life-threatening diseases.
- 0517 Colon Cancer Alliance 202-628-0123 www.ccalliance.org The Colon Cancer Alliance is a community that provides hope and support to patients and families while saving lives through screening, access, awareness, advocacy and research.
- 0521 Cooley's Anemia Foundation 800-522-7222 www.cooleysanemia.org You can mean the difference between life and death for a child born with thalassemia. Support the Cooley's Anemia Foundation's fight against this blood disorder.
- 0551 Crohn's & Colitis Foundation of America NJ Chapter 732-786-9960 www.ccfa. org Funds clinical and scientific research, provides educational programs, offers supportive services for individuals suffering from Crohn's disease and ulcerative colitis, both painful, chronic digestive diseases.
- 0516 Cystic Fibrosis Foundation 201-457-1800 www.cff.org Supports innovative research to control and cure cystic fibrosis. Provides specialized medical care through a nationwide network of centers; offers pharmacy and other patient services.
- 0559 **Deborah Hospital Foundation** 800-555-1990 www.deborah.org The Foundation has dedicated its energies to raising critically needed funds to support the humanitarian mission of DEBORAH Heart and Lung Center. It relies on financial support from individuals, corporations, foundations, partners in labor, industry and membership organizations.
- 0522 Depression and Bipolar Support Alliance 800-826-3632 www.DBSAlliance.org Patient-directed organization focusing on the most prevalent, life-threatening mental illnesses. The Mission – "to improve the lives of people living with mood disorders."
- 0519 Easter Seals New Jersey 732-257-6662 www.eastersealsnj.org Through our programs, we provide help, hope and answers so that individuals with disabilities can live, learn, work and play in their communities.
- 0528 Endometriosis Association 414-355-2200 www.EndometriosisAssn.org Provides groundbreaking research, education, & support for families affected by endometriosis, a painful chronic disease linked to 6 cancers, 6 autoimmune diseases.
- 0520 Epilepsy Foundation of New Jersey 1-800-336-5843 www.efnj.com We help to prevent, control and hopefully cure epilepsy through services, education, advocacy and research.
- 0529 **Good Grief** 908-522-1999 www.good-grief.org Good Grief provides free yearround, peer support programs to grieving children and their surviving parent(s) in conjunction with community workshops and trainings on grief.
- 0518 Huntington's Disease Society of America 973-784-4965 www.hdsanj.org HDSA is a volunteer-led national non-profit with the stated goal and mission to improve the lives of everyone living with Huntington's disease and their loved ones.
- 0530 **JDRF International** 800--533-2873 www.jrdf.org Help us improve the lives of children and adults living with type 1 diabetes (T1D) through funding research to cure, treat, and prevent this disease.
- 0523 Leukemia & Lymphoma Society, New Jersey Chapter 908-956-6600 www.lls.org/nj NJ's principal activities include: fund raising; providing financial aid to patients and disseminating educational information.
- 0524 Lupus Foundation of America, NJ Chapter 800-322-5816 www.lupusnj.org Statewide organization that funds research, provides education and patient support services, awareness and referral. Lupus is an incurable connective tissue disease affecting any organ of the body.
- 0567 Lupus Foundation of America, Philadelphia Tri State Chapter 215-517-5070 www.lupustristate.org The mission of the Lupus Foundation is to educate and support those affected by lupus and find the cure through education, patient services and research.

- 0525 March of Dimes Birth Defects Foundations 732-952-9013 www.marchofdimes. com-newjersey The mission of the March of Dimes is to improve the health of babies by preventing birth defects, premature birth and infant mortality.
- 0526 Mental Health Association in New Jersey 973-571-4100 www.mhanj.org The Mental Health Association in NJ strives for mental health and recovery for children and adults through advocacy, educatio, training, counseling, helplines and other services
- 0527 Muscular Dystrophy Association 201-843-4452 www.mda.org Fights neuromuscular diseases through worldwide research, a nationwide network of clinics offering comprehensive medical services and far reaching professional and public health education.
- 0533 **National Headache Foundation** 312-274-2650 www.headaches.org National Headache Foundation offers resources, research and relief-vital information, support groups, physician finder, education, newsletter and outreach to headache sufferers, their families and healthcare providers.
- 0531 **National Kidney Foundation** 215-923-8611 www.nkfdv.org The NKF is dedicated to preventing kidney disease, improving the health and well-being of patients and increasing the availability of all organs for transplantation.
- 0534 National Kidney Foundation Serving Greater New York 212-889-2210 www.kidney. org Dedicated to the awareness, prevention and treatment of kidney disease for hundreds of thousands of helathcare professionals, millions of patients and their families, and tens of millions of Americans at risk.
- 0532 National Multiple Sclerosis Society 800-FIGHT-MS www.nationalmssociety.org/ chapters/NJM/ We mobilize people and resources to drive research for a cure and to address the challenges of everyone affected by MS.
- 0568 National Multiple Sclerosis Society, Greater Delaware Valley 215-271-1500 www.pae.nmss.org Our mission is to mobilize people and resources to drive research for a cure and addresses the challenges of everyone affected by MS.
- 0535 **National Parkinson Foundation** 305-243-1068 www.parkinson.org Unique among other Parkinson's organizations, NPF has a singular focus our mission is to improve the quality of care through research, education and outreach.
- 0536 **National Psoriasis Foundation** 800-723-9166 www.psoriasis.org Working to find a cure for psoriasis and psoriatic arthritis and eliminating their devastating effects through research, advocacy and education.
- 0537 National Stroke Association 800-787-6537 www.stroke.org To positively impact the health and lives of people in the U.S. by preventing stroke, improving care and quality of life after stroke.
- 0554 **New Jersey Hospice Organization** 908-233-0060 www.njhospice.org New Jersey Hospice Organization promotes hospice as a plan of care for the terminally ill and their families through education, advocacy and awareness.
- 0569 NJ Sharing Network 908-516-5400 www.NJSharingNetwork.org A non-profit, federally designated organization responsible for the recovery and placement of donated organs for the nearly 5,000 New Jersey residents in need of life-saving transplants.
- 0538 Pancreatic Cancer Action Network 310-725-0025 www.pancan.org Nationwide network of people dedicated to working together to advance research, support patients and create hope for those afflicted by pancreatic cancer.
- 0553 Parkinson's Disease Foundation 800-457-6676 www.pdf.org PDF supports the research and ideas that will improve the lives and futures of people touched by Parkinson's.
- 0539 Prevent Child Abuse, New Jersey 732-246-8060 www.preventchildabusenj.org PCA-NJ strengthens families by providing education, training, and support to ensure that every NJ child has a happy, healthy and safe childhood free of abuse and neglect.
- 0540 Shatterproof...Stronger than Addiction 203-849-2218 www.shatterproof.org Shatterproof is a bold, new national organization committed to protecting our children from addiction to alcohol or other drugs and ending the stigma and suffering of those affected by this disease.
- 0541 Sickle Cell Association of New Jersey 973-482-9070 www.sicklecellnew jersey.org The Sickle Cell Association of New Jersey, Inc., established in 2009, is here to help, educate and advocate in the fight against sickle cell disease.
- 0544 Smile Train 800-932-9541 www.smiletrain.org/ Give a child a second chance at life! Smile Train provides cleft surgery to poor children around the world that can cost just \$750
- 0511 Spina Bifida Association 908-782-7475 www.thesbrn.org Provides family support, I & R, newsletters, continence training and advocacy to families and individuals. SBRN educates the public regarding birth defect prevention.
- 0542 **St. Jude Children's Research Hospital** 212-239-3239 www.stjude.org Researches and treats deadly childhood diseases-primarily cancer. Family never billed by St. Jude for treatment, travel, housing or food. Discoveries freely shared worldwide.
- 0564 Susan G. Komen for the Cure Central-South NJ Affiliate 609-896-1201 www. komencsnj.org Our promise is to save lives and end breast cancer forever by empowering people, ensuring quality care for all and energizing science to find the cures.

- 0563 Susan G. Komen for the Cure North NJ Affiliate 908-277-2904 www.komennorth jersey.org To save lives and end breast cancer forever by empowering people, ensuring quality care for all and energizing science to find the cure.
- 0545 **The Valerie Fund** 973-761-0422 www.thevaleriefund.org supports comprehensive clinical care for children with cancer and blood disorders through a NJ network of family-friendly, hospital-based outpatient centers close to patients homes.
- 0546 **Tourette Syndrome Association** 888-486-8738 www.tsa-usa.org The association is a national voluntary non-profit organization dedicated to the treatment, control and cure for Tourette Syndrome through education, research and service.
- 0547 United Spinal Association 800-962-9629 www.spinalcord.org Enabling people with Spinal Cord Injury to achieve the highest possible quality of life by providing advocacy, education and resources, peer-support and free membership.

America's Charities

- 3200 America's Charities 800-458-9505 www.charities.org Working to build strong communities. Addressing needs of children, families, communities through member programs, by helping employers and employees support our member charities' programs.
- 3281 AIDS Fund 215-731-9255 www.aidsfundphilly.org Supports HIV/AIDS education, prevention, and services in the Philadelphia region by raising dollars and increasing public awareness about the impact of HIV on our communities.
- 3289 Alzheimer's and Aging Research Center 866-963-2272 www.aging-research.
 org Supports research dedicated to understanding Alzheimer's and to finding
 effective Alzheimer's treatments. Your contribution funds scientists searching for
 cures to Alzheimer's and aging related conditions.
- 3395 Alzheimer's Disease Research 800-437-2423 www.brightfocus.org We fund cutting-edge research to stop Alzheimer's disease and provide public information about risk factors, treatments, and coping strategies.
- 3268 American Center for Law and Justice 800-296-4529 www.aclj.org Specializing in constitutional law, the ACLJ is dedicated to the concept that freedom and democracy are God-given inalienable rights that must be protected.
- 3269 American Civil Liberties Union Foundation (212) 549-2500 www.aclu.org The nation's foremost defender of civil liberties. Defends constitutional rights. Upholds free speech, religious liberty, equality, privacy, due process. Protects minorities, women. immigrants. the poor.
- 3240 Amnesty International USA 800-AMNESTY www.amnestyusa.org Global grassroots organization, impartial and non-political, whose membership takes collective action to stop abuses of human rights. 3 million members. Nobel Peace Prize recipient.
- 3292 Arthritis & Chronic Pain Research Institute 800-877-4166 www.pain-research.org
 Chronic pain caused by arthritis, cancer, and other medical conditions cripple 86
 million Americans. Help us continue our search for new medications to relieve
- 3296 **Boy Scouts of America** (972) 580-2000 www.scouting.org One of the nation's most prominent values-based youth development organizations. Programs for building character, training in the responsibilities of citizenship, and developing personal fitness
- 3207 **Breast Cancer Coalition** 800-622-2838 www.breastcancerdeadline2020.org Breast Cancer Coalition is dedicated to knowing how to end breast cancer by January 1, 2020 through the power of grassroots action and advocacy.
- 3277 Cancer Research and Prevention Foundation (Prevent Cancer Foundation) 800-227-2732 www.preventcancer.org Your donation funds cancer prevention research; educates people about how they can prevent cancer and detect it early; and supports community cancer prevention programs.
- 3226 Cancer Research for Children CureSearch 800-458-6223 www.CureSearch.org
 CureSearch for Children's Cancer supports novel research, clinical trials, and critical educational resources so every child can have the future they deserve.
- 3270 Catholics United for Life 800-764-8444 www.catholicsunitedforlife.org Pro-life Catholic organization dedicated to defending human life from the moment of conception. Activities include youth conference, defense of religious liberties, and education.
- 3202 Children's Miracle Network Hospitals (801) 214-7400 www.cmnhospitals.org Children's Miracle Network Hospitals® raises funds for 170 children's hospitals across North America. Donations support research and training, purchase equipment and pay for uncompensated care.
- 3237 Christopher & Dana Reeve Foundation 800-225-0292 www.ChristopherReeve.org
 The Reeve Foundation is dedicated to curing spinal cord injury by funding innovative research, and improving the quality of life for people living with paralysis.
- 3260 Diabetes Research and Wellness Foundation 866-293-3155 www.diabetes wellness.net Our goal is to fund scientific research into treatments and cure of diabetes. Conducts screenings, education programs to save lives from blindness, kidney failure, amputations.

- 3227 Diabetes Research Institute Foundation, Inc. 800-321-3437 www.diabetesresearch.org Committed to curing children and adults now living with diabetes and leads the world in bringing promising treatments to patients as fast as possible.
- 3219 **Dress for Success Worldwide** (212) 532-1922 www.dressforsuccess.org Dress for Success is an international non-profit organization that promotes the economic independence of disadvantaged women through suiting, career development, and employment retention programs.
- 3280 Father Flanagan's Boys' Home 800-448-3000 www.boystown.org We save children from abuse, care for kids with behavioral disorders, and teach parents new skills to strengthen their families.
- 3266 Feed the Children 800-627-4556 www.feedthechildren.org One of the world's leading anti-hunger organizations, bringing together caring individuals to provide food, water, education, and job training in 50 states and 18 countries.
- 3293 **Fellowship of Christian Athletes** 800-289-0909 www.fca.org Empowering and equipping coaches and athletes with encouragement, resources and training to influence and impact the world for Jesus Christ for over 60 years.
- 3220 **Give Kids The World** 800-995-5437 www.gktw.org A 70-acre, nonprofit resort in Central Florida that provides weeklong, cost-free vacations to children with life-threatening illnesses and their families.
- 3283 Hole in the Wall Gang Fund, The 203-772-0522 www.holeinthewallgang.org Founded by Paul Newman, is a non-profit summer camp and year-round center providing free services to children with cancer and other life-threatening illnesses.
- 3271 Human Rights Campaign Foundation 800-777-4723 www.hrc.org/foundation Provides information and resources to educate the public and foster sound public policy to end discrimination against lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender Americans.
- 3221 "I Have A Dream" Foundation" (202) 293-5480 www.ihaveadreamfoundation.org Empowering children in low-income communities to achieve higher education by providing guaranteed tuition assistance for college and a long-term program of academic and social support.
- 3287 International Planned Parenthood Federation, Western Hemisphere Region 866-477-3947 www.ippfwhr.org Providing access to sexual and reproductive health information and services for all, especially the poor and marginalized.
- 3276 LIVESTRONG Foundation, The 877-236-8820 www.livestrong.org The LIVE-STRONG Foundation provides free, life-changing services and programs to improve the quality of life for anyone affected by cancer.
- 3222 Make-A-Wish Foundation® of America 800-722-9474 www.wish.org We grant the wishes of children with life-threatening medical conditions to enrich the human experience with hope, strength and joy.
- 3203 Melanoma Research Foundation 800-673-1290 www.melanoma.org To support medical RESEARCH for finding effective treatments and eventually a cure for melanoma. To EDUCATE and act as an ADVOCATE for the melanoma community.
- 3255 Mothers Against Drunk Driving 877-275-6233 www.madd.org Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD) works to end drunk driving, help fight drugged driving, support the victims of these violent crimes, and prevent underage drinking.
- 3233 Multiple Sclerosis Association of America 800-532-7667 www.MyMSAA.org
 The Multiple Sclerosis Association of America (MSAA) is a leading resource for
 the entire MS community, improving lives today through vital services and support.
- 3209 NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund 800-221-7822 www.naacpldf. org Fights for equality, access to education, employment, health care, housing, environmental justice, voting rights, criminal justice. Provides scholarships to promising African-American undergraduates and law students.
- 3210 NAACP Special Contribution Fund 877-622-2798 www.naacp.org Protecting and advancing civil rights by eliminating disparities in: education, criminal justice, economic opportunity, health care, housing, environmental justice, legal redress and emergency relief.
- 3246 NARAL Pro-Choice America Foundation (202) 973-3000 www.ProChoice AmericaFDN.org NARAL Pro-Choice America Foundation is dedicated to protecting and advancing reproductive freedom and abortion access for all women.
- 3212 National Black Child Development Institute 800-556-2234 www.nbcdi.org Works to improve and advance the quality of life for Black children and their families through advocacy, education and other outreach programs.
- 3242 National Down Syndrome Society 800-221-4602 www.ndss.org Strives to be the national advocate for the value, acceptance and inclusion of people with Down syndrome, focusing on public policy and public awareness.
- 3228 National Organization for Rare Disorders (NORD) 800-999-6673 www.rarediseases.org Provides understandable information on rare diseases; peer networking; community resource referrals; patient medication assistance programs; research; advocacy for over 30 million people with rare disorders.
- 3253 National Trust for Historic Preservation in the United States 800-944-NTHP www.PreservationNation.org The National Trust for Historic Preservation, a privately-funded nonprofit organization, works to save America's historic places. www.PreservationNation.org.

- 3248 Native American Rights Fund 800-447-0784 www.narf.org Provides legal representation nationwide to Native American tribes, organizations, and individuals in cases of national significance involving tribal sovereignty, natural resources and human rights.
- 3201 Ovarian Cancer Research Fund 800-873-9569 www.ocrf.org Your gift funds public education and cutting-edge research on more effective identification and new treatments as we strive to find a cure for ovarian cancer.
- 3238 **Population Connection** 800-767-1956 www.populationconnection.org We are the national grassroots organization working to stabilize global population to protect our environment, empower women, and improve everyone's quality of life.
- 3229 **Reading Is Fundamental, Inc. (RIF)** 877-743-7323 www.rif.org Provides free books for children nationwide and engages children, parents, and communities in reading and motivational activities to encourage a lifelong love of reading.
- 3241 Ronald McDonald House Charities® (630) 623-7048 www.rmhc.org A global network of local Chapters and programs to provide resources to families to improve the health and well-being of children.
- 3225 Southern Poverty Law Center 888-414-7752 www.splcenter.org Using litigation, education, and other forms of advocacy, the SPLC works toward making the ideals of equal justice and equal opportunity a reality.
- 3204 Thurgood Marshall College Fund (202) 507-4851 www.thurgoodmarshallfund. org TMCF provides scholarships, capacity building and programmatic support to students attending public Historic Black Colleges and Universities.
- 3244 **Tuberous Sclerosis Alliance** 800-225-6872 www.tsalliance.org The TS Alliance supports tuberous sclerosis research, maintains a national family support network, and promotes public awareness and the education of medical and allied professionals.
- 3295 WOMEN'S WAY 215-985-3322 www.womensway.org A powerful voice for women: creating an equitable, just and safe future for all communities in the Greater Philadelphia region.

Global Impact

- 0400 **GLOBAL IMPACT** 800-836-4620 www.charity.org Supports respected and effective international charities to address critical humanitarian issues throughout the world, such as disaster response, human trafficking, education, malaria, water and hunger.
- 0423 Accion International 800-931-9951 www.accion.org Building a financially inclusive world, with access to economic opportunity for all, by giving people the financial tools they need to improve their lives.
- 0402 Africare 202-462-3614 www.africare.org Develops self-help programs in Africa to increase food production, develop clean water resources, manage the environment, strengthen health care and deliver emergency assistance.
- 0440 American Jewish World Service 800-889-7146 www.ajws.org Inspired by Judaism's commitment to justice, AJWS works to realize human rights and end poverty in the developing world.
- 0403 American Near East Refugee Aid (ANERA) 202-266-9700 www.anera.org
 American Near East Refugee Aid (ANERA) advances the well-being of people in
 the West Bank, Gaza, Lebanon and Jordan.
- 0441 American Refugee Committee 800-875-7060 www.arcrelief.org International relief and development agency empowering people impacted by conflict and disaster to recover and rebuild their lives with dignity.
- 0401 American Society of Hematology 202-776-0544 www.hematology.org/Foundation/
 The American Society of Hematology is dedicated to curing blood diseases worldwide by enabling doctors in developing countries to address local hematology
 issues
- 0434 Americares 800-486-4357 www.americares.org Restores health and saves lives by delivering donated medicines, medical supplies and humanitarian aid to people in need around the world and here at home.
- 0453 AMREF Health Africa 212-768-2440 www.amrefusa.org Our mission is to improve the health of people in Africa by partnering with and empowering communities, and strengthening health systems.
- 0436 **ASHOKA** 703-527-8300 www.ashoka.org Catalyzes the world's leading social entrepreneurs with system changing solutions to ignite a generation of changemakers to help sustain and support large scale social change.
- 0404 **CARE** 800-422-7385 www.care.org CARE delivers lasting solutions to poverty in 87 countries by empowering girls and women.
- 0435 **Childfund International** 800-776-6767 www.childfund.org Helping deprived, excluded and vulnerable children have the capacity to become young adults and leaders who bring lasting and positive change in their communities.
- 0444 Children International 800-888-3089 www.children.org Our Mission is to bring lasting change to impoverished children by reducing their daily struggles and providing opportunities for better health, education and success.

- 0406 Church World Service-Crop 800-297-1516 www.cwsglobal.org Church World Service works with partners to eradicate hunger and poverty and promote peace and justice among the world's most vulnerable people.
- 0461 **Clinton Foundation** 646-775-9179 www.clintonfoundation.org We build partnerships between businesses, NGOs, governments, and individuals everywhere to work faster, better, and leaner; transform lives and communities with solutions that last.
- 0437 **Counterpart International** 571-447-5700 www.counterpart.org Working in partnership to empower people, communities and institutions to drive and sustain their own development.
- 0442 Doctors Without Borders USA 888-392-0392 www.doctorswithoutborders.org An independent international medical humanitarian organization that delivers emergency aid to people affected by armed conflict, epidemics and natural disasters in more than 70 countries.
- 0454 ECHO 239-543-3246 www.echonet.org ECHO fights world hunger by using science and technology to develop agricultural solutions to aid farmers in developing countries.
- 0463 Engerderhealth 800-564-2872 www.engenderhealth.org Global women's health organization committed to ensuring that every pregnancy is planned, every child is wanted, and every mother has the best chance at survival.
- 0464 **Episcopal Relief & Development** 855-312-4325 www.episcopalrelief.org Works with more than 3 million people in nearly 40 countries to overcome poverty, hunger and disease through programs that utilize local resources and expertise.
- 0455 **FINCA International** 202-682-1510 www.finca.org Provides financial services to the world's lowest-income entrepreneurs so they can create jobs, build assets and improve their standard of living.
- 0420 Freedom From Hunger 800-708-6200 www.freedomfromhunger.org Combines microfinance, education and health protection services to help poor families in the developing world improve their incomes, safeguard their health and achieve food security.
- 0405 Handicap International (301) 891-2138 www.handicap-international.us Co-winner of the Nobel Peace Prize, we support people with disabilities and other vulnerable groups in situations of poverty, exclusion, conflict and disaster.
- 0424 Heifer International 855-948-6437 www.heifer.org Helps poor families worldwide become self-sufficient by providing food- and income-producing animals and training in animal management, environmentally-sound farming and community development.
- 0408 Helen Keller International 877-535-5374 www.hki.org Saves the sight and lives of the most vulnerable and disadvantaged; combats the causes and consequences of blindness and malnutrition.
- 0412 International Center for Research on Women (ICRW) 202-797-0007 www.icrw.org Create a brighter, more equitable future for women and girls. ICRW empowers women, advances gender equality and fights poverty through research, capacity building and advocacy.
- 0409 International Eye Foundation 240-290-0263 www.iefusa.org A global leader in sustainability programming changing how eye care is delivered in the developing world through training, technical assistance, and investments in capacity building.
- 0465 International Medical Corps 800-481-4462 www.internationalmedicalcorps.
 org Global humanitarian organization saving lives and building self-reliance by providing vital medical care; training healthcare providers; rebuilding clinics; and improving water & sanitation.
- 0407 International Orthodox Christian Charities 877-803-4622 www.iocc.org Provides humanitarian/development assistance to people in U.S., Africa, Asia, Europe and the Middle East who have been devastated by man-made and natural disasters.
- 0429 International Relief Teams 619-284-7979 www.irteams.org Assists victims of disaster, poverty and neglect through short-term relief efforts and long-term programs that include medical training, surgical outreach and health promotion.
- 0411 International Rescue Committee 855-973-7283 www.rescue.org Our commitment to freedom, human dignity, and self-reliance is reflected in well-planned global emergency relief, rehabilitation assistance, resettlement services, and advocacy for refugees.
- 0418 International Youth Foundation (410) 951-1500 www.iyfnet.org IYF programs are catalysts of change that help young people obtain a quality education, gain employability skills, make healthy choices and improve their communities.
- 0422 Lutheran World Relief 800-597-5972 www.lwr.org Affirming God's love for all people, we work with Lutherans and partners around the world to end poverty, injustice and human suffering.
- 0428 Mercy Corps 888-747-7440 www.mercycorps.org Saves and improves lives in the world's toughest places. Alleviating suffering, poverty and oppression by helping people build secure, productive and just communities.

- 0446 Near East Foundation 315-428-8670 www.neareast.org We support grassroots, community-based initiatives that help highly vulnerable communities in the Middle East and Africa achieve economic security, social wellbeing, and good governance.
- 0414 Operation Smile 888-677-6453 www.operationsmile.org Driven by our compassion for children, we work to repair childhood facial deformities by delivering safe, effective surgery and related medical care directly to patients.
- 0456 **Opportunity International** 800-793-9455 www.opportunity.org We collaborate with local partners worldwide to provide microfinance services allowing poor entrepreneurs to develop steady income, provide for families and create jobs for neighbors.
- 0413 **OXFAM America** 800-776-9326 www.oxfamamerica.org Oxfam America is a global organization working to right the wrong of poverty.
- 0415 PACT (202) 466-5666 www.pactworld.org Enables solutions allowing the poor and marginalized to earn a living and be healthy by strengthening local capacity, forging effective governance systems, and transforming markets.
- 0445 Pan American Development Foundation 202-458-3969 www.padf.org Empowers disadvantaged people in Latin America and the Caribbean to achieve economic and social progress, strengthen civil society, and prepare for and respond to disasters.
- 0471 **Partners in Health** 617-998-8922 www.pih.org Our mission is to provide a preferential option for the poor in health care.
- 0459 **PATH** (206) 302-4516 www.path.org Poor communities have the right to safer childbirth, life-saving vaccines, and lives free from AIDS, tuberculosis, and malaria. We create solutions for better health worldwide.
- 0447 PCI-Media Impact 877-724-7627 www.mediaimpact.org Media Impact's unique approach to communications combines the principles of Entertainment-Education with the reach of mass media to mobilize individual, community creating positive change.
- 0410 **PLAN INTL USA** 800-556-7918 www.planusa.org Part of a global organization that works with communities in 50 developing countries to end the cycle of poverty for children
- 0416 **Project Hope** 800-544-4673 www.projecthope.org Provides sustainable improvements in health around the globe through education and humanitarian assistance with more than 92 percent of revenues dedicated to programs.
- 0457 **Rotary Foundation of Rotary International** 866-976-8279 www.rotary.org Our mission is to advance world understanding, goodwill and peace through the improvement of health, the support of education and the alleviation of poverty.
- 0426 Salvation Army World Service Office (SAWSO) 800-725-2769 www.sawso.org
 Create a world where people live in safe and sustainable communities in which
 differences are respected and basic needs are met.
- 0417 Save the Children 800-728-3843 www.savethechildren.org Our Mission is to inspire breakthroughs in the way the world treats children, and to achieve immediate and lasting change in their lives.
- 0438 SOS Children's Villages USA 888-767-4543 www.sos-usa.org We provide loving, stable homes for orphaned and abandoned children, and education, medical, and community strengthening programs to help empower vulnerable families.
- 0448 **Technoserve** 800-999-6757 www.technoserve.org We work with enterprising people in the developing world to build competitive farms, businesses and industries.
- 0419 UNICEF, U.S. Fund For 800-367-5437 www.unicefusa.org We believe in a world where ZERO children die from causes we can prevent. Join us, and we can get
- 0450 Unitarian Universalist Service Committee 800-388-3920 www.uusc.org We defend human rights and civil liberties, promoting environmental and economic justice with grassroots partners worldwide, while engaging our members to serve as citizen-activists.
- 0458 United Methodist Committee on Relief 800-554-8583 www.umcor.org To alleviate human suffering. We provide practical, proactive support to the most vulnerable survivors of chronic or temporary emergencies due to natural or civil causes.
- 0449 United Seamen's Service 201-369-1100 www.unitedseamensservice.org Provides overseas health and welfare services to the American Merchant Marine and seafarers of allied nations, US government military and civilian personnel overseas.
- 0460 Water for People 720-488-4590 www.waterforpeople.org Water For People is an international organization that supports the development of sustainable drinking water resources, sanitation facilities, and hygiene education programs in developing countries.
- 0462 **Women for Women International** 202-737-7705 www.womenforwomen.org Supports women in war-torn regions with financial and emotional aid, job-skills training, rights education and small business assistance so they can rebuild their lives.
- 0439 World Relief 800-535-5433 www.worldrelief.org Provides emergency relief and community-based solutions to alleviate poverty in 18 countries and provides assistance to refugees in the United States.

- 0425 World Review 800-552-7972 www.worldrenew.net Fighting poverty, hunger and injustice through partnerships and locally originated community development programs; responding to disasters with emergency supplies and reconstruction of homes and livelihoods.
- 0421 World Vision 888-511-6548 www.worldvision.org/ Relief and development organization helping children worldwide by tackling causes of poverty and developing access to clean water, food, health care, education and economic opportunity.

EarthShare New Jersey

- 3300 **EarthShare New Jersey** 609-989-1160 www.earthsharenj.org Mobilizing the people of New Jersey to protect our land, water, air and wildlife making the state a healthier place to live, work and play.
- 3301 African Wildlife Foundation 888-494-5354 www.awf.org Protects imperiled species lions, mountain gorillas, rhinos, elephants, zebras through habitat conservation, science, leadership training and wildlife-friendly community-beneficial business development for more than 50 years.
- 3325 Alaska Conservation Fdn. 907-276-1917 www.alaskaconservation.org The only public foundation dedicated to connecting donors worldwide to on-the-ground efforts to protect Alaska's wild places and wildlife.
- 3305 Alliance to Save Energy 202-857-0666 www.ase.org Advances energy efficiency as the best solution for achieving environmental, economic and energy security goals.
- 3348 American Farmland Trust 800- 431-1499 www.farmland.org Only national conservation organization dedicated to protecting farmland, promoting sound farming practices, and keeping farmers on the land.
- 3350 American Forests 800-368-5748 www.americanforests.org Only national conservation nonprofit focused exclusively on protection and restoration of America's forests. We plant trees, educate the public and advocate for sound public policy.
- 3336 American Littoral Society 732-291-0055 www.littoralsociety.org We protect and preserve marine life and habitat, defend the coast from harm and empower others to do the same through advocacy, education and conservation.
- 3317 American Rivers 877-347-7550 www.AmericanRivers.org Working to protect and restore healthy, natural rivers for the benefit of people and wildlife; ensuring clean drinking water, natural flood protection, and recreational enjoyment.
- 3313 Association of NJ Environmental Commissions 973.539.7547 www.anjec.org Provides education and support to NJ's environmental commissions and municipal officials working to preserve and protect natural resources and environmental quality in their communities.
- 3396 **Bat Conservation Intl.** 800-538-2287 www.batcon.org Worldwide authority on bats committed to their protection through direct habitat conservation, research and education; facilitating win-win solutions that help both bats and people.
- 3342 Beyond Pesticides (NCAMP) 202-543-5450 www.beyondpesticides.org
 Prevents pesticide poisoning of our environment, homes, workplaces, schools,
 food and water through a practical information clearinghouse on toxic hazards
 and non-chemical pest control.
- 3909 Center for Health, Environment and Justice 703-237-2249 www.chej.org Protects the health of communities and children through grassroots organizing, coalition-building, and consumer campaigns to eliminate dangerous chemicals in water, air, homes and schools.
- 3320 Clean Ocean Action 732-872-0111 www.cleanoceanaction.org A coalition of individuals, businesses and organizations using research, education and citizen action to improve and protect waters off the New Jersey/New York coast.
- 3905 Clean Water Fund of New Jersey 732-280-0370 www.cleanwaterfund.org Neighborhood-based action and education programs bringing people, businesses and government together for sensible solutions that protect water and health, prevent pollution, and conserve natural resources.
- 3914 Conservation Fund, The 703-525-6300 www.conservationfund.org The nation's most effective and efficient conservation organization protecting working landscapes, wildlife habitat and recreation sites with 97% of funds going directly to mission.
- 3338 Conservation International 800-429-5660 www.conservation.org Using a strong foundation of science, partnership and field demonstration, CI empowers societies to responsibly and sustainably care for nature for humanity's long-term well being.
- 3340 Conserve Wildlife of NJ 609-292-1276 www.conservewildlifenj.org Since 1990, working to protect our rare and imperiled species and the habitats they depend on through species management, research, education, restoration, and citizen engagement.
- 3331 Defenders of Wildlife 800-385-9712 www.Defenders.org Working since 1947 to save America's endangered animals and their threatened habitat for future generations through public education, citizen advocacy, legal action and scientific research

- 3307 Earth University Foundation 404-995-1230 www.earth-usa.org Provides financial assistance for students attending EARTH University in Costa Rica, which is working to solve the planet's environmental and social challenges.
- 3398 Eastern Environmental Law Center 973-424-1166 www.easternenvironmental. org Providing legal services for conservation and environmental organizations to promote clean air, clean water, wildlife protection, open space, and smart energy policy throughout the region.
- 3324 El Comite De Apoyo A Los Trabajadores Agricolas (CATA) 856-881-2507 www.cata-farmworkers.org Organization empowering the migrant community since 1979. Migrant farmworkers and low-wage workers work alongside supporters and other organizations, advocating for social, economic and environmental justice.
- 3314 Environmental and Energy Study Institute 202- 628-1400 www.eesi.org Renewable energy. Energy efficiency. Green jobs. Green buildings. Sustainable transportation and communities. Solving global warming. Bringing constituencies together to find innovative policy solutions. Join us!
- 3903 Environmental Defense Fund 800-684-3322 www.environmentaldefense.org Dedicated to protecting the environmental rights of all. Among these rights are access to clean air and water, healthy food, and flourishing ecosystems.
- 3315 Environmental Education Fund 609.396.2774 www.njenvironment.org Research and public education about environmental issues. Provides information in various media about renewable energy, clean air, protection of water resources and open space.
- 3332 **Environmental Law Institute** 202-939-3800 www.eli.org Environmental law that works for you: community-based education + research on national problems = solutions to protect people and nature. Independent and non-partisan.
- 3330 Flat Rock Brook Nature Center 201-567-1267 www.flatrockbrook.org A 150 acre preserve and education center maintained as a natural environment available to the public for trail walks, nature study and other passive recreation.
- 3916 Food and Water Watch 202-683-2500 www.foodandwaterwatch.org We work together with people to demand our right to safe food and clean water, and we fight for policies that prioritize safety over profits.
- 3397 Friends of Liberty State Park 201-792-1993 www.folsp.org Our mission is to preserve, protect, conserve, and promote Liberty State Park, the urban waterfront open space state park behind Lady Liberty and Ellis Island.
- 3343 Friends of the Earth 877- 843-8687 www.foe.org Promotes clean and sustainable energy, clean transportation, climate justice for poor and vulnerable populations, responsible use of technology, and protection of the earth's natural treasures.
- 3334 Galapagos Conservancy 703-383-0077 www.galapagos.org Through innovative science, local partnerships, and social science and policy research, Galapagos Conservancy works to conserve and protect the unique Galapagos marine and terrestrial ecosystems.
- 3310 Greater Newark Conservancy 973-642-4646 www.citybloom.org Promotes environmental stewardship to improve the quality of life in NJ's urban communities through environmental education, community greening, urban farming, revitalization, beautification and job training.
- 3908 Hackensack Riverkeeper 201-968-0808 www.hackensackriverkeeper.org
 Promotes clean water, open space and conservation in the Hackensack River
 Watershed and Newark Bay Complex through Advocacy, Education, Action and
 Enforcement.
- 3902 Isles, Inc. 609.341.4700 www.isles.org Community development organization that helps urban residents learn about and value the environment through hands-on improvements and education projects in schools, parks and neighborhoods.
- 3306 Izaak Walton League of America 800-453-5463 www.iwla.org From hunters to hikers, our members protect America's outdoors through community-based conservation, education, common sense public policy, and a commitment to strong outdoor ethics.
- 3309 Land Conservancy of New Jersey, The 973-541-1010 www.tlc-nj.org Preserves land, protects water resources, conserves open space and inspires individuals and communities to protect land and the environment.
- 3302 Monmouth Conservation Foundation 732.671.7000 www.monmouthconservation. org A countywide land trust that has been preserving land, open space, and protecting the natural resources and environment of Monmouth County for 35 years.
- 3352 National Parks Conservation Assn. 800-628-7275 www.npca.org Preserves national parks from the Grand Canyon to Gettysburg; protects endangered wildlife and cultural sites; promotes new parks; defends against pollution, inappropriate development and overcrowding.
- 3901 National Wildlife Federation 800- 822-9919 www.nwf.org America's conservation organization dedicated to protecting endangered species and habitats for our children's future and connecting people with nature through education and action opportunities.

- 3308 Natural Resource Education Foundation of New Jersey 609-698-7231
 www.experiencebarnegatbay.org NREFNJ manages the Lighthouse Center for
 Natural Resource Education along Barnegat Bay. NREFNJ provides interpretive
 programming, educational field trips, scientific retreats and collaborative conservation projects.
- 3329 Natural Resources Defense Council 212-727-2700 www.nrdc.org Defends embattled wilderness, rivers, clean air, coasts and wildlife across America and around the globe. Saved Baja's whales, Canada's Spirit bears, and California's sequoias.
- 3303 Nature Conservancy, The 703-841-5300 www.nature.org Buys and protects land to save our world's rare plants and animals from extinction. Over 119 million acres protected-- rainforests, prairies, wetlands, mountains, and beaches.
- 3907 New Jersey Audubon Society 908-204-8998 www.njaudubon.org Preserves wildlife and natural habitats and fosters an environmental awareness and conservation ethic through education, conservation, stewardship, and research programs.
- 3341 New Jersey Conservation Foundation of New Jersey 908-234-1225 www.njconservation.org Land conservation of open space and farmland, protect water quality and natural resources , preserve scenic vistas and protect and restore wildlife habitat.
- 3311 **NY/NJ Baykeeper** 732-888-3870 www.nynjbaykeeper.org A citizen guardian of the Hudson-Raritan Estuary working to protect, preserve and restore the environment of one of the most urban estuaries on Earth.
- 3323 NY/NJ Trail Conference 973-303-3538 www.nynjtc.org Provides the public with wilderness experiences in NY and NJ regions through land protection, hiking, trail construction, education and authoritative books and maps.
- 3399 Ocean Conservancy 800-519-1541 www.oceanconservancy.org Through research, education, and science-based advocacy, Ocean Conservancy informs, inspires, and empowers people to speak and act on behalf of the oceans.
- 3347 Peregrine Fund, The 800-377-3716 www.peregrinefund.org Saves eagles, condors, falcons, and other endangered birds through research, breeding, and conservation programs. Helps preserve rainforests. Educates children and adults about nature and science.
- 3319 Pesticide Action Network North America 510-788-9020 www.panna.org Works to eliminate poisonous pesticides. Links consumer, labor, health, environment and agriculture groups internationally to advance safer, ecologically sound pest control alternatives.
- 3904 Pinelands Preservation Alliance 609-894-8000 www.pinelandsalliance.org
 Dedicated to the preservation of the Pinelands National Reserve, PPA protects
 one million acres of NJ open space through education, grassroots organization
 and political action.
- 3312 Rails-To-Rails Conservancy 866-202-9788 www.railstotrails.org Converts thousands of miles of unused railroad corridors into public trails for walking, bicycling, hiking, skating, horseback riding, cross-country skiing, wildlife habitats and nature appreciation.
- 3917 Rainforest Alliance 888-693-2784 www.rainforest-alliance.org Works to conserve biodiversity and ensure sustainable livelihoods by transforming land-use practices, business practices and consumer behavior.
- 3339 **Restore America's Estuaries** 703-524-0248 www.estuaries.org Works to preserve the nation's network of estuaries by protecting and restoring the lands and waters essential to the richness and diversity of coastal life.
- 3344 Save Barnegat Bay 732-830-3600 www.savebarnegatbay.org To restore and protect Barnegat Bay and its ecosystem, by being a strong and independent voice throughout the watershed, including Ocean and Monmouth Counties.
- 3912 Scenic America 202-463-1294 www.scenic.org Safeguards America's natural beauty and community character by fighting billboard blight, reducing visual intrusions, protecting open space, and preserving the scenic character of public lands.
- 3349 Sierra Club Foundation, The 800- 216-2110 www.tscf.org Fights to preserve wilderness and protect environmental quality worldwide through a powerful combination of education, scientific research, publishing and litigation.
- 3910 Surfrider Fdn. 800-743-7873 www.surfrider.org Protects and preserves the world's oceans, waves and beaches through conservation, activism, research and education. Activities include water quality monitoring, environmental education and grassroots activism.
- 3351 Wetlands Institute, The 609-368-1211 www.wetlandsinstitute.org Pioneered for 40 years to promote appreciation, understanding and stewardship of wetlands and coastal ecosystems through our programs in research, education and conservation.
- 3327 Wilderness Society 800-843-9453 www.wilderness.org Works to protect special wild places from development so that future generations will have the opportunity to enjoy America's natural heritage.
- 3304 Wildlife Conservation Society 718-741-1632 www.wcs.org Saves endangered species and threatened ecosystems in 60 countries; teaches ecology and inspires care for wildlife through the Bronx Zoo and national science education programs.

- 3328 Woodford Cedar Run Wildlife Refuge 856-983-3329 www.cedarrun.org Dedicated to New Jersey's wildlife, people and the habitats we share through conservation, education, and preservation. Maintaining a wildlife hospital and nature center since 1957.
- 3322 World Wildlife Fund 800-960-0993 www.worldwildlife.org Multinational conservation organization working worldwide to combat climate change, save endangered animals, protect wild habitats, and transform market forces to act in harmony with nature.

Neighbor to Nation

- 4000 **Neighbor to Nation** 877-841-6839 www.neighbortonation.org People in deed serving people in need, in our local communities, throughout America and the world. Providing life-sustaining assistance and hope for the future.
- 4202 AIDS Research Alliance of America 800-358-2423 www.aidsresearch.org
 Our scientists helped develop many of today's lifesaving HIV medicines. Now,
 they're working on developing better treatments and a cure for HIV/AIDS. Join us.
- 4025 Alliance Defending Freedom 800-835-5233 www.alliancedefendingfreedom.org
 A legal alliance defending the right to hear and speak the Truth in the areas of
 religious liberty, family values and sanctity of life.
- 4203 **ALPHA-1 Foundation** 888-825-7421 www.alphaone.org Funds research to improve treatment and ultimately find a cure for those affected by Alpha-1, a genetic cause of potentially fatal lung and liver disease.
- 4002 American Family Association 800-326-4543 www.afa.net Educates and motivates Christians through radio, television, online and print to act on issues affecting families. Examples: media indecency, pornography, abortion, entertainment, education, and parenting.
- 4101 American Foundation for Suicide Prevention 888-333-2377 www.afsp.org Exclusively dedicated to understanding and preventing suicide through research and education and to reaching out to people with mood disorders and those impacted by suicide.
- 4201 Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America 800-727-8462 www.aafa.org Supports research to cure asthma, food allergies, anaphylaxis and related diseases; providing prevention education for adults and kids; and fighting for patients' rights.
- 4032 Awana Clubs International 800-222-9262 www.awana.org Training and equipping Christian leaders around the world to bring the hope of the gospel to vulnerable and exploited children.
- 4001 Billy Graham Evangelistic Association 704-401-2586 www.billygraham.org Spreads the message of God's love through domestic and international ministry projects delivered in person, as well as via print, television, radio and the Internet.
- 4006 Blessings International 877-250-8101 www.blessing.org Transforming lives globally by providing pharmaceuticals, vitamins and medical supplies urgently needed to treat the poor and victims of endemic medical problems, diseases, or disasters.
- 4005 Breast Cancer Charities of America 936-231-8460 www.thebreastcancercharities. org Helps breast cancer patients through the physical, emotional, financial and spiritual hardships of diagnosis and treatment. "Help Now Fund" pays past-due rents and utilities.
- 4207 Breast Cancer Research Foundation, The 866-346-3228 www.bcrfcure.org
 Accelerate innovative research to save lives: 1 in 8 US women will be diagnosed
 with breast cancer. Help us achieve prevention and a cure.
- 4033 **CARE Net** 800-518-7909 www.care-net.org Offering compassion, hope, and help to women and men considering abortion by presenting realistic alternatives and Christ-centered support through our life-affirming network.
- 4044 Child Aid 503-223-3008 www.child-aid.org Providing Guatemalan children an escape from poverty through literacy by training teachers, librarians, improving libraries, and providing thousands of Spanish language children's books each year.
- 4104 Children's Cancer Assistance Fund 800-532-6459 www.children-cancer.org Give children with cancer a chance for a brighter future! Your support will provide vital financial assistance and educational resources for children battling cancer.
- 4003 Children's Food Fund-World Emergency Relief 888-484-4543 www.WER-US.org Relieving human suffering from poverty, persecution and natural disaster by providing food, medical care and safe water to help children and families survive and recover.
- 4004 Children's Hunger Relief Fund 888-781-1585 www.chrf.org Saving children's lives! Sharing God's love by providing hot meals, disease-free water, healthcare, medicines, food-growing technology, and Christian education to suffering children worldwide.
- 4007 Christian Blind Mission 800-937-2264 www.cbmus.org Serving people living with blindness, hearing and other physical and intellectual disabilities in the world's poorest countries, through prevention, treatment, education, rehabilitation and economic empowerment.

- 4034 Christian Military Fellowship 800-798-7875 www.cmfhq.org Ministering to America's military and their families worldwide empowering them in their Christian faith, advancing Bible studies, linkups, mentoring, fellowship, resources, personal contact and encouragement.
- 4223 **Diabetes National Research Group** 800-877-3457 www.diabetes-science.org Nicknamed "The Silent Killer," diabetes affects 23,000,000 Americans. We support medical research to find treatments, and possibly cures, for Type 1 and Type 2 diabetes.
- 4011 Focus on the Family 800-232-6459 www.focusonthefamily.com Christian organization dedicated to helping families thrive through faith-based resources, multimedia outreaches and counseling services that support a variety of marriage, parenting and life-stage needs.
- 4212 **Foundation Fighting Blindness** 800-683-5555 www.blindness.org Funds research to discover treatments and cures for retinal diseases that cause blindness such as retinitis pigmentosa, macular degeneration, and other related retinal diseases.
- 4206 **Glaucoma Research Foundation** 800-826-6693 www.glaucoma.org Prevent vision loss from glaucoma by investing in innovative research, education, and support with the ultimate goal of finding a cure.
- 4040 Home School Foundation 540-338-8688 www.homeschoolfoundation.org Financial assistance and curriculum relief to struggling home school families. We invest in widows, single parents, special needs children, and military families. Give. Volunteer. Pray.
- 4052 Keep A Child Alive 718-965-1111 www.keepachildalive.org We are dedicated to providing life-saving AIDS treatment, care, nutrition, support services and love to children and families affected by HIV/AIDS in Africa and India.
- 4037 Leukemia Research Foundation 888-558-5385 www.leukemia-research.org
 Funds research to find a cure for leukemia, lymphoma, and myelodysplastic
 syndromes and provides emotional, educational and financial support to patients
 and their families.
- 4111 Mazon: A Jewish Response to Hunger 800-813-0557 www.mazon.org MAZON funds domestic and international organizations that educate communities about hunger, distribute free nutritious groceries and help increase the self-sufficiency of people living in poverty.
- 4017 **Mercy Ships** 800-772-7447 www.mercyships.org Delivers free world-class health-care to some of the world's poorest nations while training local surgeons and medical workers, increasing developing African nations' healthcare capacity.
- 4018 Mission Aviation Fellowship 800-359-7623 www.maf.org Christian, humanitarian organization using aviation, communications, and education technologies to bring the Gospel, medical care, and other life-sustaining services to isolated areas of the world.
- 4041 **Mission to Children** 877-766-2400 www.MissionToChildren.org Demonstrating God's love to orphans and vulnerable children worldwide, nurturing and equipping them to confidently express God's love as adults.
- 4026 **MOPS International** 800-706-7419 www.MOPS.org Leveraging the power of a group experience and dynamic mom-resources, MOPS inspires, empowers and encourages moms of young children to become powerful influencers for Jesus.
- 4225 Multiple Sclerosis National Research Institute 866-676-7400 www.ms-research.
 org Conducts research towards understanding, treating and halting the progression of multiple sclerosis and related diseases. Current research progress is promising. Please help us find cures!
- 4027 Navigators, The 866-568-7827 www.navsmilitary.org Provides a spiritual presence on military bases alongside chaplains, and brings hope to military personnel and their families through meaningful relationships with Jesus Christ.
- 4019 Nazarene Compassionate Ministries, Inc. 800-214-4999 www.ncmi.org Challenged by faith to end poverty. Promotes long-term solutions to poverty through training, gifts-in-kind, economic and community development, and micro-enterprise projects.
- 4020 **Officers' Christian Fellowship** 800-424-1984 www.ocfusa.org OCF serves by uniting Christian military leaders in biblical fellowship, equipping and encouraging them as they operate at the intersection of faith and profession.
- 4028 Operation Blessing International Relief and Development Corp. 800-730-2537 www.operationblessing.org Dedicated to alleviating human need and suffering throughout the world through disaster relief, medical aid, hunger relief and community development programs since 1978.
- 4213 **Osteogenesis Imperfecta Foundation** 800-981-2663 www.oif.org OI causes brittle bones that break easily. Coughing can fracture ribs; falling can break a leg. Help provide answers for families, research for a cure.
- 4022 Prison Fellowship 877-478-0100 www.prisonfellowship.org Provides programs to transform prisoners' lives and help them make responsible moral choices. Angel Tree program provides Christmas gifts to prisoners' children. Founder Chuck Colson.
- 4008 Prison Fellowship International 877-481-0002 www.pfi.org Global network of 127 national Prison Fellowship ministries addressing physical, social and spiritual needs of prisoners, ex-prisoners, victims and families through mercy, reconciliation and restoration.

- 4220 **Prostate Cancer Foundation** 800-757-2873 www.prostatecancerfoundation.org Dedicated to accelerating the discovery, development and distribution of better treatments and a cure for prostate cancer a life is lost every 19 minutes.
- 4023 Samaritan's Purse 800-528-1980 www.samaritanspurse.org Christian relief agency led by Franklin Graham, providing food, medicine, clothing, shelter, and other emergency assistance to victims of war, poverty, disease, and natural disasters.
- 4009 Unbound (Formerly Christian Foundation for Children and Aging) 800-875-6564 www.unbound.org Unbound empowers children in poverty to use education to pave a pathway to their dreams. We partner with their families to create a brighter future.
- 4054 United Breast Cancer Foundation 877-822-4287 www.ubcf.info Providing direct financial aid, emotional relief, preventative care and education to women and families through seven life-supporting programs while funding research to eradicate breast cancer.
- 4214 United Leukodystrophy Foundation, The 800-728-5483 www.ulf.org Serves individuals and families affected by leukodystrophy by exchanging information and promoting progress on research, treatment and prevention.
- 4045 Uniting Against Lung Cancer 212-627-5500 www.UnitingAgainstLungCancer.org Committed to conquering lung cancer by funding innovative research into more effective diagnosis and treatment and raising awareness of the world's leading cancer killer.
- 4216 V Foundation, The 800-454-6698 www.jimmyv.org The V Foundation is a charitable organization dedicated to saving lives by raising money to fund cancer research and awareness projects.
- 4031 Voice of the Martyrs, The 877-337-0458 www.persecution.com Serving over 4 million persecuted Christians in 64 nations by empowering, equipping, rebuilding and encouraging, bringing Christ's hope through Bibles, medicines, shelter, training and aid.
- 4024 World Concern A Division of CRISTA Ministries 800-755-5022 www.world concern.org Provides microloans to women, care to AIDS orphans, and education, agricultural training and disaster response services to hurting people around the world.

Independent Charities of America

- 3400 Independent Charities of America 800-477-0733 www.independentcharities.org Feeding the hungry. Sheltering the homeless. Protecting the children. And healing the sick. America's finest independent charities. Working with you to share – the American way.
- 3573 **4-H: National 4-H Council** 301-961-2800 www.4-H.org A positive youth development organization focused on building a world in which youth and adults learn, grow and work together as catalysts for positive change.
- 7050 Abandoned Children's Fund 888-884-0567 www.abandonedchildrensfund.org Thousands of innocent orphans, cruelly abandoned: alone, hungry, desperate, terrified victims of disease, war, extreme poverty. Please help us house, feed, love and rehabilitate them.
- 3599 Abandoned, Orphaned and Disadvantaged Children's Services Worldwide –
 Pearl S. Buck International 800-220-BUCK www.pearlsbuck.org Pearl S. Buck
 International® builds better lives for children around the globe, who without your
 support, would not be educated or have access to healthcare.
- 7036 Abortion Care Improving Women's Reproductive Health & Rights: Ipas 800-334-8446 www.ipas.org Women are dying from unsafe abortions. Families broken, sisters, mothers, daughters lost. Help us give these women access to safe abortion care.
- 5006 **Abortion Federation, National (NAF)** 202-667-5881 www.prochoice.org Women's ability to access abortion care is under attack. Help us keep clinics open so women can obtain the safe, quality abortion care they need.
- 7051 Abused Children's Fund, Inc. 707-483-2939 www.abusedchildrensfund.org Thousands of innocent children, tragically hurt every day by emotional, physical and sexual abuse. Help protect and restore through prevention, rehabilitation and God's love.
- 3415 Action Against Hunger USA 877-777-1420 www.actionagainsthunger.org Action Against Hunger prevents and treats malnutrition, saving the lives of malnourished children while providing families with safe water and sustainable solutions to hunger.
- 4475 Adopt All Orphans 703-299-6633 www.adoptioncouncil.org Children orphaned through war and disaster are waiting for new forever families. Help provide loving parents and permanent homes for these desperate children.
- 3433 Adoption Center 800-TO-ADOPT www.adopt.org Help find loving families for U.S. children with backgrounds of abuse and neglect. Adoption will give them a lifetime of love!
- 5007 Adoption Center of Washington 703-549-7774 www.adoptioncenter.com Abandoned, alone and in need! Help us improve the lives of neglected, vulnerable children through adoption, humanitarian support and post-adoptive services.

- 3451 Adoptions by Cradle of Hope 301-587-4400 www.cradlehope.org Help an abandoned child! We provide adoption services and support to children who need permanent, loving families. Every dollar saves children's lives and provides love!
- 3406 Adventist Development & Relief Agency International 800-424-2372 www.adra.
 org Imagine living without clean water or food. Global humanitarian organization
 assists communities under development and during disasters: providing water,
 food security, health, education, economic opportunities.
- 3558 Advocates for Youth 202-419-3420 www.advocatesforyouth.org All young people have the right to healthy lives. Equip youth to prevent teen pregnancy, fight HIV, and improve health policies around the world.
- 3416 African-American AIDS Policy and Training Institute 213-353-3610 www.black aids.org We have the tools to end the AIDS epidemic. Join the campaign to end AIDS today. Treatment, education, and prevention is the answer!
- 4456 After A Child Dies-The Compassionate Friends 877-969-0010 www.compassionate friends.org A child's death is devastating. Parents are inconsolable. Siblings experience a rollercoaster of emotions. Devastated grandparents are in shocked disbelief. We help families to cope.
- 3504 Aid For Starving Children 800-514-3499 www.aidforstarvingchildren.org One child dying of hunger every twelve seconds over 7,000 a day must stop! Make a difference. Your actions can help save a child!
- 7100 Aid for Trash Dump Children: The Unforgotten 443-668-2648 www.unforgotten.org Save hungry children and their mothers from eating trash and living in garbage dumps. Give them clean food and water, shelter, schooling and a future.
- 7002 AIDS Children's Foundation 888-683-8323 www.AFCAids.org HIV+ children don't have to die. Help us provide life-saving medicine, medical equipment, nutritional supplements, livestock, seeds, and hope to children affected by AIDS.
- 3408 AIDS Programs of the National Minority AIDS Council 202-483-6622 www.nmac. org Only national minority AIDS organization with programs dedicated to saving lives in communities of color, addressing the challenges of HIV/AIDS to end the epidemic.
- 3577 AIDS Treatment and Research Information 415-558-8669 www.projectinform.org Stop deaths from HIV/AIDS and hepatitis C due to inadequate treatment, prevention/healthcare access; help us fight to eradicate HIV/AIDS and hep C.
- 3594 AIDS United 202-408-4848 www.aidsunited.org Dedicated to ending the HIV/AIDS epidemic in America. We're a national network focused on strategic grantmaking, access-to-care, public policy and HIV prevention.
- 7102 AIDS Vaccine Initiative, International 212-847-1111 www.iavi.org The world needs an AIDS vaccine. We work to ensure and speed development of safe, effective, accessible, preventive HIV vaccines for use throughout the world.
- 7003 Alaska Wilderness League 202-544-5205 www.alaskawild.org Polar bears are in trouble. Big Oil is destroying wild Alaskan lands and waters. Send them a message: Some places are off limits!
- 3431 Alexander Graham Bell Association for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing 202-337-5220 www.ListeningandSpokenLanguage.org Children who are deaf can listen, speak and thrive in the mainstream. Help support these children and families with resources, advocacy, and education programs.
- 3439 Alex's Lemonade Stand Foundation 866-333-1213 www.alexslemonade.org A four-year-old cancer patient's frontyard lemonade stand evolved to a nationwide movement to find a cure for pediatric cancer. Every person can make a difference.
- 3403 Allergy and Asthma Network Mothers of Asthmatics, Inc. 800-878-4403 www.aanma.org Asthma and allergies afflict millions with frightening attacks that often kill. Help eliminate suffering and death through education, advocacy, and community outreach.
- 3418 Alley Cat Allies 240-482-1980 www.alleycat.org Alley Cat Allies is the only national organization dedicated to protecting and improving cats' lives. Help us transform the way our society cares for cats!
- 4446 Alley Cat Rescue 301-277-5595 www.saveacat.org Stray, abandoned and feral cats are neglected. Healthy cats in shelters are killed. Your contribution helps us end feline overpopulation and suffering.
- 4440 Alopecia Areata Foundation National 415-472-3780 www.naaf.org Provides major research funding, patient educational materials and support for alopecia areata a mystifying autoimmune disease affecting all ages, causing one's hair to fall out.
- 4421 **Alzheimer's Foundation of America** 866-232-8484 www.alzfdn.org Alzheimer's disease pulls at a family's heartstrings and pursestrings. AFA provides education and support services nationally and locally for people with dementia and their caregivers
- 5008 Alzheimer's Research and Prevention Foundation 888-908-5766 www.Alzheimers Prevention.org Help fight Alzheimer's disease and find a cure through research and prevention! Committed to ensuring peak mental performance and optimum brain function throughout our lives.
- 3411 Alzheimer's Research Foundation, Fisher Center 800-ALZ-INFO www.ALZinfo.org Unique research into cause, care and cure of Alzheimer's by Nobel Prize winner. Donate to change lives. Bring a cure to 5.4 million Americans.

- 3423 American Anti-Vivisection Society 800-SAY-AAVS www.aavs.org Dedicated to ending vivisection: the cruel, unnecessary act of cutting into or injuring live animals for research, testing and education. We promote effective, non-animal alternatives.
- 3401 American Association for Cancer Research 866-423-3965 www.aacr.org We fund groundbreaking scientific cancer research that saves lives. By contributing, you can help speed up the pace of scientific discovery, and fight cancer.
- 5009 American Association for Cancer Support, Inc. 865-240-3116 www.American CancerSupport.org Free distribution of supplies/funds through Care Packages and Care Cards for patients. Because we care, we share.
- 7005 American Association of Kidney Patients, Inc. 800-749-2257 www.aakp.org
 For 45 years, dedicated to improving the lives of kidney patients and their families
 through education advocacy and the fostering of patient communities.
- 3560 American Association of University Women, Inc. 202-785-7700 www.aauw.org AAUW empowers women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research. Since 1881, our members have taken positions on issues-education, social. economic. and political.
- 7103 American Bible Society 877-225-0008 www.americanbible.org Making the Bible available to every person in a language and format each can understand and afford, so they may experience it's life changing message.
- 7007 American Bird Conservancy 888-BIRD-MAG www.abcbirds.org Protecting native birds and their habitats throughout the Americas, through reserve creation, habitat restoration, and threat reduction, leading public/private conservation partnerships to get results.
- 4477 American Forest Foundation 202-765-3454 www.forestfoundation.org America's forests are under attack. Insects, wildfires, and development pressures threaten our clear water and air and wildlife habitats. Help save America's woodlands.
- 5010 American Friends of Leket Israel 201-331-0070 www.leket.org.il/english/ Israel's National Food Bank combats widespread hunger by rescuing millions of pounds of food each year to feed 140,000 needy Israelis each week.
- 3452 American Humane Association 866-242-1877 www.americanhumane.org Protecting millions of children and animals from abuse, neglect and abandonment for 135 years. We lead understanding of the human-animal bond. The abuse must stop!
- 4423 American Indian College Fund 303-426-8900 www.collegefund.org Native Americans account for only 1% of all college students. We address this through scholarships and program support. We re-imagine what's possible for our students.
- 4412 American Indian Youth Running Strong 888-491-9859 www.indian-youth.org Raising standard of living, self-esteem of Native American children. Providing relief, development to Indian Reservations. Teaching traditional life skills, healthy lifestyles, respect for Mother Earth.
- 5011 American Library Association 800-545-2433 www.ala.org Libraries enrich the lives of millions of children and extensively serve people of all ages. Help ALA fight for open access to information for all.
- 3448 American Nurses Foundation 301-628-5227 www.givetonursing.org The American Nurses Foundation is transforming the nation's health by providing nurse education and research, addressing the nursing shortage, and protecting public health.
- 3517 American Sexual Health Association 919-361-8400 www.ashasexualhealth.org
 Working to raise awareness about sexual health and prevent sexually transmitted
 diseases through public education and patient support programs.
- 7116 American Society for the Protection of Nature Israel 800-411-0966 www.aspni.org Israel faces severe environmental threats: growing population, limited habitable land, pressures to develop open space. Help SPNI protect unique natural resources with environmentally sustainable alternatives.
- 4417 Americans Helping Americans 888-242-5026 www.helpingamericans.org Fighting American poverty by aiding needy Appalachian and urban Americans; providing low-income families, elderly, domestic violence victims with basic relief, support services and affordable housing.
- 3402 Americans United for Life 202-289-1478 www.aul.org 1.2 million abortions a year and 55 million lives lost since Roe v. Wade: Help Americans United for Life save lives by opposing abortion.
- 5012 America's VetDogs the Veteran's K-9 Corps, Inc. 866-838-3647 www.VetDogs.org Trains and places guide, service, hearing and facility dogs. Transforming lives of disabled veterans and active servicemembers to live once again with pride and self-reliance.
- 3450 Amputee Coalition of America 888-267-5669 www.amputee-coalition.org Every day, more than 500 Americans lose a limb. Help empower amputees and ensure nobody goes through their journey of recovery and readjustment alone.
- 3435 **AMVETS Charities** 800-810-7148 www.amvetsnsf.org Preserving freedom and supporting veterans and active duty military personnel. We must never forget those who served and died, and the sacrifices made for freedom.
- 7104 Angel Flight Northeast 800-549-9980 www.angelflightne.org Volunteer pilots providing free air transportation to needy patients often seeking life-saving medical treatment. Your gifts ensure flights of healing and hope are available.

- 4506 **Animal League America** 516-883-7900 www.AnimalLeague.org Support the largest no-kill animal rescue and adoption organization in the world. We save the lives of pets through rescue, adoption, spay/neuter, advocacy initiatives.
- 7009 Animal Legal Defense Fund 707-795-2533 www.ALDF.org Animals need love and lawyers! Unimaginable acts of cruelty must end. In courtrooms across America, ALDF is winning the case against cruelty!
- 5005 Animal Slaughter & Child Starvation Stop Here! 202-495-1348 www.awfw.org We fight atrocities against people and animals by helping poor, hungry families feed themselves while saving innocent animals from mutilation, severe confinement, and horrific slaughter.
- 3453 Anxiety, Depression, PTSD and OCD Education and Research Foundation 240-485-1001 www.adaa.org Anxiety disorders, depression, OCD, and PTSD, are real, serious, and treatable. We champion research for a cure and offer educational resources to millions suffering silently.
- 7010 Ape and Monkey Rescue and Sanctuaries 843-871-2280 www.ippl.org Dedicated to protecting the world's remaining primates, great and small: exposing primate abuse, battling international traffickers, operating a gibbon sanctuary, and supporting primate rescue worldwide.
- 3413 Appalachian Trail Conservancy 304-535-6331 www.appalachiantrail.org Preserve and manage this amazing nature trail. Ensuring that its priceless cultural heritage can be shared and enjoyed today, tomorrow, and for centuries to come.
- 7052 Armed Services Mutual Benefit Association STAR Foundation 800-251-8434 www. asmbastarfoundation.com We support small, locally-based grassroots charities that are healing our nation's heroes. They can't do it without us – we can't do it without you!
- 5022 Army Heritage Center Foundation 717-258-1102 www.armyheritage.org Honor American Soldiers and their Families, preserve their memories, and educate the public about their service and sacrifice. Enrich the Center's exhibits, programs, and outreach.
- 4424 Arthritis National Research Foundation 800-588-2873 www.curearthritis.org
 We fund research to cure arthritis and develop new treatments for millions of
 Americans, including 300,000 children, suffering in pain every day.
- 7053 Asian & Pacific Islander American Scholarship Fund 877-808-7032 www.apiasf. org America's largest national non-profit organization to provide access to higher education through scholarships for underserved Asian American and Pacific Islander students with financial need.
- 3441 Asian Children's Rescue & Relief Fund 866-523-3133 www.AsianChildrensAssist. org Saving Asian abandoned, orphaned, destitute, and handicapped children by providing hope and opportunity. Reaching their full potential through basic care, corrective surgery, therapy, and training.
- 3541 ASPCA: American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals 212-876-7700 www.aspca.org Staged dog fights to the death. Puppy factories with overcrowded and unsanitary breeding pens. Kittens tortured for amusement. Help stop these acts of animal cruelty.
- 3561 Assistance Dog Institute 707-545-3647 www.berginu.edu Our Dogs Helping Veterans program helps heal returning service members by providing loving dog helpmates at no cost to those with physical and psychological disabilities.
- 4447 Association of Jewish Family & Children's Agencies, Inc. 410-843-7573 www. ajfca.org Provides support for social services to the most vulnerable populations, including seniors, disabled, children, and refugees. We work to repair the world.
- 4426 Autism Intervention and Treatment Research Organization for Autism Research 866-366-9710 www.researchautism.org Parents of children with autism never stop seeking answers. We're here to provide those answers by funding research that provides practical information on lifelong care.
- 3582 Autism Research The Autism Society of America Foundation for 800-3-AUTISM www.autism-society.org The Foundation supports programs and organizations that maximize the quality of life for individuals living with autism, focusing on positive and measurable outcomes.
- 3485 Autism Society of America 800-3-AUTISM www.autism-society.org 1 in 68 children diagnosed with autism that's nearly 50,000 new families just this year. Help us provide support to those living with autism today.
- 7105 Aviation Adventure Camps 520-248-0980 www.brigadeair.org Tsunamis. Earthquakes. War. How does humanitarian aid get through when the roads are gone? Humanitarian Aviation. Help challenge teens to prepare as mission/humanitarian aviators.
- 7054 Bear Necessities Pediatric Cancer Foundation, Inc. 866-309-2327 www. bearnecessities.org Help children with cancer by funding pediatric cancer research; caring for the patient and families and their immediate needs; and assisting child oncology programs.
- 4479 Believe In Tomorrow National Children's Foundation 800-933-5470 www. believeintomorrow.org Keeping families together during medical crisis. We provide exceptional hospital/respite housing to families with critically ill children, so they may find hope and comfort.

- 7055 Best Buddies for Children and Adults with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities 1-800-89-BUDDY www.bestbuddies.org Children with intellectual disabilities often experience loneliness and isolation. Change their futures by matching them with volunteers and creating extraordinary friendships (Best Buddies) for life!
- 3419 Bethany Christian Services 800-238-4269 www.bethany.org Bethany, a global leader in adoption and social services, is about kids in families! Finding families for children in need; keeping families in need together.
- 3424 Bethany Christian Services of New Jersey 201-703-4371 www.bethany.org Enfold a child in loving arms. Bethany cherishes children, providing adoptive homes for American, foreign born, and special needs children; foster families for infants/toddlers.
- 3562 Bible Believers Fellowship, Inc. 516-739-7746 www.prisonministry.org Jesus Christ Saves Lives! Help our prison ministry reduce crime by promoting Christianity to English and Spanish speaking inmates with literature, videos, counseling, and prayer.
- 7106 Big Cat Rescue Corp 813-920-4130 www.bigcatrescue.org Tigers confined to circus wagons. Lions bred for photos then to be shot in cages. Lynx farmed for their fur. Help us save big cats.
- 7056 Birth Defect Research for Children, Inc. 407-895-0802 www.birthdefects.org Hundreds of thousands of children are suffering. Missing limbs, damaged hearts, facial deformities, spina bifida, autism. We're a lifeline for families struggling with birth defects.
- 7011 Bladder Cancer Advocacy Network 888-901-BCAN www.bcan.org Bladder cancer patients haven't seen a new treatment in more than twenty years. Help us give 500,000 patients and their families hope.
- 7107 Blood Cancer Research Foundation 312-683-7243 www.mpnresearchfoundation.org Blood cancers strike people from all walks of life. Fighting blood cancer requires focused scientific research. Founded by patients for patients looking for a cure.
- 3409 Born Free USA: Keep Wildlife in the Wild 800-348-7387 www.bornfreeusa.org Barbarically trapped furbearers, wild animals caged for entertainment, endangered species fighting extinction. They count on us to end these cruelties. Can we count on you?
- 7108 **Boys & Girls Clubs of America** 404-487-5700 www.bgca.org and www.great futures.org When you open a Club door, you give vulnerable youth safe places to learn, grow and have fun. Open the door to great futures!
- 4427 Brady Center to Prevent Gun Violence 202-370-8101 www.bradycampaign. org Brady is dedicated to changing America's behaviors, attitudes and policies around guns, reducing gun violence through public health and safety, litigation and multi-level advocacy.
- 3404 Brain & Behavior Research Foundation 800-829-8289 www.bbrfoundation.org One in four Americans live with mental illness. Fund research for better treatments and cures for anxiety, autism, ADHD, depression, schizophrenia, bipolar, OCD, and PTSD.
- 3414 Brain Injury Association of America 703-761-0750 www.BIAUSA.org Brain injury happens anytime, to anyone, anywhere. We provide help, hope and healing for millions of Americans who live brain injury.
- 3407 Brain Tumor Association, American (ABTA) 800-886-2282 www.abta.org Advancing the understanding and treatment of brain tumors with goals of improving, extending and, ultimately, saving the lives of those impacted by a brain tumor.
- 7057 Bread and Water for Africa, Inc. 888-371-6622 www.african-relief.org Strengthening African initiatives for self-sufficiency through grassroots health, clean water, education, orphanages, vocational training, agriculture, and micro-credit programs focusing on women and children.
- 3444 **Breast Cancer Action** 877-2-STOP-BC www.bcaction.org BCAction is the watch-dog of the breast cancer movement. We work to achieve health justice for women at risk of and living with breast cancer.
- 7012 Breast Cancer African American, Sisters Network Inc. 866-781-1808 www.sisters networkinc.org Speaking with one voice, we save lives by empowering women through support, education, financial assistance, free mammograms and promoting early detection through mammography screenings.
- 7058 Breast Cancer Aid and Research Institute 800-759-2150 www.breastcancer institute.org Awards medical research grants and ships medical supplies and humanitarian aid to programs that treat breast cancer and other degenerative diseases. Breast Cancer support groups!
- 4533 Breast Cancer and Ovarian Cancer in Jewish Families 866-474-2774 www. sharsheret.org Supports breast and ovarian cancer patients at every stage before, during, and after diagnosis. Fosters culturally-relevant individualized connections with networks of peers, health professionals, resources.
- 7109 Breast Cancer Crusade by Avon 866-505-2866 www.avonfoundation.org Every three minutes someone is diagnosed with Breast Cancer, every fourteen minutes someone dies. Join our crusade - we're in it to end it.
- 4428 Breast Cancer Fund 866-760-TBCF www.breastcancerfund.org The Breast Cancer Fund works to prevent breast cancer by eliminating our exposure to toxic chemicals and radiation linked to the disease.

- 3475 **Brother's Brother Foundation** 412-321-3160 www.brothersbrother.org Connecting People's Resources with People's Needs: 56 Years, 140 Countries, \$4 billion in books, food, medical supplies, pharmaceuticals. Forbes Magazine 1st in efficiency.
- 4480 **Business and Professional Women's Foundation** 202-293-1100 www.bpw foundation.org Women veterans returning home find their world turned upside-down. From family problems to finding a job, they need our support. Help us, help them.
- 7013 Camp Courageous 319-465-5916 ext. 2100 www.campcourageous.org Thousands of campers with disabilities attend Courageous' recreational and respite facilities annually. Available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. Run entirely on donations.
- 7014 Cancer Aid and Research Fund 623-561-5893 www.canceraidresearch.org Awards scientific research grants, provides medical supplies and equipment to programs that treat cancer and other degenerative diseases. Cancer support groups for patients and families.
- 3528 Cancer Care, Inc. 800-813-HOPE www.cancercare.org Caring for people facing cancer. Supporting patients, children, loved ones, caregivers. We provide help and hope through free counseling, wigs, education, financial assistance.
- 4448 Cancer Curing Society 888-443-7766 www.gerson.org Healing with nature. We help thousands recover from so-called "incurable" diseases by teaching a proven, powerful natural treatment to patients, medical professionals and caregivers.
- 7111 Cancer Prevention and Research Fund 602-241-2873 www.cancerprf.org Over 1.5 million people will get Cancer this year! One-third of common cancers could be prevented by diet! Help stop the needless suffering.
- 3596 Cancer Research America NFCR 800-321-CURE www.NFCR.org If you agree that world-class, cutting-edge research is the key to more effective cancer treatments, prevention, and detection join us now save lives!
- 4406 Cancer Research and Assistance VHL 800-767-4845 www.vhl.org The cure for cancer is in our genes. Help cure VHL and other forms of cancer.
- 3458 Cancer Research Fund of the Damon Runyon Walter Winchell Foundation 877- 7CANCER www.damonrunyon.org To accelerate breakthroughs, we provide today's best young scientists with funding to pursue innovative cancer research. 100% of your donation funds cancer research.
- 4449 **Canine Assistants** 800-771-7221 www.canineassistants.org Teaching great dogs for special people. Invest in freedom by providing service dogs to children and adults with disabilities. Thank you!
- 3412 Canine Companions for Independence 800-572-BARK (2275) www.cci.org A cold nose and a warm heart! Our companion dogs provide independence, assistance and friendship that transforms the lives of children and adults with disabilities.
- 4429 Canines for Disabled Kids 978-422-5299 www.caninesforkids.org Autism silences a child's laugh. Disability halts a child's life. These specially trained service dogs liberate children, promote independence and social awareness, and help families.
- 4430 Carter Center 800-550-3560 www.cartercenter.org Waging Peace. Fighting Disease. Building Hope. Led by former President Jimmy Carter and Rosalynn Carter, the Center advances human rights and alleviates unnecessary human suffering.
- 3482 CASA Court Appointed Advocates for Abused Children 800-628-3233 www.casa forchildren.org Every child deserves a safe, permanent home. Support CASA advocates nationwide who are providing abused and neglected children with hope for a better future.
- 3445 Catholic Health Care for the Poor 800-678-5659 www.cmmb.org We support the sick and poor in more than 100 countries, operating healthcare programs building the capacity of local communities to provide long-term sustainable healthcare.
- 4483 Catholic Relief Services USCCB 888-277-7575 www.crs.org Rushes food, clothing, shelter, water and comfort to God's most vulnerable children effectively and efficiently in times of disaster and provides the means to self-sufficiency.
- 4526 Celiac Central, National Foundation for Celiac Awareness 215-325-1306 www. CeliacCentral.org Help save millions of lives, billions of dollars. Celiac disease can lead to malnourishment, cancer, infertility, osteoporosis, other life-threatening diseases. 83% of sufferers remain undiagnosed.
- 7112 Center for Food Safety 202-547-9359 www.centerforfoodsafety.org Protecting human health and the environment by working to change harmful methods of food production and by promoting organic and other forms of sustainable agriculture.
- 4484 **Center for Reproductive Rights** 917-637-3600 www.reproductiverights.org Promote and defend women's reproductive freedom and health. We use the law in the U.S. and globally to ensure women's dignity, equality, and self-determination.
- 3425 Cervical Cancer Prevention and Assistance 602-241-2873 www.cervical cancerpa.org Every two minutes a woman will die of cervical cancer somewhere in the world. 90% of cervical cancer is curable. Help us stop needless suffering!
- 4485 CHADD (Children & Adults with Attention-Deficit/Hyperactivity Disorder) 800-233-4050 www.chadd.org Works to ensure that children and adults challenged by Attention-Deficit/Hyperactivity Disorder reach their full potential through family support, education and ADHD research.

- 7015 Challenger Center for Space Science Education 202-827-1580 www.challenger. org Engaging students and teachers in dynamic exploration and discovery opportunities that strengthen knowledge in STEM and provide outlets to learn and apply important life skills.
- 3580 Charitable Children's Fund of America 661-633-9076 childrensfundofamerica.org
 We provide higher education and mental healthcare assistance to children whose
 parents perished on 9/11 or while fighting terrorism in Iraq or Afghanistan.
- 7016 Chesapeake Bay Foundation, Inc. 888-728-3229 www.cbf.org America's waters and marine life face toxic pollution, overfishing, urban sprawl. Help realize our vision: safe drinking water, pristine waterways, thriving ecosystems locally and nationwide.
- 3463 Child Family Health International 415-957-9000 www.cfhi.org Millions across the world experience preventable diseases and suffering from lack of healthcare. Help by empowering local health workers to transform global health!
- 3521 Child Find of America 800-I-AM-LOST www.childfindofamerica.org Child kidnapping prevention and location specialists, helping children and devastated parents through free investigation, mediation and publicity. Your gift could bring a missing child home.
- 4486 Child Foundation 503-224-0409 www.childfoundation.org Save lives, build hope. Education can move a child beyond poverty. Help children remain in school, giving them the tools to reach their full potential.
- 3472 Child Rescue International 800-245-9191 www.mwb.org Children abandoned, orphaned, hungry, lost and lonely, living in bleak institutions need hope and love. Your support helps us save and change their lives!
- 7059 Child Sex Abuse Prevention and Protection Center 413-587-3500 www.StopltNow. org Child sexual abuse harms millions every year. Victims and their families suffer silently, often with lifelong after-effects. Help prevent this. We can Stop It Now!
- 7060 Child Slavery, Trafficking and Forced Labor Rescue 202-234-9050 www.Good-Weave.org Devoted to the rescue of trafficked and exploited child laborers from carpet looms in Asia, and offering them rehabilitation, counseling, education and a home
- 4451 Child Welfare League of America 202-688-4200 www.cwla.org Help hundreds of thousands of abused and neglected children. Make sure every child will grow up in a safe, loving and stable family.
- 3554 **Childhelp®** 480-922-8212 www.childhelp.org Founded in 1959, one of the nation's largest, longest-running nonprofits dedicated to the intervention, treatment and prevention of child abuse and neglect.
- 3478 Childhood Brain Tumor Foundation 877-217-4166 www.childhoodbraintumor.org Where would you turn if your child had a critical brain tumor? We're determined to find a cure and offer hope to parents facing heartbreak.
- 3466 Childhood Cancer Research for a Cure 888-899-BALD www.StBaldricks.org
 Every 3 minutes a parent is told, "Your child has cancer." Funding research is a
 child's best hope for a cure. Help us save lives.
- 7017 Childhood Leukemia Foundation 888-253-7109 www.CLF4kids.org Lift the spirits of children with cancer. Our guarantee = 100% of CFC and State workplace donations will be used exclusively to help the children.
- 3410 Children Awaiting Parents 888-835-8802 www.ChildrenAwaitingParents.org
 Dedicated to finding loving, adoptive homes for abandoned, abused and neglected
 children who languish in the foster care system. Many have emotional/mental/
- 3473 Children of Alcoholics (NACoA) 888-554-2627 www.nacoa.org Those most hurt by alcohol and drugs don't even use them! Help us protect and save the children of alcoholics from physical and psychological abuse.
- 4452 Children of Nicaragua Fabretto Foundation 703-525-8716 www.fabretto.org Empowering underserved children and families in Nicaragua to reach their full potential, improve their livelihoods, and take advantage of economic opportunity through education and nutrition.
- 3421 **Children of the Night** 800-551-1300 www.childrenofthenight.org Rescues America's children from the ravages of prostitution. Providing shelter, hope and new-beginnings. With your support, we can save more. Our children deserve a fighting-chance!
- 7113 Children's AIDS Fund 703-433-1560 www.childrensaidsfund.org Millions of children orphaned, families ravaged by HIV/AIDS. Thousands more need education to stay HIV free. Help us give these children hope and health.
- 3488 Children's Angel Airlines 800-296-1217 www.ChildrensAngelAirlines.org Your gift makes FREE air transportation to distant medical treatments possible for needy, sick children and family members with no means to get there.
- 4488 **Children's Brain Tumor Foundation** 866-228-HOPE www.cbtf.org Children's brain tumors are the toughest childhood cancer. A mother grieves. A father cries. CBTF is there with insight, support, respite and hope every day.
- 7061 Children's Cancer Aid and Research Institute 800-759-3390 www.childrens cancerresearch.org Provides childhood cancer research grants. Ships medical supplies and humanitarian aid to programs that treat childhood cancer and other degenerative diseases. Provides summer camp sponsorships.

- 4481 Children's Cancer Recovery Foundation 800-238-6479 www.ChildrensCancer Recovery.org Creating smiles and inspiring hope for kids with cancer and their families by providing financial assistance, camp scholarships, toys, games and funding for cancer research.
- 3426 Children's Cardiomyopathy Foundation 866-808-2873 www.childrenscardio myopathy.org The Children's Cardiomyopathy Foundation is dedicated to finding causes and cures for pediatric cardiomyopathy through the support of research, education, and increased awareness and advocacy.
- 3447 **Children's Defense Fund** 202-628-8787 www.childrensdefense.org CDF provides a strong, effective and independent voice for all the children of America who cannot vote, lobby or speak for themselves.
- 7018 Children's Emergency Medical Fund 602-241-2873 www.cemfund.org Malnutrition: a child's gravest threat. Weakened and hungry, children fall prey to disease. Help save these starving children through life-saving medical supplies and healthy foods.
- 4453 Children's Feeding Network 682-651-5501 www.childrensfeedingnetwork.org Rushing life saving medical and nutritional support to supplement the needs of children suffering from malnutrition and sickness in the third world and United States.
- 3529 Children's Heart Foundation International 877-869-4243 www.BabyHeart.org One child in every 100 is born with a heart defect. One child in every 100 needs your help. Help us Save One.
- 3547 Children's Hospital & Research Center Foundation 800-841-4642 www.cho foundation.org You can help save a child's life. Donations help sick kids with advanced medical treatment and find new cures for childhood cancer and other diseases.
- 4489 Children's House at the Johns Hopkins Hospital 410-614-2560 www.believe intomorrow.org Provides a warm home away from home for families in the midst of medical crisis so their critically ill children may focus on healing.
- 7019 **Children's Hunger Fund** 800-708-7589 www.childrenshungerfund.org Feeding the hungry at home and abroad. Food, clothing and medicines aid children in impoverished countries and in America's inner-cities.
- 3479 Children's Medical Ministries 301-261-3211 www.childmed.org Compassionate healthcare volunteers providing free wheelchairs, rehabilitation equipment, medical clinics, healthcare instruction, dental services, food and clothing to children in despair. Active in disaster relief.
- 4410 Children's Organ Transplant Association 800-366-2682 www.cota.org COTA gives hope and makes miracles for children and young adults needing life-saving transplants. All funds raised for these children go toward transplant expenses.
- 3563 **Children's Wish Foundation International** 800-323-9474 www.childrenswish.org Dying children exist in a world of doctors, hospitals and despair. Your donation gives hope and joy by fulfilling a favorite wish.
- 4454 Christian Freedom International 800-323-CARE www.christianfreedom.org Help aid those persecuted, repressed, isolated Christians who are suffering for their Faith. We deliver medicine, food, education, tools, Bibles; report on atrocities occurring world-wide.
- 4413 Christian Relief Services 800-33-RELIEF www.christian-relief.org Help wipe out poverty and hunger in the USA, including Indian Reservations, Appalachia and overseas, by providing food, water, medicine, education, shelter to children/ families.
- 7020 Citizens United for Research in Epilepsy 312-255-1801 www.CUREepilepsy.org Seizures: each one can damage the brain or cut short a life. Support cutting-edge epilepsy research. It's time we found a cure.
- 3564 Civil War Trust 800-CW-TRUST www.CivilWar.org Manassas, Gettysburg, Antietam, Fredericksburg: Don't let developers pave over our nation's past. If we don't save America's battlefields now, we risk losing them for
- 3467 Coalition Against Trafficking in Women 212-643-9895 www.catwinternational.org Human trafficking destroys lives, especially those of women and children who are sexually exploited. Support our abolitionist efforts to end human trafficking in our lifetime.
- 4455 **Coast Guard Foundation** 860-535-0786 www.coastguardfoundation.org Provide support through the Shipmate Fund to Coast Guard members and their families through learning, recreation, and morale programs in Coast Guard communities.
- 5016 Companion Animal Advocates 201-706-7666 www.CompanionAnimalAdvocates. org We help people keep their pets out of shelters by providing pet food every month as well as free spay/neuter services.
- 7114 Compassionate Care Hospice Foundation 302-368-8944 www.cchfoundation.net Our focus: Helping hospice patients and their families in financial need with life's basics - food, shelter, utilities - plus additional comfort and support services.
- 3474 Concerns of Police Survivors, Inc. (COPS) 573-346-4911 www.nationalcops. org Grief support and resources for surviving families and co-workers of law enforcement officers killed in the line of duty; law enforcement trauma training; public education.

- 3568 Conservation and Protection of Public Lands 703-629-3166 www.publicland.org Fighting to keep America's Public Lands in public hands. Preventing unstable, unsound timber cutting, grazing and mineral/oil production. This land is your land!
- 3493 Cornelia de Lange Syndrome Foundation 800-753-2357 www.CdLSusa.org
 Children born with physical, cognitive and medical challenges. Parents need
 information, comfort and support. Help us provide free publications, guidance,
 emotional support and awareness.
- 4457 **Correctional Peace Officers Foundation** 800-800-2763 www.cpof.org Nonprofit charity for Correctional Officers and their families, by providing line-of-duty death benefit, and catastrophic assistance in cases of accident or illness.
- 3566 **Covenant House** 800-388-3888 www.covenanthouse.org Give homeless teens a future! We shelter, mentor and job train kids with nowhere else to turn. Fifteen shelters 60,000 teens yearly need help.
- 7062 Cure Alzheimer's Fund 781-237-3800 www.curealz.org Research is the only path to progress. We're funding breakthrough, aggressive research to prevent, slow, reverse and ultimately find a cure for Alzheimer's Disease.
- 3429 Days End Farm Horse Rescue 301-854-5037 www.defhr.org Starvation, parasite-infestation, deformed-hoofs; We care for abused and neglected horses. Dedicated to fostering compassion and responsibility for horses through intervention, education and outreach.
- 3476 Deaf Children's Literacy Project 800-459-3529 www.cuedspeech.org Most deaf children are behind in English language and literacy. Reading opens the door to their future. Give them the power of English to succeed.
- 5017 Delta Research and Educational Foundation 202-347-1337 www.delta foundation.net Promotes research which identifies solutions to issues affecting African American women and their communities through funding and support of charitable programs of Delta Sigma Theta.
- 4491 Diabetes & Immune Disease National Research Institute 858-752-6500 www. didnri.org We're moving closer to a cure. Our cutting-edge research is advancing new treatments and cures for millions suffering from diabetes and other chronic, debilitating diseases.
- 3584 Diabetes Action Research and Education Foundation 202-333-4520 www. diabetes-action.org Funding innovative, promising research to prevent, treat and cure diabetes. 100% of your workplace contributions used for diabetes research and programs. We can conquer diabetes!
- 7021 **Diabetes Prevention and Aid Fund** 602-241-2873 www.diabetespaf.org Providing life saving fresh fruits and vegetables to impoverished at-risk families. Science has proven that we can prevent diabetes with our seven step plan.
- 3519 **Direct Relief** 800-676-1638 www.directrelief.org Helping people affected by poverty or natural disasters by delivering critical medical material aid to provide life-saving health solutions in the world's most under-served communities.
- 3471 Disabled American Veterans (DAV) Charitable Service Trust 859-441-7300 www.cst.dav.org Empowering Veterans To Lead High-Quality Lives With Dignity... Prosthetics Research and Devices for Amputees; Traumatic Brain Injury Therapy; Guide/Assistance Dogs; Comfort for Survivors.
- 3417 **Disabled Sports USA** 301-217-0960 www.disabledsportsusa.org Provides year-round sports rehabilitation programs nationally to persons with disabilities, including a program for severely wounded service members from the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan.
- 4432 Dogs for Deaf and Disabled Americans (NEADS) 978-422-9064 www.neads.org Independence and companionship for wounded warriors, autistic children, the deaf and disabled by providing custom-trained assistance dogs. Help provide these much needed service dogs!
- 7115 Dogs for the Deaf, Inc. 800-990-3647 www.dogsforthedeaf.org Dogs rescued from shelters are professionally trained to assist people with deafness, hearing loss and other challenges. Dogs provide safety, companionship, self-confidence and independence.
- 4501 Dogs Last Chance 310-271-6096 www.LCAnimal.org Puppy mills, vivisection/ dissection, fur, illegal animal-fighting; Help us end animal abuse! Doing ground breaking undercover investigations to expose animal abusers and promoting cruelty-free lifestyles.
- 7063 **Dogs On Death Row** 866-574-7726 www.dodr.org We rescue dogs facing imminent execution if they do not get interim financial sponsors or foster parents or receive medical treatment required to become adoptable.
- 3587 **Dollars for Scholars** 800-279-2083 www.scholarshipamerica.org Help change a life! Our scholarships help students gain access to college; our support, through financial literacy and college readiness tools, helps them succeed.
- 4525 Domestic Violence Hotline, National 1-800-799-SAFE (7233) www.thehotline.org Too many people are prisoners of violence in their own homes - too terrified to seek help. We're helping them escape the violence safely.
- 7022 Dystonia Medical Research Foundation 800-377-3978 www.dystonia-foundation. org Advancing research for more treatments and ultimately a cure, promoting awareness and education, and supporting the needs and well being of affected individuals and families.

- 4466 Educate the Children 607-272-1176 www.etc-nepal.org Empower women and children to overcome poverty, illiteracy and hunger. Scholarships, school repair, adult literacy, and microcredit loans. Women and children of Nepal need you.
- 4434 **Elephant Sanctuary** 931-796-6500 www.elephants.com The nation's largest natural habitat refuge for endangered elephants retired from circuses and zoos. Improving elephant lives through sanctuary, education, research and overseas assistance.
- 3432 Elephants, Saving Elephants and Habitat Worldwide 817-597-0956 www. elephantconservation.org Elephants killed for their ivory. Habitat becomes roads, farms and villages. When elephants and humans cross paths, deaths occur. Help protect elephants, habitat and people.
- 7145 **EOD Warrior Foundation** 540-554-4550 www.eodwarriorfoundation.org Supporting families and EOD Warriors who were injured or died while serving our country, conducting their duties to disarm deadly explosive ordnance and terrorist devices
- 4435 Equine Land Conservation Resource 859-455-8383 www.elcr.org No Land, No Horse. We lose 6,000 acres of open land every day. Help Equine Land Conservation Resource save the lands our horses need
- 3795 FACES: The National Craniofacial Association 800-3-FACES-3 www.faces-cranio.org Children with craniofacial disfigurements require specialized reconstructive surgeries. We take care of these children and their families while treatment is received. Rebuilding faces, rebuilding futures.
- 3483 Family Promise, Inc. 908-273-1100 www.familypromise.org Families are the fastest growing segment of America's homeless. We provide them with the support, tools and hope they need to turn their lives around.
- 3575 Farm Animal Reform Movement (FARM) 888-FARM-USA www.farmusa.org Combating animal cruelty, environmental devastation, and global hunger through the promotion of healthy, plant-based solutions. Your support creates a kinder, more compassionate world for all.
- 5013 Farm Animal Rescue, Adoption, and Sanctuary 530-477-1757 www.animalplace. org Sanctuary and advocacy for farm animals; 3 facilities: rescue and adoption (16,000 lives saved and adopted 4 years); sanctuary/education center; educational internship program.
- 7024 Farm Sanctuary Inc. 607-583-2225 www.farmsanctuary.org Help us protect farm animals from cruelty and abuse, inspire change in the way society views and treats farm animals, and promote compassionate vegan living.
- 3428 Federation for American Immigration Reform 877-627-3247 www.fairus.org
 Stop illegal immigration. Fight amnesty for illegal aliens. Improve border security.
 Join the FAIR Fight for immigration policies that make sense for America.
- 7117 Feed A Child 602-881-0660 www.hghope.org 50 million Americans are hungry one of six in the U.S and one of four children! Help feed poor, malnourished, and needy Americans.
- 7025 Feed My Hungry Children 602-241-2873 www.feedmhc.org Children go to bed hungry while food is thrown away. Help us save food and meet the needs of America's most desperate children and families.
- 7029 Feeding America's Children 602-241-2873 www.feedingac.org America's children without nutritional food! Many with only one meal per day! Help us rush lifesaving Fruits and Vegetables to hungry families throughout America.
- 7027 Feeding America's Hungry Children 602-241-2873 www.feedingahc.org America's Children Hungry! Desperate for Food! Hurting and without Hope! Help us provide for the desperate food needs of impoverished children throughout America.
- 7118 Feeding Children in America 602-241-2873 www.feedingcia.org One in four Children in America suffer from hunger! Help us get nutritional and healthy fruits and vegetables to these suffering children.
- 7028 Feeding Hungry Children 602-241-2873 www.feedinghungrychildrennow.org Change a life! One in every six children lacks nutritious food. Many children go to school hungry. Help us deliver fruit/vegetables to disadvantaged children.
- 4517 Filipino American Rural Mission 916-688-1574 www.filamruralmission.org
 Provide programs, services and opportunities to Indigenous People, Farmers and
 Fishermen. Plant more trees. Develop communities. Educate public to conserve
 natural resources through environmental stewardship.
- 5019 **Fisher House Foundation** 888-294-8560 www.fisherhouse.org We build and donate Fisher Houses at military/VA medical centers, support existing houses, help military families in need and award Scholarships for Military Children.
- 7119 Food & Medicine for the Poor 952-500-8652 www.mattermore.org We turn surplus into resources that save lives. Redistributing nourishing food and goods to America's neediest families, and to poverty stricken communities around the world.
- 7064 Foundation for Ichthyosis & Related Skin Types, Inc. 215-997-9400 www.firstskin-foundation.org Disfiguring, painful, extremely dry, cracked, thick, scaling skin. Patients endure emotional/psychological harm and physical challenges. FIRST provides emotional support, medical and educational resources.
- 3522 FRAXA Research Foundation 978-462-1866 www.fraxa.org We aim to cure Fragile X, the foremost known cause of autism, by funding medical research and helping affected families get the best treatment.

- 7074 Free to Breathe 608-833-7905 www.freetobreathe.org Lung cancer advocacy organization. Dedicated to doubling survival by 2022. Our mission is to ensure surviving lung cancer is the expectation, not the exception.
- 4494 Freedom Alliance 800-475-6620 www.freedomalliance.org Provides college scholarships to children of fallen military heroes, support activities for wounded and deployed troops and their families.
- 3576 Friends of Animals 203-656-1522 friendsofanimals.org Free animals from cruelty and institutionalized exploitation. Working to stop euthanasia with our spay/neuter programs. Promoting Animal Rights. Promoting vegetarianism. Protecting animals in need!
- 7030 Friends Without A Border 212-691-0909 www.fwab.org Healing children, healing Asia! Provide desperately needed treatment and education for destitute, abandoned, neglected and ill children. Your friendship can save lives.
- 3434 Fund for Animals, The 800-808-7858 www.fundforanimals.org Through our network of lifesaving sanctuaries and medical centers, stretching from coast to coast, The Fund for Animals gives thousands of animals a second chance.
- 7023 Futures Without Violence 415-678-5500 www.futureswithoutviolence.org Ending violence against women and children through programs that promote respect, educate the public, and protect children. FWV trains judges, physicians, policy-makers, and leaders internationally.
- 7031 Gettysburg Foundation 717-338-1243 www.gettysburgfoundation.org Working in partnership with Gettysburg National Military Park to preserve and protect the battlefield while providing a quality museum experience.
- 3494 Giving Children Hope 866-392-HOPE www.gchope.org Rescuing children, providing lifesaving medicines and emergency food to orphanages, clinics, shelters, and disaster centers serving homeless children in America and poorest-of-the-poor around the world.
- 4495 Global Fund for Women 415-248-4800 www.globalfundforwomen.org Invest in women and girls worldwide! Support the extraordinary courage, perseverance and leadership of women to increase their voice, choice, and resources in 175 countries
- 4496 **Global Volunteers** 800-487-1074 www.globalvolunteers.org Orphans comforted. Girls educated. Gardens planted. The hungry fed. Help us deliver the 12 Essential Services proven to eradicate hunger, improve health and raise IQs.
- 3585 Gluten Intolerance Group of North America 253-833-6655 www.gluten.net Eating gluten causes long-term life-threatening health hazards. Monitoring food supply is critical. Help educate and audit food companies. Consumers can then live gluten-free safely.
- 7120 **Gospel for Asia, Inc.** 800-946-2742 www.gfa.org GFA brings help and hope to millions in Asia through training, sending and assisting qualified nationals who demonstrate God's love in word and deed.
- 3502 Grassroots International 617-524-1400 www.grassrootsonline.org Protect and promote the human rights to land, water and food! Support women's and indigenous leadership, local solutions to the food crisis, defend human rights.
- 4415 Greenpeace Fund 800-722-6995 www.greenpeacefund.org An independent, campaigning organization that uses research and public education to expose global environmental problems, and promote solutions essential to a green and peaceful future.
- 3430 **Greyhound Foundation** 352-212-5878 www.4greyhounds.org Racing Greyhounds are starved, abused, abandoned, sold for experimentation, and slaughtered because tracks are closing. Help us rescue, provide medical care, and adopt them.
- 4108 **Guide Dog Foundation for the Blind** 631-930-9037 www.GuideDog.org More than eyes for a blind person, a guide dog provides independence, security, and companionship. Help us breed, train and give guide dogs without charge.
- 4459 **Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc.** 800-295-4050 www.guidedogs.com Providing safety, independence and companionship to the blind and visually impaired by partnering them with exceptional guide dogs throughout their lifetime.
- 4460 **Guide Dogs of America** 800-459-4843 www.guidedogsofamerica.org Freedom, independence, confidence, security. Guide dogs are companion heroes to people in need. We provide blind individuals with a guide dog free of charge.
- 3438 Guttmacher Institute 212-248-1111 www.guttmacher.org Advancing sexual and reproductive health worldwide through research, policy analysis and public education.
- 3442 Habitat for Humanity 800-HABITAT www.habitat.org Help achieve our vision: a world where everyone has a decent place to live. God's love in action: bringing people together, building homes, communities, hope.
- 3524 **Habitat for Humanity International** 800-422-4828 www.habitat.org Sweat equity. Christian housing ministry working to end poverty by partnering with families in need to build affordable homes, stabilize neighborhoods, and preserve communities.
- 4490 **Hearing Health Foundation** 866-454-3924 www.hhf.org Hearing Health Foundation is the largest private funder of hearing research. Our mission is to prevent and cure hearing loss and tinnitus through groundbreaking research.

- 7065 Heart Disease Assistance Fund 800-759-3004 www.heart-research.org Provides research grants, medical and humanitarian supplies to hospitals. Provides heart disease educational material to patients and families. Curing begins with a caring heart!
- 7032 Hearts United for Animals 402-274-3679 www.hua.org No-kill shelter and sanctuary with national rescue network for abused animals, providing shelter for pets of domestic abuse families, National Anti-Puppy Mill Campaign.
- 3518 **Help the Children** 888-818-4483 www.helpthechildren.org We alleviate hunger and suffering by providing food, clothing, medicine, and medical care to needy children and their families in the U.S. and abroad.
- 4464 HelpHOPELive 800-642-8399 www.helphopelive.org Patients with catastrophic injuries and illnesses denied life-sustaining care due to cost. Help them tackle crushing uninsured medical expenses with community fundraising.
- 3486 Helping Hands: Monkey Helpers for the Disabled 617-787-4419 www.monkey helpers.org Providing specially-trained monkeys and life-time support, free of charge, to veterans and others with disabilities. These companions assist with daily tasks, providing independence and companionship.
- 3456 **Hepatitis Foundation International** 800-891-0707 www.hepatitisfoundation.org
 The Hepatitis Foundation International reaches more than 5 million people to
 reduce preventable liver disease, link patients' to care, educate providers, and
 promote research annually.
- 3491 **Hispanic and Asian Children Services** 916-222-5940 www.haacs.org Children are deprived of basic needs due to poverty! We're enriching needy children's lives in Latin and Asian communities through education, food, shelter and care.
- 3490 **Hispanic Scholarship Fund** 877-HSF-INFO www.hsf.net The Hispanic Scholarship Fund is the nation's leading provider of scholarships and services designed to give Latino students access to college through scholarships and programs.
- 3427 Holt International Children's Services 888-355-4658 www.holtinternational.org We help struggling families care for their children, and unite orphaned and abandoned children with adoptive families. Because every child deserves a loving, secure home.
- 3503 Homes For Our Troops 508-823-3300 www.hfotusa.org We build specially adapted, handicap-accessible homes for severely injured veterans across the country. The homes are provided at no cost to the veterans.
- 3509 **Hope for the Hungry** 254-939-0124 www.hopeforthehungry.org On average, 21,000 children die daily from disease and malnutrition. Help us Share the Bread of Life to save innocent, struggling children worldwide.
- 7033 Hope For The Warriors® 877-246-7349 www.hopeforthewarriors.org Restore self, family and hope! Our programs support employment and education, clinical health and wellness, sports and recreation, build community and military relations and more.
- 3526 **HOPE Worldwide** 610-254-8800 www.hopeww.org Orphans in the slums of Kenya. Sick grandmothers in Cambodia. Lepers ostracized in India. Tornado victims in the U.S. Help us bring them hope.
- 4518 Hospice Foundation for End-of-Life Care 877-800-2951 www.foundationeolc.org Providing the medical, social and spiritual support necessary to transform dying into the final act of living well. Help us advance quality of care.
- 3457 Hospice Foundation of America 800-854-3402 www.hospicefoundation.org Supporting individuals through Life-Ending illness and assisting families /caregivers with grief and loss. We emphasize hospice and palliative care while providing public and professional education.
- 7067 Hudson County Animal League 201-200-1008 www.hcalnj.org HCAL promotes the compassionate treatment of companion animals through rescue/adoption, TNR, subsidized spay/neuter, information on pet care and veterinary assistance for the indigent.
- 7035 **Humane Farm Animal Care** 703-435-3883 www.certifiedhumane.org Dairy cows confined in tie stalls, crated pigs can't root or move, chickens stuffed in cages. Fight cruelty in raising and handling of animals.
- 5020 Humane Society of Atlantic County 609-344-0346 www.HumaneSocietyAC.org We provide shelter and veterinary care for both homeless and owned animals and programs enabling people to keep their family pets.
- 3446 **Humane Society of the United States** 800-808-7858 www.humanesociety.org
 The HSUS is America's largest animal protection organization, fighting for the
 protection and care of all anials through advocacy, education and hands-on
 programs since 1954.
- 3552 In Defense of Animals 415-448-0048 www.idausa.org Every day, dogs, cats, and countless other animals live in pain. Tortured. Experimented on. Skinned alive for fur. Abused. Afraid. Alone. Help us help them.
- 3527 India Partners 877-874-6342 www.indiapartners.org Partnering with indigenous Christian non-profits in India to alleviate poverty and injustice through economic development, health care, disaster relief, education, and sponsorship programs.

- 4461 Institute for International Cooperation and Development 413-458-9466 www.one worldcenter.org Train people to take action against world wide powerty, cultivate social change and work for sustainable development at community projects in Africa and Latin America.
- 3510 International Fellowship of Christians & Jews, Inc. 800-486-8844 www.ifcj.org
 To promote understanding and cooperation between Jews and Christians and to
 build broad support for Israel and other shared concerns.
- 4498 International Myeloma Foundation 818-487-7455 www.myeloma.org The International Myeloma Foundation (IMF) is dedicated to improving the quality of life of myeloma patients while working toward prevention and a cure.
- 3544 International OCD Foundation 617-973-5801 www.ocfoundation.org OCD is trivialized and misdiagnosed. Access to care is hard to find, accurate information is difficult. Research funding is lacking. Help us address these challenges.
- 4619 Internews Network 707-826-2030 www.internews.org Support independent, innovative, local media worldwide. Ensure access to information. Empower people to participate in the social, political, and economic development of their community.
- 7070 Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans of America, Inc. 212-982-9699 www.iava.org We improve the lives of Iraq and Afghanistan veterans and their families from their first day home and every day after.
- 3449 Israel Guide Dog Center for the Blind 215-343-9100 www.israelguidedog.org Faithful assistance guide dogs are raised and trained to provide blind Israelis with independence, safe mobility and self-confidence. Clients receive the dogs for Free.
- 3588 **Jewish Women International** 800-343-2823 www.jwi.org Domestic abuse. Financial control. Teen dating violence. JWI empowers women and girls through economic literacy, community training, healthy relationship education, and promoting women's leadership.
- 4520 KaBOOM 202-659-0215 www.kaboom.org Children are playing outdoors less resulting in obesity, violence, depression and behavioral problems. We're transforming derelict land into safe playgrounds where children can flourish.
- 3531 Kidney Cancer Research and Education Association 800-850-9132 www.kidney cancer.org We strive for a world without kidney cancer. Help us fund breakthrough research, educate patients and health professionals and advocate for patients.
- 3455 K.I.D.S./Fashion Delivers, Inc. 212-279-5493 www.donateproduct.com Providing new clothes, books, toys, household items to poor, homeless children, disaster victims, and military families. Through your support we bring smiles to their faces.
- 3589 **Kiwanis International Foundation, Inc.** 800-549-2647 www.kiwanis.org/foundation Grants, scholarships, and extensive service projects including medical care, disaster relief and bully prevention. Changing children's lives around the world... maybe even in your hometown.
- 7071 Landstuhl Hospital Care Project 540-286-1512 www.landstuhlhospitalcareproject.org Serving America's largest overseas U.S. Military Hospital, supporting wounded/injured military members hospitalized overseas in Afganistan, Germany, Middle East, and U.S. VA hospitals.
- 4439 **Legal Momentum** 212-925-6635 www.legalmomentum.org We help women and children rise out of poverty and fight for justice in the courts for victims of domestic violence.
- 3533 Leukemia Clinical Research Foundation 651-229-7131 Leukemia can be cured! We live that dream by supporting research where it has the most impact - on patients in clinical settings.
- 4521 Love A Child 239-210-6107 www.loveachild.com Offering hope to the hopeless. Poverty-stricken children lack the basics... food, water, medicine. Our humanitarian care touches the most needy in third world countries.
- 4522 Lung Cancer Alliance 800-298-2436 www.lungcanceralliance.org Saving lives and advancing research through patient support, education and advocacy. We work tirelessly to improve outcomes, eliminate stigma and secure public health research dollars.
- 4503 Lung Cancer Circle of Hope 732-363-4426 www.lungcancercircleofhope.org Lung Cancer, the #1 cancer killer, is not just about smoking; support of our research & awareness programs will change the current statistics.
- 7122 Lymphedema Network 800-541-3259 www.lymphnet.org Abnormal swelling in limbs or elsewhere from cancer surgery/other causes. Afflicts men, women, children. Often misdiagnosed and mistreated. A chronic condition, a lifelong struggle.
- 7123 Lymphoma Foundation of America 800-385-1060 www.lymphomahelp.org We fund research to cure lymphoma. We provide compassionate patient/family support services. Referrals to specialists. Nurse-counseling. Financial assistance. Patients' rights. 1.2% overhead rate.
- 4416 Lymphoma Research Foundation 800-235-6848 lymphoma.org Funding innovative research; providing information and services to Hodgkin and non-Hodgkin lymphoma patients/caregivers. Our mission: eradicate lymphoma and serve those touched by this disease.
- MADRE, Inc. 212-627-0444 www.madre.org MADRE advances women's human rights by meeting urgent needs in communities and building lasting solutions to the crises women face.

- 3516 MAGIC Foundation 800-3-MAGIC-3 www.magicfoundation.org Children have a short time to grow and a lifetime to live with the results! Support services provided to families dealing with children's growth disorders.
- 7125 Marine Corps Law Enforcement Foundation 877-606-1775 www.mc-lef. org Scholarships awarded to children of active duty Marines and Federal Law Enforcement. Possible assistance for children of Marines for medical expenses not covered by insurance.
- 3459 Marine Corps League Foundation Inc. 800-625-1775 www.mclfoundation.org
 We provide scholarships, youth programs, disaster relief and humanitarian aid
 to Marine Corps families in need. We also provide Veterans facilities assistance.
- 3405 Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation 866-496-5462 www.mcsf.org Oldest and largest provider of need-based scholarships to military children. \$80mil in scholarships awarded to children of Marines and Navy Corpsmen since 1962.
- 3553 Marine Mammal Center 415-289-SEAL www.MarineMammalCenter.org Thousands of orphaned, sick and injured marine mammals would have died if not for our state-of-the-art animal care and research facilities, dedicated volunteers, and you.
- 4523 Marine Mammal Stranding Center 609-266-0538 www.mmsc.org Whales, dolphins, seals and sea turtles wash ashore with injuries every year in NJ. Without our help, they would languish and die on the beaches.
- 7072 Matthew 25: Ministries 513-793-6256 www.m25m.org Helping the poorest of the poor. Providing disaster relief, food, clothing and education materials. Meeting the most basic needs of severely suffering people.
- 3461 Mayo Clinic 507-284-8219 www.mayoclinic.org Recognized as the best hospital in the nation! Our renowned physicians, scientists and researchers collaborate across the full spectrum of cancer research and patient care.
- 7126 Medical Missions for Children, Inc. 973-754-4960 www.mmissions.org Saving the lives of the world's most critically-ill children. We use modern technology to connect U.S. pediatric specialists with doctors in underserved countries.
- 7127 Medical Teams International 800-959-4325 www.medicalteams.org Help transform lives. We mobilize thousands of medical, dental and support volunteers, and with donated medicines and supplies we provide care around the world.
- 3537 Mercy Medical Airlift 888-675-1405 www.mercymedical.org We ensure that all needy patients are provided access to distant specialized medical evaluation, diagnosis and treatment with long-distance medical air or ground transportation.
- 4462 Mercy-USA for Aid and Development, Inc. 800-556-3729 www.mercyusa.org Give primary health care, nutrition and safe water to women and children, fight infectious diseases; rescue orphans and other vulnerable youth through vocational training.
- 4504 Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund 213-629-2512 www. maldef.org MALDEF promotes and protects the civil rights of Latinos in the ares of Education, Employment, Immigrant Rights, Political Access and administers scholarships for Law students.
- 7073 Migraine Research Foundation, Inc. 212-249-5402 www.migraineresearchfoundation.org Migraine is much more than a bad headache - it disables millions. We're providing hope by funding research to help sufferers and to find the cure.
- 3593 Military Officers Association of America Scholarship Fund 800-234-6622 www.moaa.org/scholarshipfund 100% of all CFC donations provide interest-free loans or grants to children from military families (all seven services, officer and enlisted) pursuing a college education.
- 3523 **Miracle Flights for Kids** 800-359-1711 www.miracleflightsforkids.org Change the future for a sick child! Your donation provides free flights for children needing to reach medical surgeries thousands of miles away from home.
- 7037 Monmouth County SPCA 732-542-0040 www.monmouthcountyspca.org 4,300 homeless, lost, abandoned or abused animals found new homes last year through the efforts of the MCSPCA. Help us save more this year.
- 3499 Mt. Pleasant Animal Shelter 973-386-0590 www.njshelter.org No kill facility finding loving homes for unwanted pets-- a 98% adoption rate placing 1000+ pets annually. Offering community enrichment programs to benefit humans/animals.
- 4505 Multiple Myeloma Research Foundation (MMRF) 203-229-0464 www.themmrf. org Our mission to relentlessly pursue innovative means that accelerate the development of next-generation treatments to extend the lives of patients and lead to a cure.
- 7038 Multiple Sclerosis Foundation 888-MS-FOCUS www.msfocus.org Multiple Sclerosis impacts individuals and families. Our free national programs such as helplines, education, crisis intervention, homecare grants, and assistive devices motivate educate and empower.
- 7129 **Multiple Sclerosis, Can Do** 800-367-3101 www.mscando.org I AM. I CAN. I WILL!™ Your donation transforms, empowers and provides families living with Multiple Sclerosis to be more than their MS.
- 7039 My Stuff Bags® Foundation 818-865-3860 www.mystuffbags.org Providing individual duffels "My Stuff Bags" with new belongings to abused and neglected children rescued from tragic situations and arriving possession-less at crisis shelters.

- 4463 Narcolepsy Network 888-292-6522 www.narcolepsynetwork.org Falling asleep without control. Crumbling to floor from any sudden emotion. Disrupted nighttime sleep. Misunderstanding and discrimination. Loss of benefits. Help us improve lives!
- 3462 NASCAR Foundation 386-310-5736 www.nascarfoundation.org Join us in turning our kids into winners! Help children learn how to win inside and outside of the classroom by providing needed opportunities!
- 3530 National Center for Missing & Exploited Children 800-THE-LOST www.missing kids.org NCMEC serves as a resource center for law enforcement, families and the public to help find missing children and prevent child sexual exploitation and victimization.
- 3595 National Council of La Raza 202-785-1670 www.nclr.org Lack of quality education, disproportionately high unemployment rates, rising foreclosures, and anti-immigrant/anti-Latino laws. Help NCLR tackle the barriers that prevent Latinos from success
- 3538 National FFA Foundation, Inc. 317-802-6060 www.ffa.org We're forging a path for agricultural education students to discover their passion in life and build a future of leadership, personal growth and career success.
- 3460 National Foundation for Advancement in the Arts 305-377-1140 www.youngarts. org YoungArts identifies and supports the nation's most talented high school seniors in the performing, literary and visual arts; offering educational opportunities and monetary awards.
- 7040 National Foundation for Animal Rescue 877-554-8787 www.nffar.org We are committed to helping animals and their guardians! We find loving permanent homes, provide financial assistance, low-cost spay/neuter, and TNR (Trap-Neuter-Return). Join us!
- 3501 National Park Trust 301-279-7275 www.parktrust.org NPT impacts park preservation by providing in-depth environmental outdoor education experiences for underserved youth and families; and by providing funding to complete park preservation projects
- 3464 National Partnership for Women and Families 202-986-2600 www.nationalpartnership.org Help build a nation where pay is fair, workplaces flexible, healthcare is safe and affordable, opportunity equal, and discrimination is a thing of the past.
- 4527 **National Wheelchair Basketball Association** 719-266-4082 www.nwba.org Help provide individuals with physical disabilities the opportunity to play wheelchair basketball. Give the chance to excel further in life through the power of sport.
- 7130 National Wild Turkey Federation, Inc. 803-637-3106 www.nwtf.org Conservation and educational organization dedicated to the conservation and management of the North American Wild Turkey and the preservation of the hunting heritage.
- 5023 Native American Children's Fund 918-528-6830 n/a Disadvantaged children need support and love. Send Native American children to summer camp, give them religious training and educational opportunities through grants and college scholarships.
- 4537 Naval Historical Foundation 888-880-0102 www.navyhistory.org The Foundation preserves and commemorates naval history, and educates the public through Navy Museum exhibits, STEM-H programs, publications and outreach to our members nationwide.
- 5024 NJ Aid For Animals, Inc. 856-728-0911 www.njafa.org Animals living in the most dangerous city in America, Camden abused, over bred and die from lack of vaccines. Help our volunteers help these animals.
- 7132 **Ocean Foundation** 202-887-8996 www.oceanfdn.org We once believed the ocean was too big to fail. Now it's overfished, littered with debris. Help us stop the destruction of this vital resource.
- 3470 Oncology Nursing Society Foundation 412-859-6100 www.onsfoundation.org
 By helping one oncology nurse, you help countless patients. We've improved cancer care by funding over \$24 million in nursing research, education and leadership programs
- 5025 Operation First Response, Inc. 888-289-0280 www.operationfirstresponse.org Serves wounded Warriors/Veterans and their families with financial needs. Assistance varies based on individual needs ranging from rent, utilities, vehicle payments, groceries and travel.
- 4529 **Operation Homefront** 800-722-6098 www.operationhomefront.net Be a caring Patriot! Support our military families help us provide emergency financial assistance and morale programs to military families and Wounded Warriors.
- 4465 ORBIS International, Inc. 800-ORBIS-US www.orbis.org Help give the gift of sight! ORBIS's country programs and Flying Eye Hospital provide tools and training for eye care professionals to eliminate avoidable blindness.
- 5026 OrphanCare International 918-749-4600 www.dillonadopt.com/orphancare Abandoned. Alone. Hungry. This describes the life of the world's orphans. Every child has value! Every dollar makes a difference! Provide Shelter, Food, Education, Support.
- 5027 Outreach International 816-833-0883 www.outreach-international.org Put an end to extreme poverty worldwide by helping us empower communities to work together for sustainable solutions while restoring human dignity and increasing self-worth.

- 4418 OutServe-SLDN 202-328-3244 www.outserve-sldn.org OutServe-SLDN supports and defends the lives of LGBT service members.
- 5028 Palestine Children's Relief Fund 330-678-2645 www.pcrf.net We arrange free surgery for sick and injured children from the Middle East by sending them abroad or sponsoring volunteer missions in local hospitals.
- 3545 Paralyzed Veterans of America Spinal Cord Injury Education and Training Foundation (ETF) 800-424-8200 ext. 255 www.pvaresearch.org They fought to protect us. Give these courageous survivors the tools to improve their quality of life. Support research, education, disability rights, sports programs.
- 3546 Paralyzed Veterans of America Spinal Cord Research Foundation 800-424-8200 ext. 255 www.pvaresearch.org Funds research aimed at restoring function and improving the quality of life for veterans and all others paralyzed by spinal cord injury or disease.
- 5029 Pardes Institute of Jewish Studies North America 212-447-4333 www.pardes. org.il Supports the Pardes Institute of Jewish Studies in Israel, where men and women of diverse backgrounds learn together in a rigorous, challenging and open-minded environment.
- 3592 Parkinson's Research The Michael J. Fox Foundation for Parkinson's Research 800-708-7644 www.michaeljfox.org One urgent goal: Eliminate Parkinson's disease in our lifetime. 89 cents of every dollar spent goes to research, leading to \$450 million granted since 2000.
- 3507 Paws With A Cause 800-253-PAWS www.pawswithacause.org Custom-trained Assistance Dogs enhance independence and quality of life for people with disabilities nationally. We increase awareness of the rights/roles of Assistance Dog Teams.
- 3508 Pediatric AIDS Foundation 202-296-9165 www.pedaids.org 700 children infected with HIV everyday. This can stop. Nearly 100% of infections are preventable. Keep moms & children healthy. Help us eliminate pediatric AIDS.
- 3477 Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation of the United States, Inc. 828-418-0825 www. curethekids.org Funds medical research for childhood brain tumors. Offers free patient family support services, funds scholarships for survivors, provides advocacy for cause.
- 3437 **Pet Partners** 425-679-5500 www.petpartners.org Therapy animal teams make hospitalized children smile, lower adults' blood pressure, and provide independence to the disabled. Give the healing power of pets.
- 3436 PETA: People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals 757-622-PETA www.peta. org Fight cruelty. Save lives! Your gift makes a kinder world for animals through undercover investigations, rescues, humane education, spay/neuter, and high-profile advocacy campaigns.
- 4467 **Pheasants Forever** 877-773-2070 www.pheasantsforever.org Pheasants Forever is dedicated to the conservation of pheasants, quail and other wildlife through habitat improvements, public awareness, education, and land management policies and programs.
- 4401 Philippine Children's Fund of America 800 660-4009 www.pinoykids.org Serving underprivileged children including Amerasians left from closure of US bases; Provide livelihood opportunities to indigenous people; Environmental programs and services for youth and community.
- 3549 **Physicians Committee for Responsible Medicine** 202-686-2210 www.pcrm.org
 The Physicians Committee saves lives by developing and promoting alternatives
 to animal experiments and by advocating for good nutrition for disease prevention
 and survival.
- 4442 **PKD Foundation** 800-753-2873 www.pkdcure.org Accelerating treatments to patients with polycystic kidney disease. We're dedicated to finding a cure for this common genetic disease that leads to kidney failure/ death.
- 7076 Planned Parenthood Federation of America 800-230-PLAN www.planned parenthood.org Ensure access to affordable reproductive health care, protect reproductive rights, and promote access to comprehensive medically accurate sexuality education, domestically and internationally.
- 3496 **Plant With Purpose** 858-200-0004 www.plantwithpurpose.org Barren hillsides, poor soil, dry wells help rural farmers reverse these effects of deforestation so they can grow enough food to feed their families.
- 3480 Polish American Congress Charitable Foundation (PACCF) 773-763-9942 www.paccf.org Provides medical supplies and equipment to Poland's hospitals, rehabilitation centers, orphanages, and the elderly, and sponsors other programs including training for the blind and deaf.
- 7133 Polish American Education, Scholarship and Cultural Foundation 212-734-2130 www.thekf.org Assists Americans and Poles through scholarships, grants and exchange programs and promotes Polish culture through educational, artistic, and musical programs throughout the U.S.
- 5030 Population Action International 202-557-3400 www.populationaction.org Women shouldn't live in poverty because they can't plan their families. Women shouldn't die giving life. Family planning changes lives. Help us help women globally.
- 1134 Population Council 212-339-0500 www.popcouncil.org Ideas. Evidence. Impact. We're leading the way at reducing HIV among those most at-risk, increasing access to family planning, and preventing child marriage.

- 3506 **Population Institute** 800-787-0038 www.populationinstitute.org By advocating for voluntary family planning and reproductive health care services, we are helping to empower women, improve health, fight poverty, and save the environment.
- 3465 **Pregnancy Prevention Among Teens** 202-478-8500 www.thenationalcampaign. org Preventing teen and unplanned pregnancy reduces poverty, child abuse, father-absence, lessens taxpayers load, and improves academic achievement, child health, and workforce preparation.
- 4443 Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility 202-265-7337 www.peer.org Protect whistleblowers and wildlife from government mistreatment. Mistakes don't get corrected when they go undetected. PEER ensures that your voice is heard.
- 7077 Puppies Behind Bars 212-680-9562 www.puppiesbehindbars.com Wounded war veterans returning from Iraq and Afghanistan receive prison-trained service dogs, free of charge, through the Dog Tags initiative of Puppies Behind Bars.
- 3512 Rainbows for All Children 847-952-1770 www.rainbows.org Help grieving children cope after any loss (death, deployment, divorce), avoid destructive behaviors (drugs, depression), and develop lifelong skills with no charge to their families.
- 7135 Raising A Reader 650-489-0550 www.raisingareader.org Each year Raising A Reader helps over 130,000 American children experience the joy of reading, developing home literacy habits crucial to future academic success.
- 7041 Ramapo-Bergen Animal Refuge 201-337-5180 www.rbari.org Protecting abandoned, abused, and unwanted animals by finding them forever homes, we give our cats and dogs food, shelter, medical treatment, and, of course, love.
- 3551 Rape, Abuse, & Incest National Network (RAINN) 202-544-1034 www.rainn.org Runs National Sexual Assault Hotline; largest anti-rape org. Free, 24-7 services help 150,000 people/year. Programs prevent rape, help victims, bring rapists to justice.
- 3550 Reflex Sympathetic Dystrophy Syndrome Association of America 877-662-7737 www.rsds.org RSDSA provides support, education, and hope to everyone affected by CRPS/RSD while we drive research to develop better treatment and a cure.
- 3570 **Restless Legs Syndrome Foundation** 507-287-6465 www.willis-ekbom.org WED Foundation provides education and support to millions of people with Willis-Ekbom disease/RLS, and funds research toward a cure for this neurologic disease.
- 3480 Right To Play 646-649-8280 www.righttoplayusa.org Play is not a privilege, it's a child's right. We use sport and play to foster development and peace for children in disadvantaged communities globally.
- 3572 Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation 406-523-4500 www.rmef.org Ensures future of elk, other wildlife and our hunting heritage by conserving, restoring, and enhancing natural habitats through land purchases, conservation easements, education and research.
- 3481 Roses Fund For Animals, Inc. 877-505-4234 www.rosesfund.org We assist pet owners or good Samaritans with veterinary bills so that decisions can be made from the heart not based on finances.
- 3484 Sarcoma Foundation of America, Inc. 301-253-8687 www.curesarcoma.org End sarcoma. This rare insidious cancer of connective tissues is prevalent in children and receives little government funding yet impacts 50,000 kids and adults daily.
- 7043 Save A Child's Heart Foundation, U.S. 240-223-3940 www.saveachildsheartus.org You gotta have Heart! Thousands of children are struggling to survive. They can barely breathe from lack of oxygen. Repairing children's hearts and saving lives.
- 7136 Save The Animals 602-684-1360 www.americananimalrescue.org Animals in Crisis! The uncontrolled exploding animal population sentences dogs and cats to cruel short lives. Please help us stop this needless suffering.
- 7137 **Save The Chimps** 772-429-2225 www.savethechimps.org Rescuing chimpanzees from research, entertainment and the pet trade, we provide them the space needed to heal and enjoy a happy and healthy life!
- 3487 Save the Manatee Club, Inc. 800-432-5646 www.savethemanatee.org Leave a lasting legacy! Help us advocate for manatee and habitat protection, promote public awareness, sponsor research, rescue, rehabilitation and release efforts.
- 5031 SAVE, A Friend to Homeless Animals 609-921-6122 www.savehomelessanimals. org Rescue, shelter, rehabilitate and place homeless dogs and cats. Teach inner-city youth and students with disabilities how to respect and to be safe around animals.
- 3559 Search Dog Foundation, National Disaster 888-459-4376 www.SearchDog Foundation.org Saving dogs and people! We rescue dogs, partner them with firefighters, and train them to locate people buried alive during disasters. Join the search!
- 4510 Seeing Eye, Inc. 973-539-4425 www.SeeingEye.org Enhancing lives by bringing independence, dignity and self-confidence to blind people through our Seeing Eye® dogs. These dogs bring mobility, safety and self-sufficiency to thousands.
- 4497 Semper Fi Fund 760-725-3680 www.SemperFiFund.org Help us serve injured and critically ill post-9/11 service members, veterans, and families recover and transition to home and communities. Ratings A+ Four Star.

- 7078 Seniors Activity and Recreation Fund 916-222-5940 www.seniorsfund.org Protect and nurture underprivileged seniors! We provide food, spiritual support, social interaction to dependent and lonely elderly, respecting the dignity and worth of each individual.
- 7044 SEVA Foundation 877-764-7382 www.seva.org Seva has built sustainable programs that prevent blindness and restore sight in underserved and impoverished populations helping over 3.5 million people see again.
- 4419 Shriners Hospitals for Children 800-241-4438 www.shrinershospitalsforchildren. org Children suffering from burns, spinal cord injuries, and orthopedic conditions receive world-class medical care in a family-centered environment regardless of ability to pay.
- 3540 Skin and Dental Dysfunction Foundation 618-566-2020 www.nfed.org Provides dentures, support, and hope to children left toothless from the rare disorder Ectodermal Dysplasia. Funds research to find improved treatment options and cures.
- 4511 Skin Cancer Foundation 212-725-5176 ext. 114 www.skincancer.org Skin cancer, the world's most common cancer, is occurring at epidemic levels. Your support enables us to continue our public education programs and groundbreaking research.
- 3489 Society for Science & the Public 202-785-2255 www.societyforscience.org SSP is a nonprofit membership society dedicated to engaging the public in science and promoting the vital role science plays in human advancement.
- 4512 **Soldiers' Angels** 615-676-0239 www.soldiersangels.org We provide aid and comfort to America's service members, veterans, wounded and military families, through hands-on volunteerism and enabling the support of a grateful nation.
- 3548 Solve ME/CFS Initiative, Inc. 704-364-0016 www.SolveCFS.org Largest national charitable organization engaging the ME/CFS community in research to accelerate discovery of safe and effective treatments and expand funding towards a cure.
- 3567 Southeastern Guide Dogs, Inc. 800-944-3647 www.guidedogs.org Paws for Independence and Paws for Patriots programs provide guide dogs for visually impaired individuals and veterans, and veteran service dogs for veterans with PTSD.
- 3468 Special Olympics, Inc. 800-380-3071 www.specialolympics.org Providing year-round sports training and competition for people with intellectual disabilities. Empowering individuals to improve physical fitness, motor-skills, build self-confidence, self-image and make lifelong friendships.
- 7138 Special Operations Warrior Foundation 813-805-9400 www.specialops.org
 Provide scholarship grants and counseling to children of special operations who
 die in the line of duty. Provide financial assistance to wounded special operations
 personnel.
- 4514 Spinal Cord Injury Network International 800-548-2673 www.spinalcordinjury.org Auto accidents, falls and sports injuries. We assist injured individuals and their families reach the best possible care and live life fully and productively.
- 7139 Spondylitis Association of America 800-777-8189 www.spondylitis.org A crippling form of spinal arthritis that strikes young people. We're alone in our sole commitment to research, programs, and support of the spondylitis community.
- 3443 St. Hubert's Animal Welfare Center 973-377-2295 www.sthuberts.org Safe refuge and compassionate care for animals. Services include animal rescue, adoptions, spay/neuter, humane education, pet food bank, dog training and pet loss support.
- 7079 Straight Spouse Network 201-825-7763 www.straightspouse.org Volunteers provide confidential support to current/former straight spouses/partners of gay, lesbian, bisexual, transgender mates and post-disclosure couples and educate families about disclosure issues.
- 4470 **Sturge-Weber Foundation** 800-627-5482 www.sturge-weber.org Seizures and glaucoma at birth. Purple facial birthmark. Lifetime of treatment. No cure, yet. Help us help those with port wine birthmark conditions.
- 5032 **Suicidology, American Association of** 202-237-2280 www.suicidology.org Suicide is the 2nd leading cause of death among young people. Through public education/information we're working to prevent this tragedy. Know the warning signs.
- 7080 **Support Our Troops**® 877-879-8882 www.SupportOurTroops.Org Don't abandon America's troops! They Support Us, Let's Support Them! Help Support Our Troops® provide tons of morale and well-being to troops and families worldwide!
- Thomas More Law Center 734-827-2001 www.thomasmore.org God banished. The unborn child forsaken. Radical Islam on the rise. Join our battle in the courts to defend America's Christian heritage and National security.
- 4444 TMJ Association, Ltd. 262-432-0350 www.tmj.org Jaw disorders affect a person's ability to speak, eat, chew, smile, kiss and even breathe. We promote research, scientifically validated treatments, and vital coping skills.
- 3535 Toys For Tots Foundation 703-640-9433 www.toysfortots.org Brighten a child's face on Christmas morning. Help the Marines provide a treasured gift and a cherished memory for millions of our nation's needlest children.
- 4445 Tragedy Assistance Program For Survivors (TAPS) 202-588-8277 www.taps.org Honor America's Fallen Heroes. TAPS supports everyone grieving a loved one in the military with compassionate care, children's camps, 24/7 national military survivor helpline.

- 3542 Transplants, The National Foundation for 800-489-3863 www.transplants.org Lifesaving organ and tissue transplants, medication, and medical care are possible with our fundraising expertise, grants and advocacy. Help us give the gift of life!
- 7140 Travis Manion Foundation 215-348-9080 www.travismanion.org Champions of fallen warrior's departing words, "If Not Me, Then Who..." Veterans and survivors receive empowerment grants for transition assistance, grief support, and emotional recovery.
- 4534 **Trevor Project** 310-271-8845 www.thetrevorproject.org Crisis and suicide prevention for LGBTQ youth. We provide life-saving, life-affirming resources that create a safe, supportive and positive environment for all; 24/7 lifeline.
- 3469 Trickle Up Program, Inc. 212-255-9980 www.trickleup.org Trickle Up's poverty reduction strategy includes a one-time seed capital grant, which provides our participants with the necessary startup capital to launch or expand microenterprises.
- 4403 Trout Unlimited 800-834-2419 www.tu.org Protecting, reconnecting, restoring, and sustaining North America's coldwater fisheries and watersheds. Together, we are creating cleaner, healthier rivers for trout, salmon and all living downstream.
- 4471 United States Association for UNHCR 202-296-1115 www.UNrefugees.org Over 36 million people, mostly women and children, have fled persecution and war. Help the UN Refugee Agency ensure that they receive life-saving humanitarian aid.
- 7045 United States Soccer Federation Foundation 202-872-6651 www.ussoccerfoundation.org We use soccer to improve the lives of youth from underserved communities with nutrition education and physical activity delivered by caring mentors.
- 5033 United Ukrainian American Relief Committee, Inc. 215-728-1630 www.uuarc.org UUARC provides humanitarian aid to Ukrainians throughout the world, distributing medical supplies, clothing, educational materials, and establishing educational and immigrant programs in Ukraine and USA.
- 7046 **USA Cares Inc.** 800-773-0387 www.usacares.org Emergency financial assistance for Military and Veteran Families in the form of grants not loans. We help with PTSD, Foreclosures, Evictions, Utilities, Unemployment, and More.
- 7141 USA Hockey Foundation 719-538-1106 www.usahockeyfoundation.org Help provide the funding for strengthening American hockey for youth, disabled, adult, as well as high-performance athletes nationwide.
- 3492 **USA Wrestling** 719-598-8181 www.themat.com USA Wrestling provides quality opportunities for its members to achieve their full human potential, including Olympic training. We value respect, integrity, dedication, and honesty.
- 3513 **Vegan Outreach** 916-752-1583 www.veganoutreach.org Saving farmed animals a lifetime of misery by persuading students to go veg on hundreds of college campuses every year.
- 5034 Veteran Tickets Foundation 888-241-1550 www.VetTix.org Supporting our Military, Veterans and their Families with entertainment, lasting memories and reintegration opportunities by providing tickets to sporting events, concerts, and family activities.
- 4405 Veterans of Foreign Wars Foundation 816-968-1128 www.vfwfoundation.org Help VFW Foundation support US troops! Education scholarships, military family financial assistance, phone connections home, VA claims assistance and patriotic community service programs. All free.
- 7142 Veterans of Foreign Wars National Home for Children 800-424-8360 www.vfw nationalhome.org National organization serving America's military and veteran families during times of crisis. Services include nationwide Military & Veteran Family Helpline and on site housing.
- 4535 **Veterans Support Foundation** 301-585-4000 ext. 126 www.vsf-usa.org Veterans committed to bettering the lives of today's disabled veterans and their families by awarding grants to provide essential housing, education and medical needs.
- 7143 Victims of Crime, National Center for 202-467-8700 www.victimsofcrime.org Helps crime victims rebuild their lives. Advocates for victims' rights, raises public awareness, and provides training. Priorities include sexual assault; child trafficking; stalking; civil justice.
- 4472 Water.org 816-877-8400 water.org Nearly one billion people lack access to clean water. Twice as many don't have access to a toilet. \$25 can change that for one person.
- 7047 WildAid, Inc. 415-834-3174 www.wildaid.org Endangered animals needlessly killed for ivory, horns, fins and skins. Help protect elephants, rhinos, sharks and tigers: When the Buying Stops, the Killing Can Too.
- 3514 Wildlife Conservation Fund of America 888-930-4868 www.trailblazeradventure. org To protect and advance outdoor sports through public education by introducing youth and their families to an active outdoor lifestyle through the Trailblazer Adventure Program.
- 3440 Wildlife Habitat Council, Inc. 301-588-8994 www.wildlifehc.org The Wildlife Habitat Council (WHC) promotes and certifies habitat conservation and management on working lands through partnerships and education.
- 3578 Women's Health Research 202-223-8224 www.swhr.org Would you take medicine designed for someone else? Don't trust studies that ignore sex differences. Help us ensure women are included in clinical trials.

- 4473 Women's Sports Foundation 800-227-3988 www.womenssportsfoundation.org We advocate today for equality and access for all girls to sports, fitness and health, to help create the leaders of tomorrow.
- 3420 Woodrow Wilson National Fellowship Foundation 609-452-7007 www.woodrow. org Help us recruit and prepare outstanding individuals with backgrounds in the STEM fields to teach math/science in high-need schools.
- 4409 **World Animal Protection** 646-783-2200 www.worldanimalprotection.us.org Our vision is a world where animal welfare matters and animal cruelty ends.
- 4515 World Association for Children and Parents (WACAP) 206-575-4550 www.wacap.
 org A leading child welfare organization finding adoptive families for children
 living in U.S. foster care and for orphans in other countries.
- 3569 **World Impact** 323-735-1137 www.worldimpact.org Gang violence, drug addiction, and poverty ravage inner-city children and their families. Our ministry provides food, housing, medical/dental assistance, job training, urban church planting.
- 5035 **World ORT, Inc.** 718-513-4116 www.ort.org Empower the underprivileged to economic self-sufficiency in Africa, Latin America, Eastern Europe through innovative educational programs and training in science and technology.
- 3495 Wounded Warriors in Action Foundation 813-938-1390 wwiaf.org Serves our Nation's combat wounded Purple Heart recipients by providing world-class outdoor sporting activities to recognize their sacrifice, encourage their independence, and promote their healing.
- 7146 Youth for Christ USA, Inc. 303-843-9000 www.yfc.net Establishing life-changing relationships with teens in schools, military bases, urban centers, and juvenile justice facilities through practical assistance, mentoring, and gospel of Jesus Christ.
- 7049 Zero to Three: National Center for Infants, Toddlers, and Families 202-638-1144 www.zerotothree.org Ensure the best care and learning opportunities for the very young. We promote the healthy development of infants/ toddlers by supporting and strengthening families/ communities.

United Way of Greater Mercer County

- 3600 United Way of Greater Mercer County 609-896-1912 www.uwgmc.org United Way of Greater Mercer County improves the financial stability, self-sufficiency, and health of all Mercer County residents. Visit us at www.uwgmc.org.
- 3601 American Red Cross of Central New Jersey 609-951-8550 www.njredcross.org The American Red Cross, a humanitarian organization, provides relief to victims of disasters and helps people prevent, prepare for and respond to emergencies.
- 3603 Association for the Advancement of Mental Health (AAMH) 609-452-2088 www. aamh.org AAMH offers outpatient counseling, psychiatric services, day treatment and employment services to children, adults and families. Service are provided on an ability to pay basis.
- 3605 Better Beginnings 609-448-6226 www.princetonol.com/groups/bbcdc/ A child care center providing children with a safe, healthy learning environment, while giving their parents the opportunity to be self-supporting members of the community.
- 3606 **Big Brothers-Big Sisters of Mercer County** 609-656-1000 www.bbbsmercer.org BBBS-Mercer helps children reach their potential through professionally supported, one-to-one mentoring relationships that provide measurable impact.
- 3608 Boys & Girls Club of Trenton-Mercer County 609-392-3191 www.bgctrenton.org
 Serves 2,200 at-risk youth each year through educational, social, career and
 recreational programs with a mission to enable disadvantaged youth to reach
 their full potential.
- 3679 Cancercare, Inc. 800-813-4673 www.cancercare.org CancerCare is a national nonprofit organization that provides free professional counseling, education, and financial assistance to anyone affected by cancer.
- 3610 Carolyn Stokes Day Nursery 609-392-2648 Provides a secure caring environment and an excellent pre-school education to children ages 2 1/ 2-6 in the Greater Trenton area
- 3635 CASA for Children of Mercer and Burlington Counties 609-434-0050 www.casa mercer.org Recruits, screens and trains community volunteers to advocate for abused and-or neglected children who have been removed from their homes.
- 3611 Catholic Charities, Diocese of Trenton 609-394-5181 www.catholiccharities trenton.org Catholic Charities provides comprehensive community-based mental health services; food, clothing and shelter services; children's services; and services that assist families impacted by domestic abuse.
- 3612 Catholic Youth Organization of Mercer County 609-396-8383 www.cyomercer.org Provides school age child care programs, three pre-school programs, summer day camps, an evening teen program, and youth athletic leagues. Trenton, Ewing and Yardville locations.
- 3677 Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc 609-695-6249 www.lsnj.org-cjls Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc., Mercer County Division, is a private nonprofit organization providing free civil legal services to the indigent population in Mercer County.

- 3613 Child Care Connection, The 609-989-7770 www.childcareconnection-nj.org A child care resource and referral agency that counsels parents, provides referrals, builds child care supply, and offers training and technical assistance to child care providers.
- 3614 Children's Home Society of New Jersey, The 609-695-6274 www.chsofnj.org Services include birth parent counseling, infant foster care, adoption, protective services, childhood separation and loss counseling, kinship care, early childhood education and youth primary prevention.
- 3615 Community Action Service Center, Inc. 609-443-4464 www.rise-community-services.org Through community partnerships and direct services, we assist local families and individuals in recovering from setbacks and achieving their full potential. Known as RISE.
- 3616 Contact of Mercer County 609-883-2880 www.contactofmercer.org Provides a free, confidential 24-hour Crisis and Supportive Listening, Suicide Prevention Hotline and daily telephone outreach to the elderly. 24 Hr. Hotline: 609-896-2120.
- 3649 Enable, Inc. 609-987-5003 www.enablenj.org Enables supports individuals with disabilities to live full, independent lives. We promote individual choice through residential and in-home services, enabling full inclusion into community life.
- 3621 Family & Children's Services of Central New Jersey 609-924-2098 www.nj-counseling.org A non-profit counseling, outpatient mental health, and mentoring center serving children and adults, we offer professional services and community programs in Mercer and Middlesex Counties.
- 3620 Family Guidance Center Corporation 609-586-0668 www.fgccorp.org Provides high quality, community based services to a culturally diverse population through its programs in mental health, addictions, family and financial counseling and education.
- 3681 Freedom House, Inc. 908-537-6043 www.freedomhousenj.org Freedom House, Inc. provides substance abuse treatment services for men in a halfway house setting, transitional housing for women and children, and services for families.
- 3647 Greater Trenton Community Mental Health Agency, Inc. 609-396-6788 www.gtbhc. org Greater Trenton Behavioral HealthCare provides a wide range of behavioral health services for children, adults and families. Visit us at www.gtbhc.org for more information.
- 3669 Hands on Helpers 609-921-8893 www.handsonhelpers.org Hands On Helpers strengthens local non-profit organizations through personalized services matching interested volunteers with worthwhile agencies and through volunteerism focused education and advocacy.
- 3666 **Homefront** 609-989-9417 www.homefrontnj.org HomeFront provides shelter and food for Central Jersey homeless families, educational and recreational programs for children, and intensive life skills and job training for adults.
- 3653 Interfaith Caregivers Trenton 609-393-9922 www.ictrenton.org Interfaith Caregivers Trenton matches homebound elderly and people with disabilities with caring volunteers who assist with the tasks of everyday life.
- 3627 Jewish Family & Children's Service of Greater Mercer County 609-987-8100 www.jfcsonline.org Jewish Family & Children's Service of Greater Mercer County is dedicated to strengthening families and individuals through counseling, case management, referral, support, education and advocacy.
- 3660 John O. Wilson Hamilton Neighborhood Service Center, Inc. 609-393-6480 www. jowilsonnsc.org Information and referral, notary, crisis Intervention, emergency transportation, senior nutrition and recreation. Youth recreation, tutoring, computer enrichment, mentoring, summer camp, food pantry and homeless prevention.
- 3685 Mercer Alliance to End Homelessness 609-844-1006 www.merceralliance.org
 Mercer Alliance to End Homelessness is a public-private partnership implementing innovative strategies to prevent and end homelessness; including Housing
 First, EITC, advocacy and public awareness.
- 3632 Mercer Street Friends 609-396-1506 www.mercerstreetfriends.org A Quaker affiliated, nonsectarian human care organization providing compassionate and practical solutions to the problems of the most vulnerable in the greater Trenton area.
- 3633 Millhill Child & Family Development Corp. 609-989-7333 www.millhillcenter. org Enriches the well-being of vulnerable children through educational, social, behavioral health and medical programs that work within the context of the family and community.
- 3634 **Mobile Meals of Trenton-Ewing** 609-695-3483 www.mmte.org Mobile Meals of Trenton/Ewing provides hot, nutritious, home-delivered meals to homebound elderly individuals in the Greater Trenton community each weekday.
- 3636 Mount Carmel Guild 609-392-5159 www.mcgtrenton.org Mount Carmel Guild, a faith based organization, provides poor and working poor families with the basic necessities of life: food, shelter and health care.
- 3641 PEI Kids 609-695-3739 www.peikids.org Crisis intervention for child victims of sexual abuse, parent support groups, bullying prevention programs, anger management programs, parent workshop and juvenile offender outreach programs.
- 3674 Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 609-799-1753 www.cherrytreeclub.org Cherry Tree Club is a free preschool program for homeless at-risk children of Mercer County, NJ families who cannot access or afford quality preschool education.

- 3643 **Princeton Nursery School** 609-921-8606 www.princetonnurseryschool.org PNS founded in 1929, provides affordable, quality childcare and pre-school education. We serve families in need, in a multicultural environment.
- 3638 Princeton Outreach Projects, Inc. 609-369-9355 www.thecrisisministry.org The mission of the Crisis Ministry is partnering with our community to achieve stability for our neighbors in need.
- 3644 Princeton Senior Resource Center 609-924-7108 www.princetonsenior.org PSRC offers support and engagement to older adults, their families and caregivers through fitness, education and enrichment programs, social services and volunteer activities
- 3678 Princeton Young Achievers 609-806-4216 www.princetonyoungachievers.org PYA operates three after-school learning centers in public housing neighborhoods of Princeton. PYA's goal is to improve elementary student's engagement in learning.
- 3686 **Princeton-Blairstown Center, Inc.** 609-258-3347 www.princeton.edu-sites-pbcenter Princeton-Blairstown Center provides adventure-based experiential education year round to youth in urban NJ public schools, developing leadership skills, trust, self-esteem.
- 3676 St. Francis Medical Center 609-599-5018 www.stfrancismedical.com For over 130 years, St. Francis has remained committed to our mission to be a transforming healing presence within the communities we serve.
- 3652 Womanspace, Inc. 609-394-0136 www.womanspace.org Provides programming for victims of domestic violence, sexual assault and their families, including emergency shelter, counseling and transitional housing services, 24-hour hotlines, training and education.
- 3657 YMCA of Trenton Area 609-599-9622 www.greatertrentonareaymca.org Serving the communities of Ewing, Lawrence and Trenton the YMCA provides preschool education, after school childcare, Adult Fitness Classes, Day Camping and Youth Sports.
- 3659 YWCA of Trenton 609-396-8291 www.ywcatrenton.org Our mission is to eliminate racism and empower women. We offer housing for 90 homeless women, job placement center, after school programs, preschool and ESL.

United Way of Central Jersey

- 1200 United Way of Central Jersey 732-247-3727 www.uwcj.org Funds human service programs conducted by 45 agencies in Middlesex County-Franklin Township, including services for the disabled, families, homeless, elderly, youth, community health, childcare.
- 1249 Anshe Emeth Community Development Corporation, Inc. 732-296-9922 www.aemt. net Anshe Emeth Community Development Corporation loans medical equipment (wheelchairs, walkers) at no cost to low-income Middlesex County residents who are not eligible for public programs.
- 1211 Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc 732-249-7600 www.lsnj.com Provides free legal assistance to low income residents of Mercer, Middlesex, Union Counties, with legal problems in housing family, consumer, public benefits and other issues.
- 1205 Cerebral Palsy Association of Middlesex County 732-549-6187 www.cpamc.org Regional treatment and multi-services agency for infants, children, adults with developmental and related disabilities – early intervention, education, medical, residential, vocational, enabling technology and programs.
- 1201 Community Child Care Solutions 732-324-4357 www.communitychildcare solutions.org Supports quality child care services so that children develop to their fullest potential by providing training, resource development, referrals, community outreach and other resources.
- 1239 Elijah's Promise 732-545-9002 www.elijahspromise.org Soup Kitchen provides meals, social services, culinary job training and micro-business assistance to people who are low-income and homeless to empower lives and alleviate hunger.
- 1250 Fish Hospitality, Inc. 732-968-5957 www.fishhospitality.com FISH Hospitality Program, Inc. serves homeless families and single women, providing shelter and meals, giving them a new opportunity to live independently in their community.
- 1240 Greater New Brunswick Day Care Council 732-249-4299 www.daycarecentersite. com Provides comprehensive early care and learning services to prevent infant mortality and assist at risk infants-toddlers in overcoming the effects of neglect and abuse
- 1229 Jewish Family & Vocational Service of Middlesex County 732-777-1940 www.jfvs.org Counseling, Comprehensive Services, Social Daycare for Older Adults, citizenship, naturalization, ESL, Kosher Meals on Wheels, Emergency Food, Vocational and Employment, Children's Counseling Center, Volunteer Opportunities.
- 1215 Making It Possible To End Homelessness 732-729-7770 www.miph.org Making It Possible to end Homelessness' mission is to seek and develop appropriate avenues to resolve the homeless crisis by fostering independence and empowerment.
- 1202 NJ-211 Partnership-211 www.nj211.org free, statewide system that connects people in need of assistance with service providers who can help with a focus on compassionate concern and client-driven response.

- 1234 Planned Parenthood of Central NJ 732-842-9300 www.ppcnj.org Offers education and medical services related to family planning and reproductive health; Middlesex County Health Centers in New Brunswick, Perth Amboy and Spotswood.
- 1218 Puerto Rican Action Board (DBA) 732-828-4510 www.prab.com Provides services to low-income residents of Central New Jersey, including pre-school, youth development, home construction-improvement-weatherization, housing counseling, job placement, community education-advocacy.
- 1257 Rutgers University Center for Applied Psychology (CAP) 732-445-7970 www. rutgers.edu Home-based and clinical mental health services for children in foster care.
- 1258 South County Day Care 732-521-1034 www.socty.org Provides pre-school education to children ages 2 1/2 through 5 whose parents are low to moderate income and are working or going to school.
- 1203 **The ARC of Middlesex** 732-247-5590 www.arc-middlesex.org The Arc of Middlesex County provides the necessary supportive services which enable people with disabilities to live successfully in the community.
- 1221 Visiting Nurse Association of Central Jersey 732-634-6110 www.vnacj.org Home health community based health services provided throughout Monmouth and Middlesex Counties, including skilled nursing, rehabilitative therapy, home health aides services and certified hospice services.
- 1235 VSA New Jersey 732-745-3885 www.sanj.org A statewide organization that provides educational, recreational opportunities through programs in creative writing, dance, drama, music, visual arts for children and adults with disabilities.
- 1236 Women Aware, Inc. 732-249-4900 www.womenaware.net Services for victims of domestic violence. We provide 24 hour hotline; emergency shelter; counseling; children's services; community education; legal advocacy; referral to batterer's intervention services.

United Way of Gloucester County

- 1400 United Way of Gloucester County 856-845-4303 www.uwgcnj.org Raises funds to support Health and Human services for local residents and creates collaborations to address community problems.
- 1401 Abilities Center of Southern New Jersey, Inc. 856-848-1025 www.abilities4work. com Provides vocational assessment, work readiness training, supported employment and youth transition services for people with disabilities and other disadvantages, including military veterans, since 1963.
- 1402 American Red Cross 856-365-7100 www.redcross.org/nj/camden A humanitarian organization, led by volunteers, that provides relief to victims of disasters and helps people prevent, prepare for, and respond to emergencies.
- 1403 ARC of Gloucester 856-848-8648 www.thearcgloucester.org Residential, vocational/employment, respite and recreational services to children and adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities, and supportive services to their families.
- 1428 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties 856-616-2340 www.bbbsbcg.org To help children reach their potential through professionally supported, mutually rewarding one-to-one mentoring relationships with positive role models and with a measurable result.
- 1410 Center for Family Services, Inc. 856-964-1990 www.centerffs.org Dedicated to providing a comprehensive continuum of care to children and families so they can lead responsible, fulfilled lives in strong families and healthy communities.
- 1444 Contact Community Helplines, Inc. 856-795-5073 www.contacthelplines.org 24-hour toll-free Crisis Helpline serving Camden, Gloucester, Cumberland & Salem Counties NJ. Telephone reassurance program for isolated seniors in Camden & Gloucester counties.
- 1439 Famcare, Inc. 856-881-9531 www.famcareinc.com The Special Needs Clinic provides routine healthcare and early cancer screening for underinsured and uninsured women living in Gloucester County.
- 1436 Food Bank of South Jersey, Inc. 856-662-4884 www.foodbanksnj.org Established in 1985, the Food Bank of South Jersey is the leader providing safe and nutritious food to people in need in South Jersey.
- 1409 Girl Sounts of Central & Southern New Jersey 856-795-1560 www.gscsnj.org The premier leadership program for girls in grades K through 12, teaching practical life skills, team work and the value of service to the community.
- 1408 Glassboro Child Development Centers 856-881-3331 www.gcdckids.org Provides low cost daily creative care year round for children of parents who are working or in training full or part-time.
- 1405 Hollydell, Inc. 856-582-5151 www.hollydell.org HollyDELL is a distinguished private, non-profit organization serving individuals from ages 3 through adulthood w/ physical challenges & multiple disabilities offering high quality educational and therapeutic services.
- 1431 Holy Redeemer Home Care, Inc. 215-938-4650 www.holyredeemer.com The purpose of the program is to reduce emergent care and re-hospitalization in the Congestive Heart Failure patient population.

- 1429 Literacy New Jersey 856-218-4743 www.literacyvgc.org We train volunteers to tutor adults to read, write and speak English.
- 1412 Maryville, Inc. 856-629-0244 www.maryvillenj.org South Jersey provider of comprehensive, high quality alcohol, drug and co-occurring treatment, and recovery services to individuals and families affected by the disease of addiction.
- 1406 Newpoint Behavioral Healthcare, Inc. 856-845-8050 www.newpointbhc.org Community mental health center that provides an array of comprehensive, specialized mental health services to Gloucester County residents.
- 1415 Repauno Pre-School Day Care, Inc. 856-423-3222 Full-time, affordable, comprehensive educational program in a safe environment where young children can learn and grow, with free nutritional meals served daily.
- 1417 Robins' Nest, Inc. 856-881-8689 www.robinsnestinc.org Dedicated to the safety, support, and empowerment of children and families, we touch thousands of lives through 50 ongoing support programs in southern New Jersey.
- 1437 Samaritan Healtcare and Hospice 856-596-1600 www.samaritannj.org Samaritan Health Care and Hospice provides a range of services for people living with serious illness, and their families, regardless of their ability to pay.
- 1430 Shirley Eves Developmental & Therapeutic Center, Inc. 856-825-5840 www. shirleyeves.org Trained respite workers give individuals, with disabilities, the experience of a fun-filled weekend in the community, while their caregivers receive respite from 24/7 care required.
- 1443 South Jersey Legal Services, Inc. 856-964-2010 www.lsnj.org Provide quality legal representation and advocacy to low-income individuals.
- 1423 Visiting Nurse Association Health Group 800-400-0981 www.vnahg.org Largest nonprofit home health, hospice, and community care provider in NJ providing comprehensive and integrated health care services for children, adults, and seniors.
- 1424 Volunteer Center of South Jersey 856-415-9084 www.sjvolunteers.org Agency links up volunteers from the community, workplaces, schools and colleges with non-profit agencies in the County.
- 1433 Volunteers of America of Delaware Valley, Inc. 856-854-4660 www.voadv.org The agency is a national, non-profit faith-based organization providing local human service programs and opportunities for individuals and community involvement.
- 1425 Woodbury Child Development Center 856-845-2243 www.woodburychild development@wordpress.com The child care center is an early education and care program providing a developmentally appropriate learning experience for children ages infant to twelve years old.
- 1426 Young Men's Christian Association of Gloucester County (YMCA) 856-845-0720 www.ymcagloco.org Provide a wide variety of programs and services that educate, rehabilitate and encourage positive healthy lifestyles that increase the quality of life for evevone involved.

United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey

0700 United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey 609-404-4483 www.
unitedforimpact.org A voluntary community organization serving the Greater
Philadelphia and Southern New Jersey region by determining human service
needs and maximizing resources to meet those needs.

United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Atlantic County

- 0740 Alcove Center for Grieving Children & Families 609-484-1133 www.thealcove.org
 Provides peer support groups for children, teens and families who are grieving the
 death of a loved one.
- 0704 American Red Cross Southern Shore Chapter 609-646-8330 www.acredcross.org
 Provides relief to disaster victims. Helps people prevent and respond to emergencies through services consistent with its Congressional Charter and principles of International Red Cross.
- 0701 **ARC of Atlantic County, The** 609-485-0800 www.arcatlantic.org Provides quality programs to local individuals with developmental disabilities and their families including residential services, family support, case management, supported employment opportunities and recreational programs.
- 0707 Atlantic County Women's Center 609-601-9925 www.ACWC.org Provides shelter, counseling and other services for victims of domestic violence and sexual assault, also operates the Child Care Network and Home To Work programs.
- 0703 **Atlantic Prevention Resources** 609-272-0101 www.atlprev.org Operates the only professional agency in Atlantic County which specializes in substance abuse prevention and education.

- 0708 Atlanticare Behavioral Health 609-645-7601 www.atlanticare.org Provides outpatient mental health services, substance abuse treatment-addiction recovery services, child-adolescent foster care programs, family care services, and schoolbased counseling and health services.
- 0722 Beron Jewish Older Adult Services of Atlantic and Cape May Counties 609-345-5555 www.beronjoas.org Provides supportive social services to older adults, reaches out to serve the frail elderly and integrates the isolated and uninvolved into the service network.
- 0709 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Atlantic & Cape May Counties 609-573-5029 www. bbbsatlanticcape.org Provides one to one relationships between adult role models and children (6-18 years) from single parent families or children lacking adequate supervision.
- 0710 **Boys and Girls Club of Atlantic City** 609-347-2697 www.acbgc.org Neighborhood based facility assisting youth of all backgrounds in developing self esteem, character, and responsibility by providing quality physical, educational, recreational, social and cultural programs.
- 0706 Career Opportunity Development, Inc. 609-965-6871 www.njcodi.org Provides quality vocational and residential programming for individuals with physical, mental or economic disabilities. Individuals have informed choice and proactive involvement with vocational-residential planning.
- 0731 Catholic Charities, Diocese of Camden 609-345-3448 www.catholiccharities camden.org Provides high quality emergency financial services, counseling, and comprehensive case management. Services are provided to the poor and needy on a non-sectarian basis.
- 0713 Child Federation of Atlantic City 609-272-1711 Provides programs and guidance for the holistic health of the family; Well-baby clinic, parenting and other services.
- 0714 Community Mediation Services, Inc. 609-345-7267 www.aclink.org-mediation Provides Atlantic County residents alternative dispute resolution services. Trained volunteer mediators provide mediation services for a variety of cases both court ordered and self-referred.
- 0716 Contact Cape-Atlantic 609-823-1850 www.contact.org Provides daily telephone reassurance and community support for the elderly and disabled.
- 0733 Court Appointed Special Advocates of Atlantic & Cape May Counties, Inc. (CASA) 609-601-7800 www.atlanticcapecasa.org CASA volunteers speak on behalf of abused and neglected children in foster care and are dedicated to placing these children in safe, permanent homes.
- 0729 **Covenant House New Jersey, Inc.** 609-348-4070 www.covenanthousenj.org Covenant House New Jersey is a non-profit organization that provides shelter and a continuum of care services to homeless youth through 21 years of age.
- 0741 Faces Autism Support Network 609-412-3750 www.faces-autismsupport.org Non-profit organization in South Jersey dedicated to early intervention, education, advocacy and support of people on the autism spectrum and their families.
- 0717 Family Service Association 609-569-0239 www.fsasj.org Provides multi-services to children, youth, adults and senior citizens. Provides counseling, substance abuse services, Consumer Credit Counseling, and mental health services to the community.
- 0718 Girl Scouts of Central & Southern NJ, Inc. 856-697-3900 www.gscsnj.org Serves girls ages 5-17 and adults. Offers girls broad range of activities, addressing their current interests and their future roles as women.
- 0739 **Hendricks House, Inc.** 609-965-3699 www.hansenhouse.org Provides recovering individuals with a residential setting helping them to complete the transition to a sober lifestyle, including support services and relapse prevention programming.
- 0720 **Jewish Community Center of Atlantic County** 609-822-1167 www.jccatlantic.org Social, cultural and recreational services for all age groups and families; includes day care and pre-school for children as well as activities for youth-adults.
- 0721 Jewish Family Service of Atlantic & Cape May Counties 609-822-1108 www.jfs atlantic.org Provides counseling, case management, family life education and direct support including volunteers, special older adult services and intensive inhome children's services.
- 0719 **John Brooks Recovery Center** 609-345-4035 www.jbrcnj.org Provides chemical addiction services to residents of New Jersey, particularly Atlantic County with emphasis on education, prevention and unconditional positive regard.
- 0732 Literacy Volunteers Association Cape-Atlantic, Inc. 609-383-3377 www.lva capeatlantic.org Recruits, trains and supports volunteer tutors to provide reading, writing and English language instruction to adults in Atlantic & Cape May Counties.
- 0723 Maryville, Inc. 856-629-0244 www.maryvillenj.org Treats indigent clients in regards to alcohol and substance abuse. Provides quality care to those who otherwise would not be able to acquire treatment.
- 0724 Mizpah Inland Human Services 609-476-2002 www.mizpahinlandhumanservices. org Provides information and referral; emergency food; legal services referral; emergency shelter; training programs; transportation; home visitation counseling; recreation; summer youth employment; mini camp and S.H.A.R.E.

- 0742 **Pathstone Corporation, Inc.** 856-696-1000 www.pathstone.org A private, regional community development and human service organization providing services to farmworkers, low-income families and economically depressed communities.
- 0743 **Robins' Nest** 856-881-8689 www.robinsnestinc.org Dedicated to the safety, support, and empowerment of children and families, we touch thousands of lives through 50 ongoing support programs in southern New Jersey.
- 0727 Salvation Army Extension Service, The 856-935-0305 www.use.salvationarmy.org Assists with utilities, rent, food, clothing, shoes, back to school materials, gifts to nursing homes, hospitals, senior centers, medicine along with other programs.
- 0726 Salvation Army, The 609-344-0660 www.use.salvationarmy.org Provides families and individuals with food, clothing, and personal counseling. Operates youth summer camp, transitional housing for women-children, emergency-disaster canteen and recreational programs.
- 0736 South Jersey Aids Alliance 609-347-1085 www.southjerseyaidsalliance.org South Jersey AIDS Alliance provides hotline, case management, support groups, transportation, food, testing and education-outreach.
- 0711 South Jersey Legal Services 609-641-5702 www.lsnj.org Provides legal services in civil, non-criminal matters to the disadvantaged, low-income individual, and senior citizens of Atlantic County.
- 0725 Southern Jersey Family Medical Centers 609-567-0200 www.sjfmc.org Provides primary health and dental care services to the migrant and resident populations of Atlantic County.
- 0730 Spanish Speaking People's Community Center Vineland 856-697-2967 or Atlantic City: 609-345-1249 Provides multitude of supportive services including, Outpatient Drug and Alcohol; HIV-AIDS prevention and education; Latch-key; Counseling; Summer Camp and Holiday Helper. Staff is 100% bi-lingual-bi-cultural.

United Way of Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Burlington County

- 1002 American Red Cross of Camden & Burlington Counties 856-365-7100 www.red crossbcnj.org Health and emergency assistance organization providing programs to help people prepare for, and cope with emergencies and crisis. Coordination of blood services and health education.
- 1006 ARC of New Jersey, Burlington County Unit 609-531-0211 www.arcofburlington. org Provides community-based services to the developmentally disabled citizens of Burlington County and advocates for their specific needs.
- 1007 Big Brothers & Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties 856-616-2340 www.bbbsbcg.org Meets the needs of children, primarily from single-parent families, living in Burlington, Camden or Gloucester County, who require an additional one-to-one relationship with an adult.
- 1009 Burlington County Community Action Program (BCCAP) 609-386-5800 www.bc cap.org Helps low-income residents move toward self-sufficiency through a variety of child care and housing programs.
- 1048 Catholic Charities, Diocese of Trenton 609-267-9339 Behavioral Health Care provides mental health services. Emergency and Community Services provides emergency assistance. Providence House provides shelter and counseling to victims of domestic violence.
- 1025 Christian Caring Center 609-893-0700 www.christian-caring-center.org Providing food, clothing and shelter to people in need and other physical necessities if available.
- 1066 Clarifi 215-563-5665 www.clarifi.org Focused on providing individuals and families with information and motivation they need to increase financial knowledge and improve or maintain financial health.
- 1014 Contact of Burlington County 856-234-5484 www.contactburlco.org A 24/7 organization providing support and crisis intervention in Burlington County and statewide community support to agencies and programs through the toll-free number 2-1-1.
- 1015 Crossroads Programs 609-880-0210 www.crossroadsprograms.org Provides emergency shelter, individual and family counseling, transitional living arrangements and employment training enabling youth to stabilize their lives as they move into adulthood.
- 1011 Girl Scouts of Central & Southern NJ, Inc. 856-795-1560 www.gscsnj.org Premier organization in southern New Jersey encourages girls, 5-17, to reach their fullest potential and grow strong through fun and exciting educational and recreational programs.
- 1024 Githens Center (Cerebral Palsy Association Burlington County) 609-261-1667 www.githenscenter.org Provides educational, therapeutic, rehabilitative, medical, recreational and social services to physically handicapped-developmentally disabled children and adults allowing them to develop to their highest potential.
- 1052 Habitat for Humanity of Burlington County 856-303-8080 www.habitatbcnj.org Provides homes for sale to low-income families with children using as much volunteer labor and donated materials as possible.

- 1054 Helping Other People Evolve, Inc. (HOPE) 856-234-2200 www.hopesnj.org Assistance and support to recently widowed persons evolving through the natural stages of grieving by providing encouragement, information and helping them to achieve new life goals.
- 1026 Interfaith Hospitality Network of Burlington County 856-638-0110 www.ihnbc. org United outreach by the religious community in Burlington County to provide shelter, meals and assistance to homeless families.
- 1018 Legacy Treatment Services 609-267-5656 www.drenk.org Serves the mental health and social service needs of people of all age groups by providing 24-hour, 7-day crisis intervention, counseling for individuals, groups and families.
- 1061 Moorestown Ecumenical Neighborhood Development (MEND) 856-722-7070 www.mendinc.org Provides decent affordable rental housing for low and moderate income families, senior citizens and the handicapped-disabled in critical need.
- 1031 Moorestown Visiting Nurses & Hospice 856-552-1300 www.moorestownvna.org Provides skilled nursing and other health care services in the homes of patients throughout Burlington County.
- 1049 Samaritan Healthcare & Hospice 856-596-1600 www.samaritanhospice.org Aids terminally ill patients and their families in their own homes with a staff of nurses, social workers and home health aids.
- 1046 South Jersey Legal Services, Inc. 856-964-2010 www.lsnj.org Provides quality legal representation and advocacy to low-income individuals.
- 1038 The Tender, Inc. 856-234-5999 www.TheTender.org Adult day care for frail seniors with dementia; providing supervision, snack and hot lunch; peer contact and a structured program of activities.
- 1067 Twin Oaks Community Services 609-267-5928 www.twinoakscs.org Provides preventive and therapeutic mental health services to individuals, families and groups primarily in Burlington County and South Jersey.
- 1041 YMCA of Burlington & Camden Counties 856-234-6200 www.ymca-bc.org Strengthens the family and community through recreational, social and athletic activities in a manner which promotes strong family and community relations.

United Way of Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Camden County

- 1101 Abilities Center of Southern New Jersey, Inc. 856-848-1025 www.abilities4work. com Vocational education, training and employment services for students age 16 and over and for adults with disabilities.
- 1136 ARC of Camden County, The 856-767-3650 www.arccamden.org The mission of the Occupational Training Center is to provide vocational training, support services, job placement and follow up services for adults with disabilities.
- 1105 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties 856-546-1221 www.bbbsbcg.org Adult volunteers serving as role models, mentors and friends to children/youth (ages 7-15), primarily from single parent families.
- 1118 Boys & Girls Club of Camden County 856-966-9700 www.bgccamdenconj.org
 Provides programs and services to promote the social, educational, health,
 leadership and character development of boys and girls during critical periods
 of growth
- 1142 Bridge, The 856-869-3122 www.bridge1980.com The Bridge program is designed for area youth, between the ages 13-19, who are trying to change or do things "the right way."
- 1125 Camden County College Foundation 856-968-1280 www.camdencc.edu Services and manages private gifts to support the college's tradition of academic excellence and student success benefiting the citizens of the county and beyond.
- 1197 Cathedral Kitchen 856-964-6771 www.cathedralkithcen.org The Cathedral Kitchen provides free meals, culinary arts job training, case management, healthcare and other essential services to the poor and needy in Camden NJ.
- 1190 Catholic Charities 856-342-4100 www.catholiccharitiescamden.org Catholic Charities provides financial coaching and case management with a goal of financial self-sufficiency for people who are currently or were previously dependent on public assistance.
- 1111 Center for Family Services, Inc. 856-964-1990 www.centerffs.org Nationally accredited agency providing professional counseling for individuals, couples, families. Specialized services for children, teens, senior citizens. State certified rape crisis center for Camden County.
- 1114 Contact Community Helplines, Inc. 856-795-5073 www.contacthelplines.org A 24-hour, 7-day-a-week crisis hotline staffed with trained volunteers. Offers reassurance, information and referrals to callers. Special teen line and senior support.
- 1156 Food Bank of South Jersey, Inc. 856-662-4884 www.foodbanksj.org Supplies surplus food to over 200 non-profit organizations for onsite meals and/or food distribution daily to thousands in need or ill throughout a four county area

- 1171 Genesis Counseling Center, Inc. 856-858-9314 www.genesiscenters.org To provide clients with outpatient family and individual therapy. Genesis also seeks to prevent the use and abuse of substances among youth through prevention programs.
- 1122 Hispanic Family Center of Southern NJ 856-541-6985 www.hispanicfamilycenter. com Bilingual and bicultural services in drug/alcohol, mental health, job counseling/placement and educational/vocational programs. Adult day care and homemaker services for the elderly.
- 1172 Hopeworks 'N Camden 856-365-4673 www.hopeworks.org This program serves in-school youth ages 14-18, combining technical training, literacy development, mentoring and jobs.
- 1198 Interfaith Homeless Outreach Council (856)963-5820 www.ihocsj.org Houses and counsels homeless men in its Homeless Hospitality Network and Transitional Apartment and families in its Permanent Housing program and sponsors shelter support programs.
- 1178 Katz Jewish Community Center of Southern NJ 856-424-4444 www.katzjcc.org Seeks to enrich Jewish culture, heritage and values by providing social, cultural, education, recreational and health-related programs for all ages and abilities.
- 1131 Larc School 867-933-3725 www.larcschool.com Therapeutic, educational and recreational programs for developmentally disabled and multi-handicapped children.
- 1134 Maryville, Inc. 856-629-0244 www.maryvillenj.org A non-profit addiction recovery agency that provides a comprehensive continuum of care for individuals and families affected by substance abuse.
- 1135 Mental Health Association of Southwestern NJ 856-966-6767 www.mhaswnj. org Provides mental wellness presentations for community groups, schools, businesses. Offers employment programs for adults with mental illness. Provides volunteer companions for individuals with mental illness.
- 1191 NJ 2-1-1 Partnership 973-887-2772 www.nj211.org Accurate information, respect-fully and courteously conveyed, often means the difference between getting the help needed and feeling lost and powerless.
- 1129 **NJ** Academy of Aquatic Sciences 856-365-3300 www.njaquarium.org Promotes the understanding and appreciation of aquatic life in youth while also teaching them to be responsible members of the community.
- 1181 One Accord, Inc. 856-931-1557 www.kidsalley.org Provides interactive hands-on activities that assist young people in succeeding in their personal development, academics and society and put them on-par with the average student.
- 1174 Parkside Business & Community In Partnership 856-964-0440 www.pbcip.org
 This is a three-month program that works to help participants acquire the skills
 and knowledge needed to manage their credit and work through budget issues.
- 1138 Planned Parenthood of Southern NJ 856-365-351 www.ppsnj.org Provides education for teens regarding sexual behavior and health and responsible decision-making. Provides prenatal medical care to women of limited means or no insurance.
- 1187 Project H.O.P.E. 856-541-6092 www.projecthopecamden.org Project H.O.P.E.'s mission is to maintain and improve the health and well-being of the homeless population by facilitating their transition from homelessness to self-sufficiency.
- 1141 Respond, Inc. 856-365-4403 www.respondinc.com Provides childcare, after-school programs, services to assist the elderly, homeless and unemployed.
- 1112 South Jersey Eye Center 856-365-1811 www.camdeneye.com Vision and eye health services for needy, uninsured and low-income persons at three locations. Mobile vision unit provides services to all of Camden County.
- 1100 Twin Oaks Community Services 609-267-5928 twinoakscs.org/Twin Oaks provides over 100 behavioral health programs designed to meet the needs of our community with compassion.
- 1148 Union Organization for Social Service 856-663-2888 www.uoss.org Provides services to unions, their members and the community through information and referral systems, volunteer coordination and AFL-CIO Community Program.
- 1147 Urban Promise Community Development 856-661-1700 www.urbanpromiseusa. org Offers programs to equip children and young adults with the education, vocational and personal skills necessary for academic achievement, life management, leadership and spiritual growth.
- 1151 Volunteers of America, Delaware Valley, Inc. 856-854-4660 www.voadv.org Strives to eradicate the stigma of mental illness through community education, supported employment, social-recreational activities for boarding home residents, community companions, information and advocacy.
- 1175 **Woodlands Community Development Corp.** 856-963-7538 woodlandcdc.org Offers tutorial assistance for youth ages 5-14 at Camden City schools weekdays from 3-6 p.m., plus during school holidays and two Saturdays per month.
- 1149 Work Group, Inc. 856-486-7390 www.theworkgroup.net Works with at-risk youth to develop skills which will improve their future, such as GED preparation, job training, interview skills and much more.

1182 YMCA of Burlington & Camden Counties 856-234-6000 www.ymca.-bc.org The program includes drama and music, special education programs, healthy lifestyle and exercise programs and building their assets using the 40 Developmental Assets model.

United Way of Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Cape May County

- 0760 Access One, Inc. 609-927-6662 One stop resource center that provides comprehensive medical, dental and social services to individuals living with HIV/AIDS in Atlantic, Cape May and Cumberland County areas.
- 0791 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Atlantic & Cape May Counties 609-573-5029 www.bbbsatlanticcape.org Provides one to one relationships between adult role models and children (6-18 years) from single parent families or children lacking adequate supervision.
- 0762 Cape Counseling Services 609-465-4100 www.capecounseling.org Promote and provide superior behavioral healthcare (mental health and drug/alcohol services) in the community with the hope of assisting our consumers reach their full potential.
- 0792 Cape May County Council on Alcoholism and Drug Abuse, Inc. 609-522-5960 www.capeassist.org Cape Assist is dedicated to preventing and treating substance abuse and related issues in Cape May County through education, advocacy, community collaboration, and counseling.
- 0763 Cape Volunteers in Medicine, Inc. 609-463-2846 www.vimcmc.org A free health care facility for low income residents of Cape May County who have no access to medical insurance.
- 0793 Caring for Kids 609-675-5400 or 609-408-5220 www.caringforkidsnj.com Making a difference in the lives of our county's children and families through community education, partnership, parenting classes, personalized in-home visitation and additional concrete support.
- 0794 Catholic Charities Diocese of Camden 609-345-3448 www.catholiccharities camden.org Provides high quality emergency financial services, counseling, and comprehensive case management. Services are provided to the poor and needy on a non-sectarian basis.
- 0795 Community Health Care, Inc. 856-451-4700 www.completecarenj.org Complete-Care Health Network is a Federally-Qualified Health Center providing Primary Medical, Dental and Behavioral health services to 55,000+ low-income and otherwise health disparate people annually.
- 0768 Contact Cape-Atlantic 609-823-1850 www.contact.org Provides daily telephone reassurance and community support for the elderly and disabled.
- 0764 Court Appointed Special Advocates of Atlantic & Cape May Counties, Inc. (CASA) 609-601-7800 www.atlanticcapecasa.org CASA volunteers speak on behalf of abused and neglected children in foster care and are dedicated to placing these children in safe, permanent homes.
- 0770 Family Promise of Cape May County 609-846-7862 www.familypromisecmc.org
 To keep homeless families together during their time of crisis by providing safe
 shelter, meals, and support services to educate, encourage, and empower them.
- 0759 Literacy Volunteers Association Cape-Atlantic, Inc. 609-383-3377 www.lva capeatlantic.org Recruits, trains and supports volunteer tutors to provide reading, writing and English language instruction to adults in Atlantic & Cape May Counties
- 0773 South Jersey Legal Services, Inc. 609-641-5702 www.lsnj.org Provides legal services in civil, non-criminal matters to the disadvantaged, low-income individual, and senior citizens of Atlantic and Cape May Counties.

United Way of Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Cumberland County

- 0758 American Red Cross Southern Shore Chapter 609-646-8330 www.acredcross.org Provides relief to disaster victims. Helps people prevent and respond to emergencies through services consistent with its Congressional Charter and principles of International Red Cross.
- 0750 **ARC** of **Cumberland County, The** 856-691-9138 www.arccumberland.org Assists citizens with disabilities to live normal, productive, happy lives and achieve their goals by providing a range of programs services and opportunities.
- 0752 **Boys and Girls Club of Vineland** 856-696-4190 www.vinelandbgc.org To inspire and enable all young people, especially those from disadvantaged circumstances, to realize their full potential as productive, responsible and caring citizens.
- 0757 Catholic Charities 856-342-1100 www.catholiccharitiescamden.org Faith based agency rooted in the teachings of the Catholic Church that provides services to, advocates for and empowers the poor.
- 0751 Clarifi 215-563-5665 www.clarifi.org Focused on providing individuals and families with information and motivation they need to increase financial knowledge and improve or maintain financial health.

- 0753 **Cumberland Cape Atlantic YMCA** 856-691-0030 www.ccaymca.org Serves all members of the family with programs to promote healthy lifestyles, strengthen family bonds, develop leadership among youth, and assist in community development.
- 0756 Gateway Community Action Partnership 856-451-6330 www.gatewaycap.org
 To provide services that improve the quality of life and promote self-sufficiency
- 0754 Habitat for Humanity 856-563-0292 www.habitat-cumberlandnj.org A non-profit, ecumenical housing ministry that is dedicated to eliminating substandard housing and homelessness and making adequate affordable housing available to low-income families
- 0761 Inspira Health Network 856-507-7840 www.inspirahealthnetwork.org The Family Success Center of Vineland is a neighborhood place offering family support, information, referrals, workshops, leadership opportunities and parent-child activities free to VId residents.
- 0728 Shirley Eves Developmental & Therapeutic Center, Inc. 856-825-5840 www.shir-leyeves.org Provides services to the mentally and physically impaired and their families including counseling, outreach, information/referral, homemaker service, group homes, special education and parental education.
- 0755 South Jersey Aids Alliance 800-281-AIDS www.sjaids.org Offering support services, advocacy, and prevention education, SJ AIDS Alliance is a caring and compassionate human services organization dedicated to the fight against HIV AIDS.

United Way of Hunterdon County

- 1600 United Way of Hunterdon County 908-782-3414 www.uwhunterdon.org An organization that provides the caring connection through fundraising, volunteerism and community planning to develop healthy children, healthy families, and a strong community.
- 1652 Americas Grow A Row 908-331-2962 www.americasgrowarow.com Helps those in need through volunteer effort of planting, picking, and delivering fresh produce that heightens socio-economic awareness, highlights local farm importance, and inspires volunteerism.
- 1638 Anderson House, Inc. 908-534-5818 www.andersonhouse.org Provides housing, comprehensive treatment, and support for women in recovering from alcoholism and drug addiction so they return to the community as responsible, self-sufficient individuals.
- 1610 ARC of Hunterdon County, The 908-730-7827 www.archunterdon.org Founded in 1954, The Arc of Hunterdon County provides individualized support and services to children and adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their families.
- 1606 Briteside Adult Day Center, Inc. 908-782-8080 www.hunterdonhealthcare.org/ briteside Social day care program for the frail elderly needing some care, supervision and/or socialization. Center provides families/caregivers with a reprieve from daily responsibility.
- 1604 Catholic Charities of Hunterdon 908-782-7905 www.ccdom.org Counseling, group homes, childcare, foster care, adoption, youth programs, affordable housing, homeless shelters, health services and emphasis on economically poor and devalued.
- 1639 Family Promise of Hunterdon County 908-782-2490 familypromisehc.org Provides shelter, case management, counseling to homeless families, and Homeless Prevention and Rapid Re-Housing services to all eligible residents of Hunterdon County.
- 1607 Fisherman's Mark, Inc. 609-397-0194 www.fishermansmark.org Social service organization assisting individuals and families: Information and Referral, Food Pantry and Case Management. Owns and operates NAEYC-accredited Lambertville Academy.
- 1608 Girl Scouts Heart of New Jersey 973-746-8200 www.gshnj.org Girls develop leadership through activities that allow them to discover themselves, their skills and values, connect with others and take action to improve their world.
- 1616 Homesharing Program of Somerset County 908-526-4663 www.homesharing. org Prevents homelessness matching "providers," residents who need to share their homes or apartments in order to maintain them, with "seekers," individuals searching for shared affordable housing.
- 1614 Hunterdon Helpline, Inc. 908-782-4357 www.helplinehc.org 24 hour hotline, information, referral, advocacy, case management, emergency sheltering, literacy services, reassurance calls, friendly visiting and compassionate listening.
- 1615 Hunterdon Hospice, Inc. 908-788-6600 www.hunterdonhealthcare.org/hospice Provides medical, spiritual, social and bereavement support services to enable terminally ill patients to die at home: focus of service is comfort rather than cure.
- 1609 Hunterdon Museum of Art 908-735-8415 www.hunterdonartmuseum.org The organization produces contemporary art exhibitions and provides art education for all ages, including classes for adults and children with developmental disabilities.

- 1611 Hunterdon Prevention Resources 908-782-3909 www.hunterdonprevention.com A community-based non-profit agency dedicated to promoting healthy choices and preventing substance abuse and violence in all age groups through comprehensive education and counseling.
- 1602 Institute for Medication Access & Compliance 908-788-6572 hcmap.org A unique resource that, through collaborative relationships, enables anyone in the US to access medication and relevant information necessary to enhance their quality of life
- 1603 Jewish Family Services of Somerset, Warren, & Hunterdon Counties 908-725-7799 www.jewishfamilysvc.org A not-for-profit, non-sectarian social service agency whose purpose is to preserve and strengthen the quality of individual, family and community life based on Jewish values.
- 1612 Legal Services of Northwest Jersey, Inc. 908-782-7979 www.lsnwj.org Provides free legal services in matters involving essential basic needs to low-income people residing in Hunterdon County.
- 1631 Meals on Wheels in Hunterdon, Inc. 908-284-0735 mowih.org Deliveries each weekday to homebound seniors. Three Congregate Nutrition Sites for the independent senior in Hunterdon. Sodium controlled, diabetic menu option, weekend meals available.
- 1650 NJ 2-1-1 Partnership 732-938-5988 www.nj211.org 24/7 information and referral service, connects NJ residents with government, social service and community resources and preparedness information by dialing 2-1-1 or visiting www.nj211. org
- 1619 Norwescap 908-454-4322 www.norwescap.org Distributes food and grocery products to 120 non-profit charitable organizations that feed people in need in Warren, Hunterdon and Sussex counties in New Jersey.
- 1626 Safe in Hunterdon 908-788-7666 www.safeinhunterdon.org Provides comprehensive services (24 hour hotline, safe shelter, legal advocacy, counseling and children's programming) to empower individuals and families touched by domestic and/or sexual abuse.
- 1637 Visiting Health & Supportive Services 908-788-6600 hunterdonhealthcare.org visitinghealth Non-profit service excellence agency providing home care to Hunterdon County residents regardless of their ability to pay. Aides are CACH Certified.
- 1641 Volunteer Guardianship One-On-One 908-284-9100 www.volunteerguardianship. org Provides court appointed guardians to persons adjudicated to be in need of such services. Such persons are typically elderly, indigent and without family.
- 1640 YMCA of Hunterdon County 908-782-1044 www.hcymca.org Guided by our core principles of honesty, caring, respect and responsibility, Hunterdon County YMCA is committed to helping people grow in spirit, mind and body.

United Way of Monmouth County

- 1700 United Way of Monmouth County 732-938-5988 www.uwmonmouth.org Improving the lives of people in Monmouth County by advancing the common good and focusing on Education, Income and Health.
- 1702 Association for Retarded Citizens of Monmouth County 732-493-1919 www. arcofmonmouth.org Assist persons with mental retardation to live, learn, work, and play as integrated members of the community, providing services, support and advocacy.
- 1704 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Monmouth County 732-544-2224 www.bbbsmonmouth. org Making a positive difference in the lives of at risk children with a caring adult and to assist children in achieving their highest potential.
- 1719 Boys and Girls Club of Monmouth County 732-775-7862 www.bgcmonmouth.org
 To inspire and enable all young people, especially those from disadvantaged
 circumstances, to reach their full potential as productive, responsible, caring
- 1720 Center for Vocational Rehabilitation, The 732-544-1800 www.cvrus.org To promote social independence, quality of life and maximum vocational potential for all persons with special needs.
- 1768 Child Assault Prevention of Monmouth County 732-566-3397 www.njcap.org CAP project improves the quality of life for the children in NJ by reducing the level of interpersonal violence through assault prevention education.
- 1701 Collier Youth Services 732-946-4771 www.collieryouthservices.org Collier Youth Services provides at-risk youth a chance to grow toward their potential in an environment that promotes belonging, dignity and hope.
- 1707 Community YMCA 732-290-9040 www.TheCommunityYMCA.org Fitness, teen leadership, academic preschool, before and after school curricula, summer camp and counseling for children, adults and families.
- 1773 Court Appointed Special Advocates Monmouth Cty. 609-695-9400 www.casa ofmonmouth.org CASA programs help abused and neglected children in out-of-home placement achieve permanency in a safe and nurturing home.

- 1703 Girl Scouts of the Jersey Shore 800-785-2090 www.girlscoutsjs.org courage to shine through leadership initiatives and activities in areas like the arts, environment, finance, global awareness, health and fitness, nutrition, science, sports, technology.
- 1705 Horizons 732-842-0527, ext. 5438 www.rcds.org Horizons promotes the potential of a diverse population of children from low-income families. The program emphasizes academics, the arts, intramural sports, swimming, and social growth.
- 1749 Interfaith Neighbors 732-775-0525 www.interfaithneighbors.org Provides rental subsidies for the homeless or nearly homeless families in Monmouth County and we also operate the senior meal program for Monmouth County.
- 1731 Ladacin Network 732-493-5900 www.ladacin.org To provide education, therapeutic, social, residential, and support services for people with cerebral palsy and other physical disabilities.
- 1706 Literacy Volunteers 732-571-0209 www.lvmonmouthnj.org The mission of Literacy Volunteers Monmouth County is to promote increased literacy for adults throught the effective use or trained volunteers tutors
- 1708 **Monmouth Day Care** 732-741-4313 www.monmouthdaycarecenter.org Dedicated to providing a safe, stimulating environment in which children are nurtured and challenged intellectually, emotionally, socially and physically
- 1709 **NJ 2-1-1 Partnership** 1-877-652-1142 www.nj211.org a free, statewide system designed to connect people in need of assistance with service providers who can help, focus on compassionate concern and client-driven response.
- 1710 YMCA of Western Monmouth County 732-462-0464 www.ymcanj.org/ to develop to the fullest in spirit, mind and body, to strengthen families, to develop leadership in youth and to build international understanding.

Community Chest of Englewood

- 2700 Community Chest of Englewood 201-568-7474 communitychest Raises funds and distributes them to local nonprofit agencies and provides capacity building services such as professional development to local agencies.
- 2701 Center for Food Action 201-569-1804 www.cfanj.org CFA works with local residents to provide food, shelter, heat and utilities and to find viable options for resolving problems related to hunger and homelessness.
- 2702 Center for Hope and Safety (formerly Shelter our Sisters) 201-498-9247 shelter oursisters.org SOS assists women and children who are victims of domestic violence, including emotional, economic and sexual and physical abuse through a variety of programs.
- 2703 Englewood Hospital and Medical Center 201-894-3725 englewoodhospital foundation.org EHMC provides medical services to residents of the local area as well as being a center of research and education to medical and related personnel.
- 2704 Tenafly Nature Center 201-568-6093 tenaflynaturecenter.org Provides community education about wildlife, and the natural and social sciences to its members and to the community at large.
- 2705 **Volunteer Center of Bergen County** 201-489-9454 bergenvolunteers.org The Center recruits and trains volunteers to provide a variety of direct services to individuals and support to businesses and human service agencies
- 2706 Women's Rights Information Center 201-568-1166 womensrights.org WRIC provides services to women in need of support and stabilization, including occupational, legal, counseling, financial and social services.

United Way of Ocean County

- 2000 United Way of Ocean County 732-240-0311 www.uwocnj.org A Community building organization dedicated to meeting the priority health and human service needs of Ocean County through effective programs and a community campaign.
- 2001 ARC-Oean County Chapter, Inc. 732-363-3335 www.arcocean.org Provides quality programs and services to people with developmental disabilities and their families for more than 50 years.
- 2025 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Ocean County 732-505-3400 www.bbbsoc.org Provide community and site based mentoring to "At Risk" children ages 5-17 throughout Ocean County. Mentors are role models providing friendship & guidance.
- 2010 Boy Scouts of America Jersey Shore Council 732-349-1037 www.jersey shorescouts.org Develops character, self-confidence, and life skills in youth, building strong family values in a safe, structured, nurturing environment fostering teamwork and leadership.
- 2037 Caregiver Volunteers of Central Jersey 732-505-2273 www.caregivervolunteers. org Homecare services to the frail elderly and disabled, enabling them to live independently in their own homes; we recruit and train volunteers for this purpose.

- 2040 Catholic Charities Emergency & Community Services 732-363-0748 www. catholiccharitiestrenton.org Assist and advocate for individuals and families in need of the basic necessities of life: food, clothing and shelter.
- 2030 Catholic Charities Providence House-Ocean 732-350-2120 www.catholiccharitiestrenton.org Provide free comprehensive services for domestic abuse victims and their children, including a 24-hour hotline, individual-group counseling, emergency shelter, and advocacy.
- 2055 Cerebral Palsy Association of Middlesex County 732-549-6187 www.cpamc.org Regional multi-service agency for infants, children and adults with developmental and related disabilities, early interventions, education, therapeutic, residential, vocational programs and assistive technology.
- 2026 Chariot Riders, Inc. 732-657-2710 www.chariotriders.org Provide therapeutic horseback riding for physically and mentally disabled children and adults to improve the quality of their physical, mental, and social well being.
- 2003 Children's Home Society of New Jersey, The 732-557-9633 www.chsofnj.org Unplanned pregnancy, infant foster care, pregnant and parenting adolescents, child care, adoption, post adoption, protective services, childhood separation, loss counseling and youth primary prevention.
- 2006 Community Options, Inc. 609-693-1700 www.comop.org A national non-profit assisting people with disabilities to develop skills, engage in productive work, and fully participate in their communities.
- 2028 Community Services, Inc. of Ocean County 732-367-1400 www.csiofoceancounty. org Senior nutrition, Meals on Wheels and support services (medical transportation, telephone reassurance, friendly visitor, language translation, information and assistance, benefits screening) provider. NJ EASE access.
- 2002 Contact of Ocean and Monmouth Counties 732-240-6100 www.contactocean.org 24-hour crisis intervention phone line, provides a safe place for callers to talk about their problems with anonymity and confidentiality.
- 2034 Family Planning Center of Ocean County, Inc. 732-364-9696 www.FamilyPlanning Oceanco.org Provide quality reproductive healthcare services to women in childbearing years.
- 2063 Family Promise of Southern Ocean County 609-994-3317 www.familypromisesoc. squarespace.com Non-profit interfaith ministry committed to providing shelter, meals, and assistance to homeless families while they seek employment and affordable housing in Southern Ocean County
- 2064 Family Resource Network 732-262-8020 www.familyresourcenetwork.org The Family Resource Network has a comprehensive Resource database of services and programs, lending library, a family friendly guide to opportunities for people with disabilities
- 2011 **Girl Scouts of the Jersey Shore** 732-349-4499 www.ocgsc.org Offers girls ages 5-17 an opportunity to develop potential, make friends, build skills and become a vital part of the community through educational-recreational activities.
- 2065 **House of Hope** 732-341-4447 www.houseofhopeocean.org The Hope Center provides resources, referrals, food and targeted financial assistance to clients as they work to overcome current life crisis.
- 2039 Interfaith Health & Support Services of Southern Ocean County 609-978-3839 www.interfaithsoc.org An interfaith coalition that blends Parish Nursing and trained Interfaith Volunteer Caregivers in providing holistic care to the frail, elderly and homebound.
- 2042 Interfaith Hospitality Network of Ocean County, Inc. 732-736-1550 www.ihnoc.org Non-profit interfaith ministry committed to providing shelter, meals and assistance to homeless families while they seek employment and affordable housing.
- 2029 Jewish Federation of Ocean County 732-363-8010 www.jewishoceancounty.org Multifaceted agency dedicated to strengthening and preserving the quality of life for all residents of Ocean County.
- 2021 Ladacin Network 732-493-5900 www.ladacin.org Provide education, therapeutic, social, residential and support services to individuals with developmental and multiple physical disabilities and their families over their lifespan.
- 2069 Lakewood Resource and Referral Center 732-942-9292 www.lrrcenter.org LRRC provides social service information, advocacy, and referrals. CHEMED, its Federally Qualified Health Center, offers a wide range of medical and dental care contines.
- 2007 Literacy Volunteers of America, Ocean County Inc. 732-864-9646 www.literacy volunteers.org Provide student centered literacy services for adults without discrimination and effectively recruit, train and provide support services to volunteer tutors and trainers.
- 2015 Long Beach Island Community Center 609-494-8861 www.stfranciscenterlbi.com Provides social services, education, and recreation programs to county residents regardless of age, ethnicity, gender, sexual orientation, or religious affiliation.
- 2019 Maryville, Inc. 856-629-0244 www.maryvillerehab.org Committed to providing comprehensive, high quality treatment to individuals and families affected by the disease of addiction, regardless of ability to pay.

- 2066 Ocean County Family Support Organization (OCFSO) 609-693-4121 www.ocfso.org
 The FSO's mission is to ensure that every Ocean County family who has children
 with special emotional and behavioral needs is given resources and support.
- 2016 Ocean County Hunger Relief, Inc. 732-505-4357 www.ochungerrelief.org Assist people in crisis with emergency feeding packages through 33 food pantries with over 300 volunteers.
- 2018 Ocean County YMCA, Inc. 732-341-9622 www.ocymca.org Provide programs involving health enhancement, skill development, aquatics, recreation, summer day camp, a certified nursery school, programs for the handicapped and those with special limitations.
- 2022 Ocean Housing Alliance, Inc. 732-899-2277 www.oceanhousingalliance.com Provide housing to homeless people suffering from mental illness or other special needs, coordinating healthcare through physical and psychiatric healthcare providers.
- 2070 Ocean Mental Health Services 732-349-5550 www.oceanmentalhealth.org Offers a comprehensive continuum of mental health services that promotes full participation in community life.
- 2035 Ocean's Harbor House 732-929-0096 www.oceansharborhouse.org A safe haven for children and youth, ages 10-21, who have runaway, are homeless or have been abused, neglected or abandoned.
- 2017 Preferred Behavioral Health of NJ 732-367-4700 www.preferredbehavioral.org Provide a comprehensive range of mental health and substance abuse services to individuals of all ages.
- 2049 Puerto Rican Action Board, Inc. 732-886-9395 www.prab.org Provide a plethora of services to low-income residents, including youth development, fair housing, information-referral and community education-advocacy.
- 2033 Seashore Family Services of NJ 732-920-2700 www.sfsnj.org Provide chemical dependency counseling within Ocean County.
- 2062 Senior Citizens Activities Network, Inc.-SCAN 732-542-1326 www.scannj.com Enhance the quality of life of older adults by promoting, sponsoring and coordinating educational programs that physically and intellectually perpetuate life long learning.
- 2031 Team Randy, Inc. 732-914-9500 www.teamrandy.com An eight week day camp for physically challenged, non-challenged, and financially disadvantaged, intellectually able teens.
- 2020 Twenty-One Plus, Inc. 732-240-3118 www.21plus.org Provides opportunities to enhance the quality of life for adults with developmental disabilities in Ocean County, including residential, adult training and employment programs.
- 2051 Vetgroup, Inc. 609-971-7613 www.vetwork.org Provide supportive services which will assist veterans in the areas of employment, affordable housing, benefits and transportation to maintain or achieve self sufficiency.
- 2068 **Your Grandmother's Cupboard** 732-240-0441 www.yourgrandmotherscupboard. org Grandmother's Cupboard was founded with the mission to provide clothing, shoes, food, toiletries, and other necessities of life to people with special needs.

Unaffiliated Agencies

- 6536 American Institute for Cancer Research 202-328-7744 www.aicr.org Replacing cancer myths with cancer facts. We're funding innovative research and education to expand understanding of nutrition and cancer. NJSECC contributions used for research purposes.
- 6537 **Anchor House, Inc.** 609-396-8329 www.anchorhousenj.org Anchor House Inc. is a muti-service agency for runaway, homeless, abused, and at-risk youth and their families, serving our most vulnerable population.
- 6690 Animal Rescue Force, Inc. 732-257-7559 www.arf.petfinder.com Animal Rescue Force. Inc. helps finds homes for dogs and cats in need, spays and neuters them prior to adoption to help prevent pet overpopulation.
- 6669 Animal Sanctuary Society, Inc. 856-642-0004 www.animalsanctuarysociety.org Animal rescue and adoption of homeless animals; veterinary care including spay and neutering; helping seriously ill and/or financially burdened people with their pets.
- 6691 ARVF CORPORATION aka Alicia Rose Victorious Foundation (856)784-0615 www.victoriousfoundation.org/ ARVF provides courage and comfort for teens by creating activities, programs and events that enhance the life of adolescents with cancer and other life-threatening illnesses.
- 6692 Associate Alumnae of Douglas College 848-932-2880 www.douglassalumnae.org
 The Associate Alumnae of Douglass College provides ongoing financial, programming and communications support to Douglass College, its students and more
 than 37,000 alumnae.
- 6558 Autism New Jersey, Inc. 609588-8200 www.autismnj.org Autism New Jersey is dedicated to ensuring that people with autism receive appropriate, effective services and provides information, support and advocacy to families and professionals.

- 8027 BAPS Charities, Inc. 732-777-1818 www.bapscharities.org Serving the global community by expanding access to education and health care, providing relief and rehabilitation during disasters, initiating environmental projects and other humanitarian activities
- 6568 **Best Friends Animal Society** 435-644-2001 www.bestfriends.org Working with you and groups all across the country to stop the killing in our nation's animal shelters. Together, we can Save Them All.
- 6500 Bharat Sevashram Sangha of North America, Inc. New Jersey 732-422-8880 www.bssnj.org Yoga, meditation, ancient philosophy, classical music, languages, arts, culture and dance. Spiritual guidance for self upliftment, family counseling, and prayer for world peace. Soup kitchen.
- 8100 Boys & Girls Clubs of Gloucester County, Inc. 856-881-6084 www.gcbgc.org To inspire and enable all young people especially those from disadvantaged circumstances, to realize their full potential as productive, responsible and caring citizens
- 6501 Camden County Hero Scholarship Fund 856-768-9656 www.camdencountyhero.com A non-profit organization providing financial/educational assistance to families of Camden County's police, fire and ems personnel killed or disabled in the line of duty.
- 6502 Cancer Support Community Central NJ 908-658-5400 www.cancersupportcnj.org We deliver psychosocial support, distress screening, educational workshops, nutrition seminars, and health and wellness classes at no charge for all people affected by cancer.
- 8101 **CASA of Union County** 908-527-7043 www.casaofunioncounty.org Volunteer program in Union County that empowers everyday citizens to become officers of the court to serve as advocates/mentors to children in foster care.
- 6528 Catholic Charities Diocese of Metuchen 732-324-8200 ccdom.org Catholic Charities, Diocese of Metuchen provides counseling, childcare, foster care, maternity services, youth programs, affordable housing, homeless shelters, with emphasis on economically poor and devalued.
- 8102 ChoiceOne Pregnancy & Sexual Health Resource Center 800-497-TEST www. mychoiceone.info ChoiceOne offers free, confidential pregnancy tests, STD screening, sonograms, option & post abortion counseling, abstinence education, parenting & fathering programs, maternity & baby clothes, equipment.
- 8103 Citizen Schools 973-732-3886 www.citizenschools.org Citizen Schools extends the learning day in low-income middle schools in Newark, providing students with more time to practice academic skills and exposure to professionals.
- 6503 **Community Quest, Inc.** 609 646-0388 www.CQInc.org To positively affect the quality of life for persons with disabilities and special needs in New Jersey by providing innovative housing, employment and supports programs. (609)646-0388
- 6508 Eden Autism Services Foundation, Inc. 609-987-0099 www.edenautism.org Eden Autism Services Foundation provides a comprehensive continuum of educational, residential, employment and outreach services for children and adults with autism, and their families.
- 6512 Embrace Kids Foundation (The Institute for Children with Cancer and Blood Disorders) 732-247-5300 www.embracekids.org We provide funding for a broad range of services such as counselors, child life specialists, scholarships, a learning center, a pediatric palliative care program, etc.
- 6728 Eva's Village, Inc. 973-523-6220 www.evasvillage.org Eva's Village has a mission to feed the hungry, shelter the homeless, treat the addicted, and provide medical and dental care to the poor.
- 6732 Eversight New Jersey (formerly Lions Eye Bank of New Jersey, Inc.) 732-382-3060 or 800-653-9379 www.eversightvision.org www.lionseyebanknj.org Saves sight by providing corneal tissue for transplant, research and training. Funds vision research, and public education about eye, organ and tissue donation.
- 8033 Foster and Adoptive Family Services 609-520-1500 www.fafsonline.org FAFS offers support, training and advocacy to meet the needs of foster, adoptive and kinship families providing safe, stable and nurturing homes for foster children.
- 6651 Friends of the Monmouth County Park System, Inc. 732-975-9735 www.friends ofmonmouthcountyparks.org We are a nonprofit and support Monmouth County Park System projects such as historical/natural resource preservation recreation for urban youth and individuals with disabilities.
- 6504 Funny Farm Rescue 609-742-9410 www.funnyfarmrescue.org We are personally committed to the well being of abused and abandoned animals. We provide food, shelter, medical care, compassion and love for unwanted animals.
- 6526 Garden State Council, Boy Scouts of America 609.261.5850 www.gardenstate scouting.org Youth development organization emphasizing citizenship, leadership, fitness, conservation and learning.
- 6505 Gilda's Club South Jersey, Inc. 609-926-2699 www.gildasclubsouthjersey.org GCSJ provides FREE psychosocial support and networking groups, educational workshops and lectures, healthy lifestyle activities for adults, teens, children, families and friends impacted by cancer.

- 6729 Hamilton Area Young Men's Christian Association 609-581-9622 www.hamilton ymca.org Non-profit, charitable organization having a positive impact on the community by providing programs that focus on youth development, healthy living and social responsibility.
- 6631 **Heart of Camden, Inc.** 856-966-1212 www.heartofcamden.org Our mission is to restore the dignity and quality of life of the community through programs for housing restoration, economic expansion and human development
- 8105 Histiocytosis Association, Inc 856-589-6606 www.histio.org Histiocytosis Association is dedicated to raising awareness about histiocytic disorders, providing education and emotional support, and funding research leading to better treatments and a cure.
- 6510 House of Charity 856-583-6195 www.camdendiocese.org The House of Charity provides for health, social and welfare services in southern New Jersey for needy people regardless of race, creed or origin.
- 6593 Hyacinth Aids Foundation 732-246-0204 www.hyacinth.org NJ's largest AIDS service agency with six regional offices provides direct services, Hotline, prevention, education and advocacy to 20,000 people annually.
- 6527 Jewish Family Service of MetroWest 973-765-9050 www.jfsmetrowest.org JFS MetroWest provides counseling and support services to families and individuals, spanning the lifecycle from child-parent psychotherapy to eldercare management, including domestic violence prevention.
- 6619 Karen Ann Quinlan Memorial Foundation 800-882-1117 www.karenannquinlan hospice.org Karen Ann Quinlan Memorial Foundation offers high quality, professional hospice and bereavement services to patients and their families. Call 1-800-882-1117.
- 6506 **Kean University Foundation** 908-737-3340 www.keanfoundation.org Foundation resources support the present and future needs of Kean University. Donations help deserving students through scholarships and provide support for innovative programs and initiatives.
- 6576 **Kingsway Learning Center** 856-428-8108 www.kingswaylearningcenter.org A regional non-profit providing therapeutic/educational programs and services for children with multiple disabilities, birth to adulthood, and their families at two southern NJ campuses.
- 8010 Lawrence Township Education Foundation 609-219-0340 www.ltefnj.org This organization fosters educational excellence, creativity, and achievement by supporting Lawrence Township Public Schools. Grants are awarded to teachers in support of special school projects.
- 6507 Literacy New Jersey 800-484-0048 www.literacynj.org LNJ provides direct literacy services to adults in New Jersey in addition to providing professional development, technical assistance, and training.
- 6546 Mainstage Center for the Arts 856-302-6485 www.mainstage.org Mainstage Center for the Arts provides youth with experiences that develop positive interactions with others, greater self-worth, and an abiding appreciation for the performing arts.
- 8108 Masonic Charity Foundation of New Jersey 609-239-3999 www.njmasonic.org
 We provide a full continuum of comprehensive health care services for seniors,
 as well as scholarships and special programs designed to help students at-risk.
- 6509 Mercer County Community College Foundation 609-570-3608 www.mccc.edu/ foundation Through advocacy and fundraising, Mercer County Community College Foundation enhances the College's offerings of affordable and high quality education in Mercer County and the region.
- 8109 Middle Earth, Inc. 908-725-7223 www.middleearthnj.org Middle Earth provides employment readiness, life skills education, community service, afterschool programming, college preparedness, mentoring, recreation, and support services to at-risk youth in Somerset County.
- 6534 **Mobile Meals of Hamilton Township, Inc.** 609-448-4088 www.mobilemeals hamilton.org Deliver meals and check on the welfare of aged and/or handicapped clients who reside in Hamilton., Mercer County, NJ
- 6511 New Jersey Health Foundation 908-731-6610 www.njhealthfoundation.org Engaged in activities to support healthcare education and research in furtherance of scientific, literary and educational purposes in the State of New Jersey.
- 8013 **New Jersey Policy Perspective** 609-393-1145 NJPP.ORG NJPP is a nonpartisan research and advocacy organization that aims to create a New Jersey with opportunity and prosperity that is widely shared.
- 8111 New Jersey SHARES, Inc. 1-866-657-4273 www.njshares.org NJ SHARES is a statewide non-profit that provides financial assistance to low and moderate income households in temporary need of help paying their utility bills.
- 6579 New Jersey State Museum Foundation 609-394-5310 www.statemuseum.nj.gov The New Jersey State Museum Foundation partners with the State Museum to provide educational programs and cultural opportunities to New Jersey residents.

- 6529 New Jersey Foundation for Aging 609-421-0206 www. njfoundationforaging.org NJFA works to empower seniors to live in the community with independence and dignity, through public education, and influencing social policy advocacy.
- 8112 NJ Center for Tourette Syndrome & Associated Disorders, Inc. 908-575-7350 www.njcts.org Providing services and advocacy for families; outreach to medical and educational communities; public awareness and support of research for treatment and a cure
- 6633 **Ocean of Love Inc.** 732-270-3500 www.oceanoflove.org We provide financial and emotional support to the children with childhood cancer and their families. We try to make their lives as normal as possible.
- 6531 Old Barracks Association 609-396-1776 www.barracks.org French & Indian War, Revolutionary War Army Barracks built in 1758, Historic, National Landmark, Non-profit, Collections, Living History programs, Battles of Trenton, Smallpox Infirmary
- 8014 Partnership for the Delaware Estuary, Inc. 800-445-4935 www.DelawareEstuary.
 org Partnership for the Delaware Estuary combines science, education, and
 outreach efforts for clean water, healthy habitats, and strong communities for the
 Delaware River and Bay.
- 6513 Pedals for Progress, A New Jersey Nonprofit Corporation 908-638-4811 www. p4p.org To enhance the productivity of low-income people overseas by supplying reconditioned bikes at low cost, while reducing the volume of bikes in US landfills.
- 6564 Planned Parenthood of Central & Greater Northern New Jersey 9735399580 www.

 ppgnnj.org Planned Parenthood of Central and Greater Northern New Jersey
 provides high-quality affordable, reproductive health care and eduction services
 to women, men, and teens
- 6514 Prader-Willi Syndrome Association (USA) 941-312-0400 www.pwsausa.org
 Educates and advocates for families porfessionals; provides medical interventions and crisis support; funds research; publishes and destributes educational materials
- 6515 Puerto Rican Association for Human Development (PRAHD) 732-638-2810 www. prahd.org Provides early childhood and after-school programs, employment/ training, housing assistance, health, youth and senior programs to develop human potential and improve quality of life.
- 6517 Ramapo College Foundation 201-684-7611 www.ramapo.edu/foundation "Provide the resources that make the difference in Ramapo College's quest for educational excellence," namely for student scholarships, faculty development, educational and community programs.
- 6518 Rowan University Foundation, Inc. 856-256-4095 rufoundation.org Establishes and cultivates partnerships with individuals, foundations and corporations to secure philanthropic support and engage alumni, donors and other constituents to advance Rowan University's mission.
- 6516 Rutgers University Foundation 848-445-4753 soe.rutgers.edu/gset The NJ Governor's School of Engineering & Technology at Rutgers University is an intensive residential summer program for some of New Jersey's most talented/motivated students.
- 8039 **Ryan's Quest, Inc.** 609-947-3611 www.ryansquest.org To increase awareness of Duchenne muscular dystrophy by allocating funds for research with the greatest potential of finding a cure or treatment for this disease.
- 6519 Senior Citizens United Community Services, Inc. 856-456-1121 www.scucs.org
 Services aimed at improving quality of life, and preventing premature institutionalization for frail, vulnerable adults of southern NJ with the greatest socio-economic
 needs
- 6545 Special Olympics New Jersey, Inc. 609-896-8000 www.sonj.org Provides year round sports training, competition and related health and wellness services to 25,000 individuals with intellectual disabilities: state-wide, year-round, free of charge
- 6668 St. Joseph's Hospital & Medical Center Foundation 973-754-GIVE www.St JosephsHealth.org The Foundation raises funds for St. Joseph's Healthcare System, which provides quality healthcare in New Jersey with a special concern for the poor and underserved.

- 6544 Starlight Children's Foundation NY*NJ*CT 212-354-2878 www.starlight.org/ newyork Partnering with experts in pediatric healthcare, entertainment and technology, Starlight provides unique, family-centered programs that support sick kids and families from hospital to home.
- 6733 **Stockton University Foundation** 609-652-4528 www.stockton.edu The Stockton University Foundation enables alumni, friends and community to financially support Stockton students, faculty and growing programs.
- 6590 Sunshine Foundation 609-538-1994 www.sunshinefoundation.org The original wish granting organization, founded in 1976, answering dreams of over 37,000 chronically ill, seriously ill, physically challenged and abused children throughout the country.
- 6521 The Arc/Mercer, Inc. 609-406-0181 www.arcmercer.org The Arc/Mercer, Inc. is committed to securing for all people with developmental disabilities the opportunity to choose and realize their goals.
- 6719 The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia 267-426-6500 www.chop.edu The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia strives to be the world leader in pediatric health care, providing excellent patient care, innovative research and quality professional education.
- 6540 **The Community FoodBank of New Jersey** 908-355-3663 www.cfbnj.org The FoodBank fights hunger and poverty by distributing food, by education and training, by creating model programs and by involving society in this battle.
- 6522 The Foundation at New Jersey Institute of Technology 973-596-6519 www.njit. edu New Jersey Institute of Technology (NJIT) is committed to the pursuit of excellence. NJIT prepares students to be leaders in the technology-dependent economy.
- 6625 **The Rescue Mission of Trenton** 6093962183 www.rmtrenton.org The Rescue Mission is the agency in Trenton that provides a safe, clean, warm refuge for the homeless, the hungry, the transient, and the addicted
- 6520 The William Paterson University of NJ Foundation, Inc. 973-720-3221 www.wpunj. edu/giving/ To support the development and growth of William Paterson University of New Jersey by raising funds for scholarships, facilities, cultural events and community activities.
- 6557 Trenton Area Soup Kitchen (TASK) 609.695.5456 www.trentonsoupkitchen.org TASK provides weekday meals for those in need, as well as services to improve patrons' quality of life and level of self-sufficiency
- 0600 UNCF United Negro College Fund 973-642-1955 www.uncf.org The nation's largest and most effective minority education organization. UNCF provides scholarships to more than 65,000 students. "A mind is a terrible thing to waste."
- 0800 United Way of Bergen County 201-291-4050 www.bergenunitedway.org Provides direct financial assistance to individuals in crisis when no other funds are available, 24 hour helpline for information and referral, and affordable housing solutions
- 3800 United Way of Bucks County 215-949-1660 www.uwbucks.org Providing leadership and leveraging resources to create lasting solutions, uniting communities and maximizing human care impact for Bucks County service area, including children, families, emergencies.
- 6523 United Way of Hudson County 201-434-2625 www.unitedwayhudson.org United Way of Hudson County helps families and children achieve their human potential through education, income stability, housing and health, freeing people from poverty.
- 6530 Wounded Warrior Project, Inc. 904-296-7350 www.woundedwarriorproject.org Wounded Warrior Project® (WWP) is a nonprofit organization whose mission is to honor and empower Wounded Warriors.

ALPHABETICAL INDEX

3573	4-H: National 4-H Council	17	5008	Alzheimer's Research and Prevention Foundation	
			3411	Alzheimer's Research Foundation, Fisher Center	
Α			0501	AMC Cancer Research Center	
	Abandoned Children's Fund	17	3200	America's Charities	
	Abandoned, Orphaned and Disadvantaged Children's Services	17	5012	America's VetDogs - the Veteran's K-9 Corps, Inc.	
3599	Worldwide – Pearl S. Buck International	17	3423	American Anti-Vivisection Society	
1401	Abilities Center of Southern New Jersey, Inc.		3401	American Association for Cancer Research	
	Abilities Center of Southern New Jersey, Inc.		5009	American Association for Cancer Support, Inc	
	Abortion Care -		7005	American Association of Kidney Patients, Inc	
7000	Improving Women's Reproductive Health & Rights: Ipas	17	3560	American Association of University Women, Inc.	
5006	Abortion Federation, National (NAF)			American Bible Society	
	Abused Children's Fund, Inc.			American Bird Conservancy.	
	Access One, Inc.			American Cancer Society (ACS)	
	Accion International			American Center for Law and Justice	
	Action Against Hunger USA			American Civil Liberties Union Foundation	
	Adopt All Orphans			American Diabetes Association	
	Adoption Center			American Family Association.	
	·				
	Adoption Center of Washington.			American Farmland Trust	
	Adoptions by Cradle of Hope			American Forest Foundation	
	Advancing Opportunities			American Forests	
3406	Adventist Development & Relief Agency International	17		American Foundation for Suicide Prevention	
3558	Advocates for Youth	17		American Friends of Leket Israel	
3301	African Wildlife Foundation	14	0504	American Hearing Research Foundation	
3416	African-American AIDS Policy and Training Institute	17	3452	American Humane Association	
0402	Africare	13	4423	American Indian College Fund	
1456	After A Child Dies-The Compassionate Friends	17	4412	American Indian Youth Running Strong	
3504	Aid For Starving Children	17	6536	American Institute for Cancer Research	
7100	Aid for Trash Dump Children: The Unforgotten	17	0440	American Jewish World Service	
	AIDS Children's Foundation		0505	American Kidney Fund	
	AIDS Fund		5011	American Library Association	
	AIDS Programs of the National Minority AIDS Council				
	AIDS Research Alliance of America.			American Liver Foundation	
	AIDS Resource Foundation (AMFAR)		0507	American Lung Association of Mid-Atlantic	
	AIDS Resource Foundation for Children			American Near East Refugee Aid (ANERA).	
	AIDS Treatment and Research Information			American Nurses Foundation.	
	AIDS United			American Parkinson Disease Association.	
				American Red Cross	
	AIDS Vaccine Initiative, International.			American Red Cross - Southern Shore Chapter	
	Alaska Conservation Fdn.			•	
	Alaska Wilderness League			American Red Cross - Southern Shore Chapter	
	Alcove Center for Grieving Children & Families			American Red Cross of Camden & Burlington Counties	
3439	Alex's Lemonade Stand Foundation	17		American Red Cross of Central New Jersey	
3431	Alexander Graham Bell Association	17		American Refugee Committee	
	for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing			American Rivers	
	ALJIRA, Inc.			American Sexual Health Association	
	Allergy and Asthma Network Mothers of Asthmatics, Inc			American Society for the Protection of Nature Israel	
	Alley Cat Allies		0401	American Society of Hematology	
	Alley Cat Rescue		4417	Americans Helping Americans	
4025	Alliance Defending Freedom	16	3402	Americans United for Life	
3305	Alliance to Save Energy	14	0434	Americares	
1440	Alopecia Areata Foundation National	17	1652	Americas Grow A Row	
4203	ALPHA-1 Foundation	16	3240	Amnesty International USA	
0560	ALS Association, Greater New York Chapter	10	3450	Amputee Coalition of America	
0510	ALS Association, Greater Philadelphia Chapter	10	0453	AMREF Health Africa	
3289	Alzheimer's and Aging Research Center	12	3435	AMVETS Charities	
	Alzheimer's Association-Delaware Valley Chapter		6537	Anchor House, Inc.	
	Alzheimer's Association, Greater NJ Chapter		1638	Anderson House, Inc.	
	Alzheimer's Disease Research.			Angel Flight Northeast.	
	Alzheimer's Foundation of America.			Animal League America	
	/ NENGLIGHT OF TOURISMUSTER OF / HITOTION		1000	a. ===guo /oiiou	

7009	Animal Legal Defense Fund	. 18	3419	Bethany Christian Services	19
6690	Animal Rescue Force, Inc.	. 33	3424	Bethany Christian Services of New Jersey.	19
6669	Animal Sanctuary Society, Inc.	. 33		Better Beginnings	
	Animal Slaughter & Child Starvation Stop Here!			Beyond Pesticides (NCAMP)	
1249	Anshe Emeth Community Development Corporation, Inc.	. 27		Bharat Sevashram Sangha of North America, Inc. New Jersey	
3453	Anxiety, Depression, PTSD and OCD Education and Research Foundation	. 18		Bible Believers Fellowship, Inc.	
7010	Ape and Monkey Rescue and Sanctuaries	. 18		Big Brothers & Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties	
	Appalachian Trail Conservancy			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Atlantic & Cape May Counties	
	ARC of Atlantic County, The			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Atlantic & Cape May Counties	
	ARC of Camden County, The			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties	
	ARC of Cumberland County, The			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Burlington, Camden & Gloucester Counties	
	ARC of Gloucester			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Essex, Hudson & Union Counties	
	ARC of Hunterdon County, The			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Monmouth County	
	ARC of New Jersey			Big Brothers Big Sisters of Ocean County	
	ARC of New Jersey, Burlington County Unit			Big Brothers-Big Sisters of Mercer County.	
	Arc of Union County				
	ARC-Oean County Chapter, Inc.			Big Cat Rescue Corp	
				Billy Graham Evangelistic Association	
	Armed Services Mutual Benefit Association STAR Foundation			Birth Defect Research for Children, Inc.	
	Army Heritage Center Foundation			Bladder Cancer Advocacy Network	
	Arthritis & Chronic Pain Research Institute			Blessings International	
	Arthritis Foundation, NJ Chapter			Blood Cancer Research Foundation	
	Arthritis National Research Foundation			Born Free USA: Keep Wildlife in the Wild	
	ARVF CORPORATION aka Alicia Rose Victorious Foundation			Boy Scouts of America	
0436	ASH0KA	. 13		Boy Scouts of America Jersey Shore Council	
	Asian & Pacific Islander American Scholarship Fund		1118	Boys & Girls Club of Camden County	30
3441	Asian Children's Rescue & Relief Fund	. 18	1306	Boys & Girls Club of Newark	10
			3608	Boys & Girls Club of Trenton-Mercer County	26
3561	Assistance Dog Institute	. 18	7108	Boys & Girls Clubs of America	19
6692	Associate Alumnae of Douglas College	. 33	8100	Boys & Girls Clubs of Gloucester County, Inc.	34
1702	Association for Retarded Citizens of Monmouth County	. 32	0710	Boys and Girls Club of Atlantic City	29
3603	Association for the Advancement of Mental Health (AAMH)	. 26	1719	Boys and Girls Club of Monmouth County	32
4447	Association of Jewish Family & Children's Agencies, Inc.	. 18	0752	Boys and Girls Club of Vineland	31
3313	Association of NJ Environmental Commissions	. 14		Brady Center to Prevent Gun Violence	
4201	Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America	. 16		Brain & Behavior Research Foundation	
0707	Atlantic County Women's Center	. 28		Brain Injury Association of America	
	Atlantic Health/Overlook Hospital Family Service			Brain Tumor Association, American (ABTA)	
0703	Atlantic Prevention Resources	. 28		Bread and Water for Africa, Inc.	
0708	Atlanticare Behavioral Health	. 29		Breast Cancer Action	
4426	Autism Intervention and Treatment Research –			Breast Cancer African American, Sisters Network Inc.	
	Organization for Autism Research	. 18		Breast Cancer Aid and Research Institute	
6558	Autism New Jersey, Inc.	. 33		Breast Cancer and Ovarian Cancer in Jewish Families	
3582	Autism Research - The Autism Society of America Foundation	. 18		Breast Cancer Charities of America	
3485	Autism Society of America	. 18		Breast Cancer Coalition	
0508	Autism Speaks	.11			
7105	Aviation Adventure Camps	. 18		Breast Cancer Crusade by Avon	
4032	Awana Clubs International	. 16		Breast Cancer Fund	
				Breast Cancer Research Foundation, The	
В				Bridge, The	
	DADO OL MILLIO			Bridgeway Rehabilitation Services, Inc.	
	BAPS Charities, Inc.			Briteside Adult Day Center, Inc.	
	Bat Conservation Intl.			Brother's Brother Foundation.	
	Be The Match Foundation			Burlington County Community Action Program (BCCAP)	
7054	Bear Necessities Pediatric Cancer Foundation, Inc	. 18	4480	Business and Professional Women's Foundation	19
4479	Believe In Tomorrow National Children's Foundation	. 18			
0722	Beron Jewish Older Adult Services	20	C		
7055	of Atlantic and Cape May Counties.	. 29	1125	Camden County College Foundation	. 31
/055	Best Buddies for Children and Adults with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities	19		Camden County Hero Scholarship Fund.	
6562	Best Friends Animal Society.			Camp Courageous	
5500	2331311407.1111141.0001019		, 510	Jamp Journagoodo	10

7014	Cancer Aid and Research Fund	. 19	3677	Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc	26
3528	Cancer Care, Inc.	. 19	1211	Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc	27
4448	Cancer Curing Society	. 19	0515	Cerebel Palsy International Research Foundation	11
7111	Cancer Prevention and Research Fund	. 19	1205	Cerebral Palsy Association of Middlesex County	27
3596	Cancer Research America - NFCR	. 19	2055	Cerebral Palsy Association of Middlesex County	33
4406	Cancer Research and Assistance - VHL	. 19		Cerebral Palsy League, Inc.	
3277	Cancer Research and Prevention Foundation	10		Cervical Cancer Prevention and Assistance	19
າາາຕ	(Prevent Cancer Foundation)		4485	CHADD (Children & Adults with Attention-Deficit/	10
		. 12	701E	Hyperactivity Disorder)	
J458	Cancer Research Fund of the Damon Runyon - Walter Winchell Foundation	. 19		Chariot Riders, Inc.	
0549	Cancer Research Institute			Charitable Children's Fund of America	
	Cancer Support Community Central NJ			Chesapeake Bay Foundation, Inc.	
	Cancercare, Inc.			Child Aid	
	Canine Assistants			Child Assault Prevention of Monmouth County	
3412	Canine Companions for Independence	. 19		Child Care Connection, The	
4429	Canines for Disabled Kids	. 19		Child Family Health International.	
0762	Cape Counseling Services	.31		Child Federation of Atlantic City.	
0792	Cape May County Council on Alcoholism and Drug Abuse, Inc.	.31		Child Find of America	
0763	Cape Volunteers in Medicine, Inc.	. 31		Child Foundation	
0404	CARE	. 13		Child Rescue International	
4033	CARE Net	. 16		Child Sex Abuse Prevention and Protection Center	
0706	Career Opportunity Development, Inc.	. 29		Child Slavery, Trafficking and Forced Labor Rescue	
2037	Caregiver Volunteers of Central Jersey	. 32		Child Welfare League of America	
0793	Caring for Kids	. 31		Childfund International	
0565	Caringbridge	.11	3554	Childhelp®	20
3610	Carolyn Stokes Day Nursery	. 26	3478	Childhood Brain Tumor Foundation	20
4430	Carter Center	. 19	3466	Childhood Cancer Research for a Cure	20
3482	CASA - Court Appointed Advocates for Abused Children	. 19	7017	Childhood Leukemia Foundation	20
3635	CASA for Children of Mercer and Burlington Counties	. 26	3410	Children Awaiting Parents	20
8101	CASA of Union County	. 34	0444	Children International	13
1197	Cathedral Kitchen	. 30	3473	Children of Alcoholics (NACoA)	20
1190	Catholic Charities	. 30	4452	Children of Nicaragua Fabretto Foundation	20
0757	Catholic Charities	. 31	3421	Children of the Night	20
0794	Catholic Charities Diocese of Camden	. 31	7113	Children's AIDS Fund	20
6528	Catholic Charities Diocese of Metuchen	. 34	3488	Children's Angel Airlines	20
2040	Catholic Charities Emergency & Community Services	. 33	4488	Children's Brain Tumor Foundation	20
1604	Catholic Charities of Hunterdon	.31	7061	Children's Cancer Aid and Research Institute	20
2030	Catholic Charities Providence House-Ocean	. 33	4104	Children's Cancer Assistance Fund.	16
	Catholic Charities, Diocese of Camden		4481	Children's Cancer Recovery Foundation	20
	Catholic Charities, Diocese of Trenton		3426	Children's Cardiomyopathy Foundation	20
	Catholic Charities, Diocese of Trenton		3447	Children's Defense Fund	20
3445	Catholic Health Care for the Poor	. 19	7018	Children's Emergency Medical Fund	20
	Catholic Relief Services - USCCB		4453	Children's Feeding Network	
	Catholic Youth Organization of Mercer County		4003	Children's Food Fund-World Emergency Relief	16
	Catholics United for Life		3529	Children's Heart Foundation International	
	CAUCUS Education Corporation, Inc.			Children's Home Society of New Jersey, The	
	Celiac Central, National Foundation for Celiac Awareness			Children's Home Society of New Jersey, The	
	Center for Empowerment & Social Justice		3547	Children's Hospital & Research Center Foundation	
	Center for Family Services, Inc.		4489	Children's House at the Johns Hopkins Hospital	
	Center for Family Services, Inc.			Children's Hunger Fund	
	Center for Food Action.		4004	Children's Hunger Relief Fund	
	Center for Food Safety.		3479	Children's Medical Ministries.	
	Center for Health, Environment and Justice		3202	Children's Miracle Network Hospitals	
	Center for Hope and Safety (formerly Shelter our Sisters)		4410	Children's Organ Transplant Association	
	Center for Reproductive Rights			Chaire One Programmy & Soyyel Health Page year Contar	
	Center for Vocational Rehabilitation, The			ChoiceOne Pregnancy & Sexual Health Resource Center	
∠ 5U4	Central Jersey Legal Services, Inc	9	400/	Christian Blind Mission	16

1025	Christian Caring Center	. 29 2	2508	Cranford Family Care Association	9
4454	Christian Freedom International	. 20 0	551	Crohn's & Colitis Foundation of America - NJ Chapter	1
4034	Christian Military Fellowship	.16 1	015	Crossroads Programs	29
4413	Christian Relief Services	.20 0	753	Cumberland Cape Atlantic YMCA	31
3237	Christopher & Dana Reeve Foundation	.12 7	062	Cure Alzheimer's Fund	2
0406	Church World Service-Crop	.13 0	516	Cystic Fibrosis Foundation	1
8103	Citizen Schools	.34			
	Citizens United for Research in Epilepsy)		
	City of Hope	.11			
	City Without Walls	ა 10		Days End Farm Horse Rescue	
	Civil War Trust	აი		Deaf Children's Literacy Project	
	Clarifi	U)559	Deborah Hospital Foundation	
	Clarifi	3	331	Defenders of Wildlife	14
	Clean Ocean Action	ხ	017	Delta Research and Educational Foundation	2
		U	522	Depression and Bipolar Support Alliance	1
	Clean Water Fund of New Jersey	4	491	Diabetes & Immune Disease National Research Institute	2
	Clinton Foundation	J	584	Diabetes Action Research and Education Foundation	2
	Coalition Against Trafficking in Women	4	223	Diabetes National Research Group	16
	Coast Guard Foundation	,	021	Diabetes Prevention and Aid Fund	2
	Collier Youth Services	3	260	Diabetes Research and Wellness Foundation	12
	Colon Cancer Alliance	చ	3227	Diabetes Research Institute Foundation, Inc	12
	Community Access Unlimited, Inc.	3	519	Direct Relief	
3615	Community Action Service Center, Inc.	27		Disabled American Veterans (DAV) Charitable Service Trust	
2700	Community Chest of Englewood	32		Disabled Sports USA	
1201	Community Child Care Solutions	27		Doctors Without Borders USA	
2506	Community Coordinated Child Care	q		Dogs for Deaf and Disabled Americans (NEADS)	
0795	Community Health Care, Inc.	21		Dogs for the Deaf, Inc.	
0500	Community Health Charities of the Northeast	10		Dogs Last Chance	
0714	Community Mediation Services, Inc.	20			
2006	Community Options, Inc.	33		Dogs On Death Row	
6503	Community Quest, Inc.	3/1		Dollars for Scholars	
	Community Services, Inc. of Ocean County	33		Domestic Violence Hotline, National	
	Community YMCA	ა ა		Dress for Success Worldwide	
	Companion Animal Advocates	1	022	Dystonia Medical Research Foundation	2
	Compassionate Care Hospice Foundation				
	Concerns of Police Survivors, Inc. (COPS)		Ε		
	Conservation and Protection of Public Lands		307	Earth University Foundation	1!
	Conservation Fund, The			EarthShare New Jersey	
				Easter Seals New Jersev	
	Conservation International	. 14		Eastern Environmental Law Center.	
	Conserve Wildlife of NJ.	. 17		ECHO	
	Contact Cape-Atlantic	0		Eden Autism Services Foundation, Inc.	
	Contact Cape-Atlantic	.01		Educate the Children	
	Contact Community Helplines, Inc.	. 20			
1114	Contact Community Helplines, Inc.	. 00		Egenolf Early Childhood Center	
1014	Contact of Burlington County	. 20		El Comite De Apoyo A Los Trabajadores Agricolas (CATA)	
3616	Contact of Mercer County	. 21		Elephant Sanctuary	
2002	Contact of Ocean and Monmouth Counties.	. 00		Elephants, Saving Elephants and Habitat Worldwide	
2507	Contact WE Care, Inc.			Elijah's Promise	
0521	Cooley's Anemia Foundation	.11 2	589	Elizabeth Coalition to House the Homeless, Inc	9
3493	Cornelia de Lange Syndrome Foundation	.21 6	512	Embrace Kids Foundation	
	Correctional Peace Officers Foundation	21		(The Institute for Children with Cancer and Blood Disorders)	
	Counterpart International	.13		Enable, Inc.	
	Court Appointed Special Advocates Monmouth Cty.	33 0		Endometriosis Association	
	Court Appointed Special Advocates of	0		Engerderhealth	
	Atlantic & Cape May Counties, Inc. (CASA)	. 29 2	703	Englewood Hospital and Medical Center.	32
0764	Court Appointed Special Advocates of	3		Environmental and Energy Study Institute	
	Atlantic & Cape May Counties, Inc. (CASA)		903	Environmental Defense Fund	1!
3566	Covenant House	. 21 3	315	Environmental Education Fund.	1!
0729	Covenant House New Jersey, Inc.	. 29 3	332	Environmental Law Institute	1!

7145	EOD Warrior Foundation	. 21	3397	Friends of Liberty State Park	15
0520	Epilepsy Foundation of New Jersey	. 11	3343	Friends of the Earth	15
0464	Episcopal Relief & Development	. 13	6651	Friends of the Monmouth County Park System, Inc.	34
4435	Equine Land Conservation Resource	. 21	7030	Friends Without A Border	22
6728	Eva's Village, Inc.	. 34	3434	Fund for Animals, The	22
6732	Eversight New Jersey (formerly Lions Eye Bank of New Jersey, Inc.)	. 34	6504	Funny Farm Rescue	34
			7023	Futures Without Violence	2
F					
N741	Faces Autism Support Network	29	G		
	FACES: The National Craniofacial Association.		3334	Galapagos Conservancy	15
	Famcare, Inc.			Garden State Council , Boy Scouts of America	
	Family & Children's Services			Gateway Community Action Partnership	
	Family & Children's Services of Central New Jersey.			Genesis Counseling Center, Inc.	
	Family Guidance Center Corporation			Gettysburg Foundation	
	Family Planning Center of Ocean County, Inc.			Gilda's Club South Jersey, Inc.	
	Family Promise of Cape May County			Girl Scouts Heart of New Jersey.	
	Family Promise of Hunterdon County			Girl Scouts Heart of New Jersey.	
	Family Promise of Southern Ocean County			Girl Scouts of Central & Southern NJ, Inc.	
	Family Promise, Inc.			Girl Scouts of Central & Southern NJ, Inc.	
	Family Resource Network.			Girl Scouts of the Jersey Shore.	
	Family Service Association.			Girl Scouts of the Jersey Shore.	
	Farm Animal Reform Movement (FARM)			Girl Sounts of Central & Southern New Jersey	
	Farm Animal Rescue, Adoption, and Sanctuary			Githens Center	
	Farm Sanctuary Inc.		1021	(Cerebral Palsy Association Burlington County)	29
	Father Flanagan's Boys' Home		3220	Give Kids The World	12
	Federation for American Immigration Reform		3494	Giving Children Hope	22
	Feed A Child.		1408	Glassboro Child Development Centers	28
	Feed My Hungry Children		1325	Glassroots, Inc.	10
	Feed the Children		4206	Glaucoma Research Foundation	10
	Feeding America's Children		4495	Global Fund for Women	22
	Feeding America's Hungry Children		0400	GLOBAL IMPACT	13
	Feeding Children in America		4496	Global Volunteers	22
	Feeding Hungry Children.		3585	Gluten Intolerance Group of North America	22
	Fellowship of Christian Athletes		0529	Good Grief	1
	Filipino American Rural Mission		7120	Gospel for Asia, Inc.	22
	FINCA International		3502	Grassroots International	22
	Fish Hospitality, Inc.		1240	Greater New Brunswick Day Care Council	2
	Fisher House Foundation.		3310	Greater Newark Conservancy	1!
	Fisherman's Mark, Inc.		3647	Greater Trenton Community Mental Health Agency, Inc.	2
	Flat Rock Brook Nature Center		4415	Greenpeace Fund	22
	Focus Hispanic Center for Community Development, Inc.		3430	Greyhound Foundation	22
	Focus on the Family		2512	Groundwork Elizabeth, Inc	9
	Food & Medicine for the Poor		4108	Guide Dog Foundation for the Blind	22
	Food and Water Watch		4459	Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc.	22
	Food Bank of South Jersey, Inc.		4460	Guide Dogs of America	22
	Food Bank of South Jersey, Inc.		3438	Guttmacher Institute	22
	Forward Ever Sustainable Business Alliance				
	Foster and Adoptive Family Services.		Н		
	Foundation Fighting Blindness		3//3	Habitat for Humanity	2
	Foundation for Ichthyosis & Related Skin Types, Inc.			Habitat for Humanity	
	FP Youth Outcry Foundation, Inc.			Habitat for Humanity International	
	FRAXA Research Foundation.			Habitat for Humanity of Burlington County	
	Free to Breathe			Hackensack Riverkeeper	
	Freedom Alliance			Hamilton Area Young Men's Christian Association	
	Freedom From Hunger			Handicap International	
	Freedom House, Inc.			Hands on Helpers	
	Friends of Animals			Harambee Community Development Initiative	
00/0	THORIGO OF AIIIIII are		1020	maramboo oummanity bevelopment illitiative	11

4490	Hearing Health Foundation			Interfaith Homeless Outreach Council	
7065	Heart Disease Assistance Fund			Interfaith Hospitality Network of Burlington County	
6631	Heart of Camden, Inc.			Interfaith Hospitality Network of Ocean County, Inc.	
7032	Hearts United for Animals	. 22	1749	Interfaith Neighbors	32
0424	Heifer International	. 13	0412	International Center for Research on Women (ICRW)	13
0408	Helen Keller International			International Eye Foundation	
3518	Help the Children	. 22	3510	International Fellowship of Christians & Jews, Inc.	23
4464	HelpHOPELive			International Medical Corps.	
3486	Helping Hands: Monkey Helpers for the Disabled	. 22	4498	International Myeloma Foundation	23
1054	Helping Other People Evolve, Inc. (HOPE)	. 30	3544	International OCD Foundation	23
0739	Hendricks House, Inc.	. 29	0407	International Orthodox Christian Charities	13
3456	Hepatitis Foundation International	. 22	3287	International Planned Parenthood Federation,	
	Hispanic and Asian Children Services	. 22		Western Hemisphere Region	
	Hispanic Family Center of Southern NJ	. 30		International Relief Teams	
	Hispanic Scholarship Fund	. 22		International Rescue Committee	
	Histiocytosis Association, Inc.	. 34		International Youth Foundation	
	Hole in the Wall Gang Fund, The	. 12		Internews Network	
	Hollydell, Inc.	. 28		Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans of America, Inc.	
	Holt International Children's Services	. 22		Ireform	
	Holy Redeemer Home Care, Inc.		1309	Ironbound Community Corporation	10
	Home School Foundation	.16		Isles, Inc.	
	Homefirst Interfaith Housing and Family Services		3449	Israel Guide Dog Center for the Blind	23
	Homefront		3306	Izaak Walton League of America	15
	Homes For Our Troops				
	Homesharing Program of Somerset County		J		
	Hope for the Hungry			JDRF International	11
	Hope For The Warriors®.			Jewish Community Center of Atlantic County	
	HOPE Worldwide			Jewish Community Center of Central New Jersey	
	Hopeworks 'N Camden			Jewish Family & Children's Service of Greater Mercer County	
	Horizons			Jewish Family & Vocational Service of Middlesex County	
	Hospice Foundation for End-of-Life Care			Jewish Family Service of Atlantic & Cape May Counties	
	Hospice Foundation of America			Jewish Family Service of Central New Jersey	
	House of Charity			Jewish Family Service of MetroWest	
	House of Hope			Jewish Family Services of	
	Hudson County Animal League		1000	Somerset, Warren, & Hunterdon Counties	32
	Human Rights Campaign Foundation		3000	Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey, The	
	Humane Farm Animal Care	. 12		Jewish Federation of Ocean County	
	Humane Farm Animal Care. Humane Society of Atlantic County	. 22		Jewish Women International	23
			0719	John Brooks Recovery Center	29
	Humane Society of the United States	. 22		John O. Wilson Hamilton Neighborhood Service Center, Inc.	
	Hunterdon Helpline, Inc.	. 31	-	•	
	Hunterdon Hospice, Inc.		K		
	Hunterdon Museum of Art			VID 0.5 11 D.11	
	Hunterdon Prevention Resources			K.I.D.S./Fashion Delivers, Inc.	
	Huntington's Disease Society of America			KaB00M	
ხ593	Hyacinth Aids Foundation			Karen Ann Quinlan Memorial Foundation	
				Katz Jewish Community Center of Southern NJ.	
I				Kean University Foundation	
3221	"I Have A Dream" Foundation	. 12		Keep A Child Alive	
	In Defense of Animals	. 22		Kidney Cancer Research and Education Association	
	Independent Charities of America		1397	Kids Corporation	
	India Partners	. 22	2537	King's Daughter Day School	
	Inspira Health Network.	.31		Kingsway Learning Center	
	Institute for International Cooperation and Development		3589	Kiwanis International Foundation, Inc.	23
	Institute for Medication Access & Compliance				
	Integrity Inc.		L		
	Interfaith Caregivers Trenton	. 10		La Movimiento Domicanos en Accion Lamovida	
	Interfaith Health & Support Services of Southern Ocean County			Ladacin Network	
2000	micerialian median & oupport dervices of southern ocean country	. 00	1731	LUGUOM INCOMUNA	

	Ladacin Network			Mental Health Association in New Jersey	
	Lakewood Resource and Referral Center			Mental Health Association of Southwestern NJ	
3309	Land Conservancy of New Jersey, The	. 15		Mercer Alliance to End Homelessness	
7071	Landstuhl Hospital Care Project	. 23		Mercer County Community College Foundation	
1131	Larc School	. 30	3632	Mercer Street Friends	2
8010	Lawrence Township Education Foundation.	. 34		Mercy Corps	
1366	Leadership Newark	. 10	3537	Mercy Medical Airlift	23
1018	Legacy Treatment Services	. 30	4017	Mercy Ships.	16
4439	Legal Momentum	. 23	4462	Mercy-USA for Aid and Development, Inc.	23
1612	Legal Services of Northwest Jersey, Inc.	. 32	4504	Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund	23
0523	Leukemia & Lymphoma Society, New Jersey Chapter	.11	8109	Middle Earth, Inc.	34
3533	Leukemia Clinical Research Foundation	. 23	7073	Migraine Research Foundation, Inc.	23
4037	Leukemia Research Foundation	. 16	3593	Military Officers Association of America Scholarship Fund	23
1310	Lincoln Park Coast Cultural District, Inc.	. 10		Millhill Child & Family Development Corp.	
1429	Literacy New Jersey	. 28		Miracle Flights for Kids	
6507	Literacy New Jersey	. 34		Mission Aviation Fellowship	
	Literacy New Jersey, IncUnion County		4041	Mission to Children	10
	Literacy Volunteers			Mizpah Inland Human Services.	
	Literacy Volunteers Association Cape-Atlantic, Inc.			Mobile Meals of Hamilton Township, Inc.	
	Literacy Volunteers Association Cape-Atlantic, Inc.			Mobile Meals of Trenton-Ewing.	
	Literacy Volunteers of America, Ocean County Inc.			Monmouth Conservation Foundation	
	LIVESTRONG Foundation, The			Monmouth County SPCA.	
				Monmouth Day Care	
	Long Beach Island Community Center				
	Love A Child			Moorestown Ecumenical Neighborhood Development (MEND)	
	Lung Cancer Alliance.			Moorestown Visiting Nurses & Hospice	
	Lung Cancer Circle of Hope			MOPS International	
	Lupus Foundation of America, NJ Chapter			Mothers Against Drunk Driving	
	Lupus Foundation of America, Philadelphia Tri State Chapter			Mount Carmel Guild	
	Lutheran World Relief		3499	Mt. Pleasant Animal Shelter	
	Lymphedema Network		4505	Multiple Myeloma Research Foundation (MMRF)	
7123	Lymphoma Foundation of America	. 23		Multiple Sclerosis Association of America	
4416	Lymphoma Research Foundation	. 23	7038	Multiple Sclerosis Foundation	23
				•	
M			7129	Multiple Sclerosis, Can Do	23
3590	MADRE, Inc.	.23	0527	Muscular Dystrophy Association	1
	MAGIC Foundation		7039	My Stuff Bags® Foundation	23
	Mainstage Center for the Arts				
	Make-A-Wish Foundation® of America		N		
	Making It Possible To End Homelessness		3300	NAACP Legal Defense and Educational Fund	1'
	March of Dimes Birth Defects Foundations			NAACP Special Contribution Fund	
	Marine Corps – Law Enforcement Foundation			NARAL Pro-Choice America Foundation	
	·				
	Marine Corps League Foundation Inc.			Narcolepsy Network	
	Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation			NASCAR Foundation	
	Marine Mammal Center			National Black Child Development Institute	
	Marine Mammal Stranding Center			National Center for Missing & Exploited Children	
	Maryville, Inc.			National Council of La Raza	
	Maryville, Inc.				
	Maryville, Inc.			National FFA Foundation, Inc.	
	Maryville, Inc		3460	National Foundation for Advancement in the Arts	2
8108	Masonic Charity Foundation of New Jersey	. 34	7040	National Foundation for Animal Rescue	2
	Matthew 25: Ministries		0533	National Headache Foundation	1
3461	Mayo Clinic	. 23	0531	National Kidney Foundation	1
4111	Mazon: A Jewish Response to Hunger	. 16	0534	National Kidney Foundation Serving Greater New York	1
1631	Meals on Wheels in Hunterdon, Inc.	. 32	0532	National Multiple Sclerosis Society	1
7126	Medical Missions for Children, Inc.	. 23	0568	National Multiple Sclerosis Society, Greater Delaware Valley	1
7127	Medical Teams International	. 23	3228	National Organization for Rare Disorders (NORD)	12
ვეია	Melanoma Research Foundation	. 12	3501	National Park Trust	24
JZUJ					

0535	National Parkinson Foundation	.11	3470	Oncology Nursing Society Foundation	2
	National Parks Conservation Assn			One Accord, Inc.	
	National Partnership for Women and Families			Operation Blessing International Relief and Development Corp.	
	National Psoriasis Foundation			Operation First Response, Inc.	
	National Stroke Association.			Operation Homefront	
				Operation Smile.	
	National Trust for Historic Preservation in the United States			Opportunity International	
	National Wheelchair Basketball Association				
	National Wild Turkey Federation, Inc.			ORBIS International, Inc.	
3901	National Wildlife Federation.	. 15		OrphanCare International	
5023	Native American Children's Fund	. 24		Osteogenesis Imperfecta Foundation.	
3248	Native American Rights Fund	. 13		Outreach International	
3308	Natural Resource Education Foundation of New Jersey	. 15		OutServe-SLDN	
3329	Natural Resources Defense Council	. 15	3201	Ovarian Cancer Research Fund	13
3303	Nature Conservancy, The	. 15	0413	OXFAM America	14
4537	Naval Historical Foundation	. 24			
4027	Navigators, The	. 16	Р		
	Nazarene Compassionate Ministries, Inc.			DIOT	_
	Near East Foundation			PACT	
			5028	Palestine Children's Relief Fund.	24
	Neighbor to Nation.		0445	Pan American Development Foundation	14
	Neighborhood House Association		0538	Pancreatic Cancer Action Network	1
	New Jersey Audubon Society		3545	Paralyzed Veterans of America Spinal Cord Injury	
3341	New Jersey Conservation Foundation of New Jersey	. 15		Education and Training Foundation (ETF)	
6529	New Jersey Foundation for Aging.	. 35	3546	Paralyzed Veterans of America Spinal Cord Research Foundation	24
6511	New Jersey Health Foundation	. 34	5029	Pardes Institute of Jewish Studies North America	24
0554	New Jersey Hospice Organization	.11	0553	Parkinson's Disease Foundation	11
8013	New Jersey Policy Perspective	. 34	3592	Parkinson's Research -	
8111	New Jersey SHARES, Inc.	. 34		The Michael J. Fox Foundation for Parkinson's Research	
6579	New Jersey State Museum Foundation	. 34	1174	Parkside Business & Community In Partnership	30
	Newark Renaissance House, Inc.		0471	Partners in Health.	14
	Newark Trust for Education		8014	Partnership for the Delaware Estuary, Inc.	3!
	Newpoint Behavioral Healthcare, Inc.		0459	PATH	14
	•		0742	Pathstone Corporation, Inc.	29
	NJ 2-1-1 Partnership			Patriots' Path Council, Inc., Boy Scouts of America	
	NJ 2-1-1 Partnership			Paws With A Cause	
	NJ 2-1-1 Partnership			PCI-Media Impact	
	NJ Academy of Aquatic Sciences			Pedals for Progress, A New Jersey Nonprofit Corporation	
	NJ Aid For Animals, Inc.			Pediatric AIDS Foundation	
8112	NJ Center for Tourette Syndrome & Associated Disorders, Inc.	. 35		Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation of the United States. Inc.	
1328	NJ Seeds	. 10			
0569	NJ Sharing Network	.11		PEI Kids.	
1202	NJ-211 Partnership-211	. 27		Peregrine Fund, The	
1619	Norwescap	. 32		Pesticide Action Network North America	
3311	NY/NJ Baykeeper	. 15	3437	Pet Partners	2
	NY/NJ Trail Conference.		3436	PETA: People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals	2
0020			4467	Pheasants Forever	2
_			4401	Philippine Children's Fund of America	2
0			3549	Physicians Committee for Responsible Medicine	24
2517	Occupational Center	9	3904	Pinelands Preservation Alliance	1!
3399	Ocean Conservancy	. 15	4442	PKD Foundation	2
2066	Ocean County Family Support Organization (OCFSO)	. 33	0410	PLAN INTL USA	14
	Ocean County Hunger Relief, Inc.			Planned Parenthood Federation of America	
	Ocean County YMCA, Inc.			Planned Parenthood of Central & Greater Northern New Jersey	
	Ocean Foundation			Planned Parenthood of Central NJ	
				Planned Parenthood of Southern NJ	
	Ocean Housing Alliance, Inc.				
	Ocean Mental Health Services			Plant With Purpose	
	Ocean of Love Inc.			Polish American Congress Charitable Foundation (PACCF)	
	Ocean's Harbor House.			Polish American Education, Scholarship and Cultural Foundation.	
	Officers' Christian Fellowship.			Population Action International.	
6531	Old Barracks Association	. 35	3238	Population Connection	13

7134	Population Council	. 24	S		
3506	Population Institute	. 25	1626	Safe in Hunterdon	
6514	Prader-Willi Syndrome Association (USA)	. 35		SAGE Eldercare, Inc.	
2017	Preferred Behavioral Health of NJ	. 33		Salvation Army Extension Service, The	
3465	Pregnancy Prevention Among Teens	. 25		Salvation Army World Service Office (SAWSO)	
0539	Prevent Child Abuse, New Jersey	. 11		Salvation Army, The	
	Prevention Links			Samaritan Healtcare and Hospice	
3674	Prince of Peace Lutheran Church	. 27		Samaritan Healthcare & Hospice	
3643	Princeton Nursery School	. 27		Samaritan's Purse.	
	Princeton Outreach Projects, Inc.			Sarcoma Foundation of America, Inc.	
	Princeton Senior Resource Center			Save A Child's Heart Foundation, U.S.	
	Princeton Young Achievers			Save Barnegat Bay	
	Princeton-Blairstown Center, Inc.			Save The Animals.	
	Prison Fellowship			Save the Children	
	Prison Fellowship International			Save The Chimps	
	PROCEED, Inc.			Save the Manatee Club, Inc.	
	Project H.O.P.E.			SAVE, A Friend to Homeless Animals	
	Project Hope			Scenic America	
	Project Re-Direct - Youth and Family Services, Inc.			Search Dog Foundation, National Disaster	
	Prostate Cancer Foundation.			Seashore Family Services of NJ	
				Second Street Youth Center Foundation	
	Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility			Seeing Eye, Inc.	
	Puerto Rican Action Board (DBA)			Semper Fi Fund	
	Puerto Rican Action Board, Inc.	. 33		Senior Citizens Activities Network, IncSCAN	
6515	Puerto Rican Association for Human Development (PRAHD)	35		Senior Citizens United Community Services, Inc.	
7077	Puppies Behind Bars			Seniors Activity and Recreation Fund	
1011	1 upples beliillu buls	. 23		SEVA Foundation	
				ShatterproofStronger than Addiction	
R				Shirley Eves Developmental & Therapeutic Center, Inc.	
2520	Rahway Day Care Center, Inc.	9		Shirley Eves Developmental & Therapeutic Center, Inc.	
3312	Rails-To-Rails Conservancy	. 15		Shriners Hospitals for Children	
3512	Rainbows for All Children	. 25		Sickle Cell Association of New Jersey.	
3917	Rainforest Alliance	. 15		Sierra Club Foundation, The	
7135	Raising A Reader	. 25		Skin and Dental Dysfunction Foundation	
6517	Ramapo College Foundation	. 35		Skin Cancer Foundation	
7041	Ramapo-Bergen Animal Refuge	. 25		Smile Train	
3551	Rape, Abuse, & Incest National Network (RAINN)	. 25		Society for Science & the Public	
3229	Reading Is Fundamental, Inc	. 13		Soldiers' Angels	
3550	Reflex Sympathetic Dystrophy Syndrome			Solve ME/CFS Initiative, Inc.	
	Association of America	. 25		SOS Children's Villages - USA	
1415	Repauno Pre-School Day Care, Inc.	. 28		South County Day Care	
2542	Resolve Community Counseling Center, Inc	9		South Jersey Aids Alliance.	
1141	Respond, Inc.	. 30		South Jersey Aids Alliance.	
3570	Restless Legs Syndrome Foundation	. 25		South Jersey Legal Services	
3339	Restore America's Estuaries	. 15		South Jersey Legal Services, Inc.	
2521	Restore Ministries	9		South Jersey Legal Services, Inc.	
3480	Right To Play	. 25		South Jersey Legal Services, Inc.	
0743	Robins' Nest.	. 29		Southeastern Guide Dogs, Inc.	
1417	Robins' Nest, Inc.	. 28		South Jersey Eye Center	
3572	Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation	. 25		Southern Jersey Family Medical Centers	
	Ronald McDonald House Charities®			Southern Poverty Law Center	
	Roselle Day Care Center			Spanish Speaking People's Community Center	
	Roses Fund For Animals, Inc.			Special Olympics New Jersey, Inc.	
	Rotary Foundation of Rotary International			Special Olympics, Inc.	
	Rowan University Foundation, Inc.			Special Operations Warrior Foundation.	
	Rutgers University – Center for Applied Psychology (CAP)			Spina Bifida Association.	
	Rutgers University Foundation			Spinal Cord Injury Network International	
	Ryan's Quest, Inc.			Spondylitis Association of America	
5500	njano adoug mo.		, 100	opona, no rio o o o a do o o ridio i o d	20

3676	St. Francis Medical Center	. 27	0450	Unitarian Universalist Service Committee	14
3443	St. Hubert's Animal Welfare Center	. 25	4054	United Breast Cancer Foundation	17
8666	St. Joseph's Hospital & Medical Center Foundation	. 35	2528	United Family and Children's Society	9
0542	St. Jude Children's Research Hospital	.11	4214	United Leukodystrophy Foundation, The	17
3544	Starlight Children's Foundation NY*NJ*CT	. 35	0458	United Methodist Committee on Relief	14
6733	Stockton University Foundation	. 35	0449	United Seamen's Service	14
1330	Stop Shootin' Inc.	. 10	0547	United Spinal Association	12
7079	Straight Spouse Network	. 25	4471	United States Association for UNHCR	26
2524	Streetlight Mission	9	7045	United States Soccer Federation Foundation	26
1470	Sturge-Weber Foundation	. 25	5033	United Ukrainian American Relief Committee, Inc.	26
5032	Suicidology, American Association of	. 25	0800	United Way of Bergen County	35
6590	Sunshine Foundation	. 35	3800	United Way of Bucks County	35
7080	Support Our Troops®.	. 25	1200	United Way of Central Jersey	27
1313	Supporting Our Sisters	. 10	1300	United Way of Essex & West Hudson	9
	Surfrider Fdn			United Way of Gloucester County	
	Susan G. Komen for the Cure - Central-South NJ Affiliate			United Way of Greater Mercer County	
	Susan G. Komen for the Cure - North NJ Affiliate			United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey	
_				United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Atlantic County	
T 2031	Team Randy, Inc	33		United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Burlington County.	29
	Technoserve			United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey	
2704	Tenafly Nature Center	. 32		in Camden County	30
1203	The ARC of Middlesex	. 28		United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey in Cape May County	21
5521	The Arc/Mercer, Inc.	. 35		United Way of Greater Philadelphia & Southern New Jersey	
6719	The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia	. 35		in Cumberland County	31
6540	The Community FoodBank of New Jersey	. 35	2500	United Way of Greater Union County	
2525	The Connection for Women and Families	9		United Way of Hudson County	
5522	The Foundation at New Jersey Institute of Technology	. 35		United Way of Hunterdon County	
2526	The Nurse Family Partnership	9		United Way of Monmouth County	
6625	The Rescue Mission of Trenton	. 35		United Way of Ocean County	
1038	The Tender, Inc.	. 30		Uniting Against Lung Cancer	
0545	The Valerie Fund	. 12		Urban League of Union County	
3520	The William Paterson University of NJ Foundation, Inc.	. 35		Urban Promise Community Development	
	Thomas More Law Center.			USA Cares Inc.	
3204	Thurgood Marshall College Fund	. 13		USA Hockey Foundation	
	TMJ Association, Ltd.			USA Wrestling.	
0546	Tourette Syndrome Association.	. 12		3	
3535	Toys For Tots Foundation	. 25	V		
	Tragedy Assistance Program For Survivors (TAPS)		V		
	Transplants, The National Foundation for			V Foundation, The	
	Travis Manion Foundation			Vacamas Programs for Youth	
	Trenton Area Soup Kitchen (TASK)		1314	Valley Arts, Inc.	10
	Trevor Project			Vegan Outreach	
	Trickle Up Program, Inc.		5034	Veteran Tickets Foundation	26
	Trout Unlimited		4405		
	Tuberous Sclerosis Alliance.		7142	Veterans of Foreign Wars National Home for Children	26
	Twenty-One Plus, Inc.		4535	Veterans Support Foundation	26
	Twin Oaks Community Services.		2051	Vetgroup, Inc.	33
	Twin Oaks Community Services.		7143	Victims of Crime, National Center for	26
			1637	Visiting Health & Supportive Services	32
				Visiting Nurse Association Health Group	
U			1221	Visiting Nurse Association of Central Jersey	28
2527	UCPC Behavioral Healthcare	9		Voice of the Martyrs, The	
	Unbound (Formerly Christian Foundation for Children and Aging)			Volunteer Center of Bergen County	
	UNCF - United Negro College Fund			Volunteer Center of South Jersey	
0419	UNICEF, U.S. Fund For	. 14	1641	Volunteer Guardianship One-On-One	32
	Unified Vailsburg Service Organization			Volunteers of America of Delaware Valley, Inc.	
1148	Union Organization for Social Service	. 30	1151	Volunteers of America, Delaware Valley, Inc.	30

1235	VSA New Jersey	. 28
w		
0460	Water for People	
4472	Water.org	. 26
2531	Westfield Area Y	9
3351	Wetlands Institute, The	. 15
7047	WildAid, Inc.	. 26
3327	Wilderness Society	. 15
3514	Wildlife Conservation Fund of America	. 26
3304	Wildlife Conservation Society	. 15
3440	Wildlife Habitat Council, Inc	. 26
3652	Womanspace, Inc.	. 27
1236	Women Aware, Inc	. 28
0462	Women for Women International	. 14
3578	Women's Health Research	. 26
2706	Women's Rights Information Center	. 32
4473	Women's Sports Foundation	. 26
3295	WOMEN'S WAY	. 13
1425	Woodbury Child Development Center	. 28
3328	Woodford Cedar Run Wildlife Refuge	. 16
1175	Woodlands Community Development Corp	. 30
3420	Woodrow Wilson National Fellowship Foundation	. 26
1149	Work Group, Inc.	. 30
4409	World Animal Protection	. 26
4515	World Association for Children and Parents (WACAP)	. 26
4024	World Concern - A Division of CRISTA Ministries	. 17
3569	World Impact	. 26
5035	World ORT, Inc.	. 26
0439	World Relief	. 14
0425	World Review	. 14
0421	World Vision	. 14
3322	World Wildlife Fund	. 16
6530	Wounded Warrior Project, Inc.	. 35
3495	Wounded Warriors in Action Foundation	26

<u> </u>	
2530	YM-YWHA of Union County9
1041	YMCA of Burlington & Camden Counties30
1182	YMCA of Burlington & Camden Counties31
1640	YMCA of Hunterdon County32
1315	YMCA of Newark & Vicinity
3657	YMCA of Trenton Area27
1710	YMCA of Western Monmouth County32
1426	Young Men's Christian Association of Gloucester County (YMCA)28
2068	Your Grandmother's Cupboard
2576	Youth & Family Counseling Service9
7146	Youth for Christ USA, Inc
2533	YWCA Eastern Union County9
3659	YWCA of Trenton
Z	
7049	Zero to Three: National Center for Infants, Toddlers, and Families

From September through December 2015,
public employees will be asked to contribute to the
Employees Charitable Campaign (ECC).
The ECC is more than a campaign.
It's about connections – public employees
reaching beyond their workplaces to connect with
their communities and causes they care about.

The benefits of giving aren't limited to those who receive.

Winston Churchill described the blessings
of helping others when he said, "We make a living by what we get.

We make a life by what we give."

THANK YOU -

from hundreds of non-profit agencies serving the great people of New Jersey!

New Jersey Employees Charitable Campaign

Susan O'Brien Campaign Manager sobrien@njecc.net

P.O. Box 566 Allentown, NJ 08501 609.477.8306 www.njecc.net

Credit Union of New Jersey Foundation

is proud to support

Mew Jersey, EMPLOYEES CHARITABLE CAMPAIGN



1301 Parkway Avenue, Ewing



CUNJFoundation.org



(609) 538.4061



facebook.com/cuofnj



OF NEW JERSEY

FOUNDATION



